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PROCEEDING S 

CHAIRDQAN JENSCII: Please come to order.  

This proceeding is a hearing convened by the 

United States Atomic Energy Commission as reflected by a 

notice of hearing issued by the Atomic Energy Conhmission on 

November 13, 1970 in the matter of Consolidated Edison Company 

of New York, Inc., in reference to Indian Point nuclear generati 

unit number two, which is located in the town of Buchanan 

in Westchester County,New York, approximately 24 miles 

from New York City.  

This notice of hearing was given general public 

distribution which included a notice prepared by the Public 

Information Section of the Atomic Energy Commission and 

distributed generally to the news media both newspapers and 

radio and television stations in Westchester County.  

And in addition the notice of hearing was published 

in the Federal Register which is a publication issued by 

the United States government and containing all the official 

notices issued by the various government agencies.  

This publication in the Federal Register occurred 

on November 17, 1970 as reflected in volume 35 of the Federal 

Register at page 17679.  

At the outset of a proceeding of this kind the 

;jAtomic Energy Commission requests that a statement be made 

concerning the scope of the proceeding and participation in
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R!irms2 f the proceeding and some general reference to procedural 

I matters that will apply throughout the course of the 
w proceeding.  

4 Before proceeding we should note that generally 

5 in these proceedings and in these hearings we do not have 

6 any smoking during the proceeding. Therefore, it is requested 

7 that there be no smoking during the session of the proceeding.  

8 jAs indicated, this proceeding involves Consoli

9 dated Edison Company of New York. That company has filed an 

10 application which seeks a license or authority from the 

11 Atomic Energy Commission to operate a nuclear generating 

12 station which has now been constructe( at a plant site near 

13 Buchanan, New York.  

14 The construction of this plant was considered at 

I5 a previous public hearing approximately three years ago 

i6 I believe and as to which a notice of hearing was given by 

17 the Commission and a public hearing at which there was 

participation both by way of limited participation which 

" we will define in a moment and also by way of intervention.  

And after the hearing on the construction permit 

Z I request the Atomic Energy Commission did authorize 
2.2 Consolidated Edison Company to construct the plant, but 

23 Ithere was not authority given to Consolidated Edison Company 
24 to operate that plant. And that plant has not been operated.  

And this application now by Consolidated Edison Company seeks
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2 The application was filed in accordance with 

one of the sections of the Atomic Energy Act, Section 104(b) 

4 of the Act by which Congress has authorized the Atomic 

5 Energy Commission to issue authority .or licenses for 

6 research and development activities leading to the demon

7 stration of the practical effect, the practical value of such 

a facilities for industrial or commercial purposes.  

9 And Consolidated Edison Company 'has filed an 

io application pursuant to that authority granted by the 

II Congress to the Commission.  

12 Now as happens in many of these proceedings many 

13 ~1of the participants in the proceeding urge the consideration 

14 of some matters as to which the Congress has not granted 

Spauthority to the Commission to consider some matters. Many 

16 of the people who participate by way of limited participation 

SIor by way of intervention urge the consideration of some 

13 matters and express the wish that the Atomic Energy Commission 

could consider some matters that they recite.  

is imte But the authority of the Atomic Energy Commission 

91 i limtedby the Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as amended, 

22 as it has been by the Congress on some occasions. For 

instance, the Atomic Energy Commrisin does not have any 

jurisdiction over any securities, for instance, that the 

Consolidated Edison Company might issue to finance the
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construction or the operation of this nuclear facility nor 

does the Atomic Energy Cormmission have any jurisdiction 

over any interstate transmission of the eleotricity that 

might be generated from this nuclear germating facility.  

And there are other matters which probably will 

be developed from time to time during the course of the 

proceeding which indicate that the Atomic Energy Commission 

does not have jurisdiction as to some matters that will 

be affected let me say by the constructon or the operation 

of the nuclear generation facility which is under consider

ation here.  

The application by Consolidated Edison company 

seeks authority to operate this nuclear generating 

facility at steady state power levels up to maximum of 

2758 megawatt thermal. And the Applicant, that is --and when 

qe use the word "Applicant," we will be referring to 

Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. And the terms 

may be used interchangeably and mean one and the same.  

The Consolidated Edison Company requested that 

a public hearing be held, and the Commission has granted that 

request. And accordingly we are here in response to that 

request by Consolidated Edison Company for a public hearing 

and the granting of that request by the Commission.  

In addition, other persons have requested a public 

hearing, and so all persons are thereby accommodated by this 

hearing.
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"2 ebil 'his hearing is conducted by an Atomic Safety and 

2 Licensing Board as defined by the Congress in the ai:endment 

to the Atoraic Energy Act and consists of two technical members 

and one member having acquaintance and knowledge of the Ad

m rainistrative Procedure Act. This proceeding will be conducted 

6 in accordance with the rules of the Atomic Energy Coumnission 

7 and the Federal Administrative Procedure Act as it has been 

amended in part by the Atomic Energy Act.  

9 On my left and on your right as you look toward 

90 the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board is Dr. John Geyer of 

Johns l4opkins University. And on my right is iHr. R. o3 Briggs 

of the Oak Ridge National Laboratory. Both of these gentle

1 en have been selected by the Corraiission for their technical 

14 expertise in matters which will be under consideration in tiiis 

15 proceeding0  Neither Dr. Geyer nor 11r. Briggs has had any 

16 prior contact with this proceeding or its application until 

17 designated by the Atomic Energy Comnission to be a part of the 

Atomic Safety and Licensing Board, and neither Dr. Geyer nor 

r. Briggs is in any wise regularly employed by the Atomic 

20 Energy Commission.  

2My name is Sara Jenscho I am a Hearing Examiner 

designated by the Civil Service Commission and presently am ~22 

23 assigned to the Atomic Energy Commission, and 
I did not have 

any contact with this application or have any familiarity 
24 
-1 with this proceeding until designatea by the Atomic Energy
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I presu/ine all of us, including even members of the 

public, have been acquainted of course with public notices 

that have appeared respecting the matter and I did have a 

S participation in the construction permit proceeding which was 

held approximately three years ago respecting this nuclear 

7 ~generating unit.  

In accordance with the Notice of Hearing,. there was 

held on December ist, 1970, a pre-hearing conference as re

quired by the Notice of Hearing issued by the Atomic Energy 

Commission and that pre-hearing conference was held at the 

Hendrik Hudson High School, Montrose, N.Tew York, but no evi

dence was presented and no evidence was received. It was a 

proceeding which was conducted in accordance with the Rules of 

Practice of the AtomicEnergy Comnission in aid of expediting 

the matters which will be presented here by way of identifica

tion of the issues, by way of identifying the parties and the 17 

contentions that would be mnade, and also to outline, if possi18 

ble, certain procedural arrangements that would lend assistance :9 

to the presentation and consideration of the evidence.  
20 

A public record was maintained of that pre-hearing 

conference0 It is available not only in the Public Document 22 

Room of the Atomic Energy Commission in WHashington but also 

in the Library of the Hendrik Hudson High School in Hontrose, 24 

New York, as well as maintained there a copy of the 
2.
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application by Consolidated Edison Company, and any meyaber of 

the public is authorized and encouraged to read the public 

record pertaining to this proceeding.  

The Atomic Energy Commission is desirous that all 

members of the public be. fully informed concerning these Yaat

ters and you are directed to those different places where the 

public record is maintained and where you can read fully 

respecting the application that has been filed, the answers 

that have been given to the application as well as the peti

tions to intervene which have been presented in this proceed

ing, and any other matters of public record, 

There will be maintained a copy of the transcript 

of this proceeding. As you observe before us here, there is 

a Reporter who is recording the words spoken and will record 

all words spoken as expressed by all the participants in this 

proceeding, and that transcript likewise will. be available for 

public inspection and persons are encouraged to be informed 

concerning this proceeding through these several documents 

which will be available to the public.  

The issues which will be considered in this pro

ceeding are outlined by the Atomic Energy Commission and set 

forth in the Notice of Hearing, and they are as follows. I 

will read them, although they will appear in the public 

docum~ents which are available for your review at these dif

ferent locations.
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First, whether construction of the facility, that 

is, the Indian Point Nuclear Generating Unit No. 2, has been 

substantially completed in conformity with the construction 

periait and the application as amended. The provisions of the 

Act -- and that is the Atomic Energy Act -- and the rules and 

regulations of the Comrission -- that is the Atomic Energy 

Commission.  

Now there may be some discussion during the course 

of the proceeding as to whether -the wording, whether the 

"construction of the facility has been substantially completed" 

means that it has been completed substantially in accordance 

with the construction permit, or is it substantially con-, 

structed somewhat like the construction permit authorized.  

As you folks know, at the construction permit 

hearing which was held for this facility some three years ago, 

the Applicant brings in general engineering and desian cri

teria that will be followed in the course of the construction 

that they seek to undertake, and I think one of the inquiries 

that will be developed here will be whether that facility has 

been constructed and inquiry may be made as to is there a 

document that shows, on the one hand, what the design criteria, 

both engineering design and other criteria, what they were 

for the construction permit, and then perhaps a parallel 

column type of presentation to see whether the facility has 

been constructed in accordance with those design criteria
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As you perhaps know, the construction 
permit pro

ceeding permits the Applicant to apply the developing 
tech

nology that may be developed during the course of the con

struction so that the ultimate facility will reflect 
the latest! 

nuclear technology as applied to the facility and 
the question 

then will be for this hearing as to what is the 
nature of that 

completed construction, and whether the construction 
has been 

substantially completed may apply to whether it has 
been fully 

completed and substantially in accordance with the criteria 

or whether it has been. completed substantially 
somewhat like 

the construction permit envisioned.  

The second issue is whether the facility will oper

ate in accordance with the application as amended, 
the pro

visions of the Act and the rules and regulations 
of the Com

mission.  

Thirdly, whether there is reasonable assurance 

that the activities soughtto be authorized by the 
operating 

license if granted can be conducted without endangering 
the 

health and safety of the public and second, whether 
such 

activities will be conducted in compliance with 
the regula

tions of the Cormmissiono 

The fourth issue is whether the Applicant is tech

nically and financially qualified to engage in 
the activity 

authorized by the operating license in accordance with the
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regulations of the Commission.  

Fifth, whether the applicable provisions of Section 

10 of the Code of Federal Regulations, Part 140, that is, 

the financial protection requirements and indemnity agreements 

of the Conission s regulations, have been satisfied° 

And finally, sixthly, whether the issuance of the 

license will be inimical to the cormnon defense and security 

or to the health and safety of the public.

j
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I There were other matters set forth in the iotice 

oc 11earing. You attention is directed to the full Notice.  

3 They are a more formal nature, setting forth the scope of 

4 matters that may arise. For instance, the applicant can file 

and reflect its desire in a waritten motion if it desires for 

a so-called low poi-.er testing authority which is a separate 

7 matter that may arise during the course of the proceeding and 

a otice of Hearing also sets forth .general indications a : 

9 to how men, hers of the public may participate in this proceeding 

20 and rather than read that to you from the Notice I will 

11 endeavor to outline in general what those two kinds of 

12 opportunities for participation are so that if meidiers of the 

3 3 public desire to participate they may be guided accordingly.  

14 One method that the Commission provides for 

15" participation, and is set forth in its Rules, is the so-called 

16 limited participation. Thsi procedure permits a member of the 

17 public who has a concern or desires to make a statement to 

18 stnad up in this public hearing, give his name and address, and 

79 make a general statement concerning his or her views or his 

20 1or her concerns and that person need not become a party, will 

21,  not be cross-examined, need not take any position respecting 

22 the matter except insofar as a statement of limited appearance 

23 reflects it, and those statements permit the parties to the 

-4 proceeding to consider whehter evidence should be adduced in 

reference to these concerns or in some other manner of
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considering the expression of concerns by a limited participant 

Now, at the pre-hearing conference that we mentioned 

did occur on December 1 the suggestion was made that this 

Atomic Safety and Licensing Board will ask either the applicant 

or the Regulatory Staff of the Atomic Energy Commission which 

is here to give a response, if one briefly can be done, when 

a person has expressed a concern or a certain view respecting 

this application. For instance, it oftentimes happens that a 

person from the public will express a statement which -will be 

answered; but later in the proceeding through evidence, but 

the person who expresses that concern or view is not here to 

hear that answer and it is hoped that by some, perhaps brief, 

response immediately to a statement that an answer can be 

considered by the limited participant, It may be that any 

party may thereafter adduce evidence through a witness sworn 

on the stand, but that is not a duplication that is ;t all 

discouraged. It is hoped that an oral statement can be given 

withc'ut the formality of swearing the witness so that the 

limited participant may have an answer and understand what 

ultimately the evidence may develop to be the postion of the 

party answering a person giving a limited participation state

ment 

There are several persons here I believe, or in any 

event there were requests sent to us by persons saying that 

they would like to make a statement by way of limited
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participation and we will call on them in a few minutes. If 

there are others who have not w.ritten to us saying that they 

3 would like to make a statment by way of limited participati:n, 

I 4 nevertheless they may stand and we encourage them to do that, 

It is not necessary that a limited participation person write 

6 in advance to have a schedule arranged. te encourage any 

I member of the public who desires to speak to dQ so and if we 

a don't call the names of the persons who have written us we 

9 ask them to stand'up and let us know their presence here so 

we may give them that opportunity of making a statement.  

Now, the other procedure by way of participation 

12 in a proceeding of this kind is called intervention and that 

13 is covered by a rule of practice of the Commission and that 

14 requires generally a written statement in advance of a hearing 

15 of this kind.  

16 The Notice of Hearing issued by the Commission did 

17 set forth a date on or before which a petition to intervene 

18 should be filed or should have been filed by now, but the 

19 rules of practice do permit a later filing of a formal petition 

20 to intervene if good cause is shown for not having filed within 

2I the time prescribed by the Commission.  

22 We have had petitions filed by several persons here 

23 already in the proceeding and at the pre-hearing conference 

24 consideration was given to I believe four petitioners seeking 

intervention and orders were entered permitting their
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2" In addition, there was considered at the pre

3 hearing conference the indication that other persons who were 

4 there present would file petitions to intervene and three I 

5 believe of those persons have filed formal petitions to inter

6 vene which we will consider later in this proceeding.  

7 One of the persons who appeared at the December 1 

8 pre-hearing conference filed a statement later and said they 

9 would not file a formal petition to intervene but the,7 did 

.0 want their representatives of -that organization to be present 

91 here and participate by way of limited participation and we 

12 replied to them Q.hat that opportunity would be provided to 

13 them and they would be called later.  

14 Now, this petition to intervene procedure permits 

15 a person to set forth his name and address and the concerns 

16 he has and the interests that he believes will be affected by 

17 the outcome of the proceeding and the contentions lie would 

18 make respecting his petition to intervene and the parties are 

19 thereby enabled to consider just what interests are reflected 

20 by a petition, what contentions will be made and the parties 

21 have a chance to formally answer such petition and the Board 

22 then gives consideration to such a petition and the answers 

23 and determines whether the petitioners comply with the rules 

24 of practice of tiie Atomic Energy Comriission and the Atomic 

25 Energy Act and orders will be entered accordingly one way or
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a the other respecting the three petitions that are now before 

the Board for permission to participate as a party.  

Now, when I use the term "as a party" that means 

that that intervenor, if the petition to intervene is uranted, 

participates in the proceeding just as the applicant does, 

just as the IRegulatory Staff of the Commissino does. They are 

~ entitled to put on evidence, thev we entitled to cross-examine 

witnesses, they are entitled to make arguments, file briefs 

and undertake appeals and participate in the proceeding just 

as any other party and the procedures by which they do that 

are also set forth in the rules of practice.  

I believe that that now completes the kind of 

73 statement that the Atomic Energy Commission desires to be made 

M to inform members of the public concerning the scope of the 

q5 proceeding and howr it will be conducted.  

16 I might say that as to intervenors I think it is a 

17 fair inference from -the rules of practice and the statement 

18 of policy by the Atomic Energy Commission that the Atomic 

I19 Energy Commission enco-rages participation in this proceeding 

20 by limited participants and also by intervenors. In fact I 

21 do not think it is a fair statement that intervenors are regarded 

22 as obstructionists or delayers of the proceeding. I think thai: 

23 the rules of practice of the Atomic Energy Commission encoura-,e 

24 intervention by permitting intervenors to enlarge issues that 

25 1 might not be considered if there were not intervenors in the
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proceeding opposing the proceeding.  

For instance, if there were not any intervenors 

opposing the proceeding there would not be what is called a 

de novo review of the application and the presentation made 

by the Consolidated Edison Company or the Regulatory Staff.  

Intervenors who oppose a proceeding enlarge the breadth of 

the consideration that this Atomic Energy Safety and Licensing 

Board can render to the evidence that is adduced here and 

recently theAtomic Energy Commission has issued a revised 

Appendix D to its policy statement pertaining to these 

proceedings and prescribes that environmental issues may be 

raised by parties to the proceeding and will be given 

consideration in proceedings of this kind.  

Now, that Appendix D does say, however, that those 

environmental issues will not be considered according to the 

schedule by the Commission untol March 1, 1971 and the 1oard 

otherwise has inferred would not be authorized to consider 

environmental issues unless there was some party raising these 

issues, so that intervenors are encouraged thereby by the 

rules of practice of the Commission to raise these matters in 

.the proceeding and I think it is correct that the Commission 

encourages intervention in the proceeding to broaden the 

scope of these matters that seemingly are of concern to many 

members of the public, and these environmental issues, as I 

say, as reflected by the revised Appendix D, says that a party
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must raise the issues before this Atomic Safety and Licensing 

Board can consider them, And then there is a further limitatio 

under the pregsnt form, let us say, of the revised Appendix 1) 

that these matters will only be considered after Harch 1, 1971.
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the Environmental Policy Act which was enacted by the Congress 

3 on December 31, 1969, and signed by the President I believe 041 
on January 3, 1970.  

The Commission states in its revised Appendix 

D that orderly transition will preclude consideration of the 

7J environmental issues until March 4, 1971.  

s With that introduction let us ask for a statement 

of appearances on behalf of the parties, that is, those 

0 persons who are already parties to this proceeding.  

I Is there anyone here representing the Applicant, 

The Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc.? 

1 MR. UPTON: Mr. Chairman, I am appearing on 

behalf of the Applicant. My name is Arvin E. Upton. My 

5 Ii address is 1821 Jefferson Place, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20036.  

H Appearing with me are my partner, Leonard M. Troston,and 

1?I my associate, Lex K. Larson, of the same address, my 

118 associate Gerard A. Maher, 1 Chase Manhattan Plaza, New 

i York, New York, 10005 and Edward J. Sack of the law depart

20 ment of Consolidated Edison, 4 Irving Place, New York, 10003.  

21 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, sir.  

22b Is there an appearance on behalf of the Regulatory 

Staff of the ATomic Energy Commission? 

Mr. KARMAN: My name is Myron Karman I am counsel 

* 4 
25 for the regulatory staff of the Atomic Energy Commission, On U4
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my right is my colleague, Mr. Joseph B. Knotts, Jr., also 

counsel for the Regulatory Staff of the Atomic Energy 

Commission. Our office is in Bethesda, Maryland 

CHAIR -AN JENSCH- Thank you, sir.  

One of the Dersons seeking intervention, as 

reflected by Lhe prehearing conference2 for the State of 

New York-- Is the State of New York represented in this 

proceeding? 

MR. SHEMIN: The State of New York is represented 

by the Attorney General whose address -- my name is Paul 

Shemin --- the address is 80 Center Street, New York, New York.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, sir.  

Is there an appearance on behalf of the Atomic 

Energy Council of the State of New York? 

MAC DONALD: My name is Bruce MacDonald. I appear 

as counsel for the New York State Atomic Enerqy Council.  

My address is 112 State Street, Albany, New York 12207.  

And-I would also enter an appearance for Joseph Scinto, 

who is also counsel for the New York State Atomic Energy 

Council at the same address, 112 State Street, Albany, New 

York, 12207.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, sir.  

is there an appearance hpre by the Citizens 

Committee for the Protection of the Environment? 

MR. ROIS11AN: Mr. Chairman, my name is Anthony Roisman
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My address is 1910 N Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. And I 

am appearing on behalf of the Citizens Committee for the 

Protection of the Environment and on behalf of the 

Environmental Defense Fund.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I was about to call that second 

party to which you referred.  

Have you given us the full title of your -- it's 

the Environmental Defense Fund, Inc.? 

MR. ROISMAN: That's correct, 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, sir.  

Now we have pending here three petition to inter

vene in this proceeding on which we have not had a determin

ation by the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board because of 

the fact that these petitions to intervene were filed in 

accordance with an arrangement mnade at the prehearing 

conference,but it did not permit answers by the other parties 

who were in this proceeding.  

There was a petition to intervene filed by 

Mrs. Mary Hayes Weik of New York City. The Applicant, 

however, did not utilize all of the time afforded the 

Applicant for an answer to that petition. But the Applicant 

did file an answer very shortly after the petition by Mrs.  

Mary Hayes Weik was received. So we do have the Applicant's 

answer to that petition.  

In tht answer Consolidated Edison Company stated
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that it did not oppose the admission of Mary Hayes Weik 

as a party to the proceeding, although it contested some 

of the allegations made in the petition and as to which if 

matters arise in reference to those allegations, of course, 

all parties will have an opportunity to address themselves 

to that.  

The Applicant also denied certain contentions 

made by Mary Hayes Weik and moved to strike a third conten

tion set forth in paragraph four of the petition to inter

vene.  

Before we consider that phase of it, let me inquire 

of the other parties whether they are ready or able at this 

time to express and answer to the petition to intervene filed 

by Mary Hayes Weik seeking intervention.  

The Regulatory Staff? 

MR. KARMAN: Yes, Mr. Chairman.  

Without conceding any of the contentions or alle

gations in the petitions to intervene, the Atomic Energy 

Commission's Regulatory Staff hA@ no objection to the 

intervention of Mrs. Weik in this proceeding.  

CHAIRMIAN JENSCH: Very well.  

The same question is being asked of the other 

parties now, The Sat@ of New York, represented by the 

Attorney General? 

MR. SHEMIN: No objection.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Ver3 well. The Atomic Energy 

7 Council of the State of New York? 

MR. MAC DONALD: Without conceding any of the alle

gations set forth in the petition the Atomic Energy 

. Council has no objection.  

CHAIP4MAN JENSCH: Very well, the Citizens Committee I 

for the Protection of the Environment and the Environmental 

h Defense Fund, Inc.? 

9 k. ROISMAN: We are delighted to have Mrs. Weik in 

the proceeding .  

13 

i5 

16 

17 

20I 

22 

23 

24
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2 should provide the other parties opportunities to come back 

3 and express their delight, but we won't take the time to do 

4 that.  

5(Laughter.) 

CIMIIWIAM JENSCH: This occasion may permit the 

7 Board to state to the many members of the public here that we 

are delighted that there are so many students attending this 

proceeding. When we had the pre-hearing conference over at 

20 the Hendrik Hudson High School in Montrose , many students came 

into the auditorium and attended many phases of the pre

2 hearing conference and we felt that those students displayed 

a very intense interest in the proceeding and followed very 

14 closely all that transpired.  

We welcome the students here today and there are 15 

16 many members of the public in addition. But we are glad that 

the students are here, and if you are not hearing well-- I 

think this is a large space and the acoustics may not be as 

good as some other places might be. And if any of you is 

20 having difficulty hearing through this public speaking 
systemp 

if you will somehow indicate that to us, we will either speak 

in a lower tone or more slowlyr or in some way to convey the 
22 

communication more clearly.  

Is it the intention of the Applicant to push 
at 

this time for the motion to strike with reference to the
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z matter be deferred to a later consideration? 

3 hR0 UPTON: That can be deferred until a later time, 

4 Mr. Chairman.  

5 CHAIR14AN JEIISCH: Very well. An order will be 

entered later formally to this effect, but Mary Hays Weik is 

7 permitted to intervene in this proceeding and become a party 

8 in all respects in this proceeding. A formal order will be 

9 entered at a later time, but she miay participate from. this 

time on as a formal party, 

We also have a petition to intervene filed by the 

,2 Hudson River Fishermen's Association. This petition was filed 

? I believe on Monday ox- Tuesday, and I believe it was served 

14 on all parties, but in any event, we have not had answers so 

15 we will have to proceed to consider whether the parties are 

ready to give answers to this petition by the Iudson River 

17 Fishermen's Association, 

1-1hat is the answer by the Applicant to this peti

tion by the Hudson River Fishermen's Association? 

20 II-RoUPTON: Mr Chairman, I only saw that petition for 

the first tii.me yesterday and I would prefer to file an answer, 

a written answer to it in accordance with the rules. 
My 

initial impression is that much of the petition indicates that 

the Hudson River Fishermen's Association is not up-to-date 

Z_. on some of the things that have been done0
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WRB/eb3 For example, I recall the statement that the 

9 Atomic Energy Commission has not filed a detailed statement 

3 when in fact such a detailed statement has been filed.  

16 I want to say that if there is a representation of 

the Hudson River Fishermen's Association present here today 

that we have a memorandum of environmental impact which we had 

F intended to distribute at a somewhat later point in the pro

ceeding and I will be glad to see diat he gets a copy of that 

immediately, to have a chance to look it over to familiarize 

himself with what has been done on some of these points that 

are raised in the intervening petition.  

But I think in the final analysis I would prefer to 

wait to file an answer, and prefer not to take a position at 

this point.  

?5 CIIAIRIW JENSCII: Very well.  

t6 The Regulatory Staff? 

17 MR. KAr .A :- Hr. Chairman,-

18 IR. UPTON: Excuse me, Mr° Chairman. May I make 

one other cormment? 

CliAIRMAI JENSCII: Yes, 

M- R. UPTON: Consistent with what I believe has been 

22 my practice regarding these interventions thus far, I think I 

can say with confidence that we don't intend to oppose the 

24 standing of the Hudson River Fishermen's Association to inter

vene and we have no objection so far as this phase of the 25



-bIRI/eb4

127 

hearing is concerned if they are admitted as an Intervenor 

for the purpose of the proceedings today, reserving our rights 

to object later to that point.  

CHAIP-t RI JENSCH: Very well.  

Regulatory Staff? 

MRo KARMAN: I.-r0 Chairman, in view of our ever

constant policy of desiring to have as many people with genuinel 

interest in this hearing, we have no objection to the petition 

to intervene on behalf of the Hudson River Fishermen's Asso

ciation. Iowever, there are many matters in this petition to 

intervene which are questionable under the issues as prescribedl 

by the Atomic Energy Commission and of course we reserve any 

right, during the course of the hearing0 to make objection to 

the raising of such issues.  

CHAIIIAN JENSCII: Yes. I wonder if that procedure 

wouldn't be found to be quite feasible in that regard that 

when objections do arise as to the scope of matters sought to 

be adduced by, say, the Hudson River Fishermen's Association, 

whether the mechanism of interposing objections would not ful

fill to a large extent, but not eliminating your right to 

file an answer, Applicant, but whether it wouldn't suffice to 

bring to focus at that time the contentions that may or may 

not be within the scope and jurisdiction of this Board.  

1111. UPTON: That would seem to be feasible, 

Mc. Chairman,
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CILRI--AN JENSCII: I think the Board would want to 

have the benefit of written answers and likewise from the 

Staff. So the Board will request written answers from both 

the Applicant and the Staff so that if there is any modifica

tion in an order or qualification of an order, that can be 

considered at a later time.  

Let me inquire as to the other parties to the 

proceeding. The State of New York as represented by the 

Attorney General? 

M1R. SIIEMI14: We have no objection.  

CHLAIR IAN JENSCH: The Atomic Energy Council of the 

State of New York? 

IRo M.AC DONALD: Mr,, Chairman, we have not received 

the petition as yet and therefore we would like to reserve our 

right to submit a written answer to the petition.  

CHAIRIAN JENSCH: Very well 

The Citizens .Coituittee for the Protection of the 

Environment and the Environmental Defense Fundg Inc.? 

1R. ROISTIAN: Yes, Mr. Chairman. IWe have abso

lutely no objection to the intervention and would like addi

tionally to point out that from the standpoint of the Environ

mental Defense Fund, we feel that -this particular request for 

intervention is particularly relevant since the Hudson River 

Fishermen's Association has very special and unique knowledge 

about fish and that aspect of environmental considerations.
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Now we realize of course that their raising of those 

issues and our raising of them will hinge upon the ultimate 

decision of this Board regarding the admissibility of evidence 

on those points. But to the extent that that is favorably 

resolved, we think that their intervention will add a special 

and unique dimension to the hearing that will make it a better 

hearing on those issues.  

CHUAIR-1AN JENSCH: Then you have no objection? 

1R. ROISPlAN: That's right, 

CHAIRM-AI JENSCII: Is there a representative of the 

Hudson River Fishermenas Association here? 

Would you kindly state your name, please? 

MRo BOYLE, My name is Robert H Boyle. I am 

director of the Association. Mr. David Seymour is a director 

of the Association0 

CHAIRMW JENSCHI: Will you give your address, pleasej 

MR. BOYLE: Finney Farm, Croton-on-,Iiudson, New York.  

CHAIIAN JENSCH: Thank you, sir.  

The Board has considered the several statements 

in reference to your petition to intervene in this proceeding 

and the Board grants your petition to intervene and you will 

be permitted to become a party to the xoceeding, subject to 

any change or modification that may be advisable depending upon 

the written answers that are later filed in this respect.
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It should be noted also in the record that Mrs.  

Mary Hayes Weik is here. Would you kindly give your address 

again so that we may have it for this record, Mrs. Weik? 

MRS. WEIK: My address is 150 Christopher Street, 

New York City. This is my mailing address.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, ma'am. Thank you, ma'am.  

There was a further paper filed by Ronald Fritz.  

It came in letter form to me. I believe it was on Tuesday 

afternoon. I have copies here. I have other copies here if 

anybody would like to have one, it is sworn to. I am handing 

copies to a representative of the Regulatory Staff and will 

request distribution of the several copies I have among 

the parties here.  

Let us not take time at this time to consider 

that matter, because the parties very obviously have not 

seen it. And we will take that up later.  

I think at this time we will proceed with state

ments from the members of the public who desire to make 

statements by way of limited participation in the proceeding.  

And rather than attempt to go over our list, I'm going to 

just ask the persons to come up to the microphone which is 

behind the table where the Regulatory Staff is located 

and give us their statements.  

I see a gentleman is coming forward now. And I'm 

going to ask each person who comes to give his name and
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his address and then give us his statement. And if any 

of the parties to this proceeding desire to give a response 

that will answer a particular concern, would he do so immed

iately after the presentation of the statement by way of 

limited participation.  

Will you proceed, sir? 

STAEMENT OP MR. DANIEL J. O-BRIENON BEHALF OF 

THE WESTCHESTER COUNTY ASSOCIATION, INC., 

WHITE PLAINS, NEW YORK.  

MR. O'BRIEN: Good morning, Mr. Chairman.  

My name is Daniel J. O'Brien. I live at 101 

Byron Road, Thornwood, New York.  

My statement of position, limited appearance,is as 

managing director of the Westchester County Association, Inc., 

235 Mamaroneck Avenue, White Plains, New York.  

Mr. Chairman, I am Daniel J. O'Brien, managing 

director of the Westchester County Association representing 

more than 500 top business leaders from all sections of 

Westchester County.  

On their behalf I want to thank you for the oppor

tunity to make a statement clearly in support of the issuance 

of an operation license to Consolidated Edison Company of 

New York Inc., for the operation of their nuclear unit number 

two at Indian Point, Buchanan, New York.  

Con Edison is responsible for supplying electric
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energy to all of Westchester County as well as New YOrk 

lwB/rms3 City. In 1968 Con Edison customers used 31 billion kilowatt 

3 hours, reflecting an increase of 61 percent over the 10-year 
4 period. I claim no engineering expertise on this subject, 

5 but -

!6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Excuse me, sir. Would you read 

7 more slowly. The acoustics in here are not good. And 

I while we are very appreciative of having this fine armory 

9 auditorium for the hearing, we will try toi in some of the 

14) sessions of the hearing find a place convenient to the public 

11 where the acoustics might be better.  

Will you proceed, sir.? 

1 MR. O'BRIEN: Thank you, sir.  

;4 Con Edison is responsible for supplying electric 

Y5 ienergy to all of Westchester County as well as New YorkCity.  

16 In 1968 Con Edison customers used 31 billion kilowatt 

17 hours,reflecting an increase of 61 percent over the 10-year 

period. I claim no engineering expertise on this subject, 

but I submit that crisis demands for an ever-growing power 

20 supply are indicated now.  

On this count alone, the Con Edison No. 2 nuclear 

0 .2 unit at Indian Point should in our view be put into operation 

23 immedi ate ly.  

:4 But highly important also, Mr. Chairman, in our 

view is the fact that activation of these new nuclear plants
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Bm plants with the new and efficient nuclear plant. This should 

in time materially reduce air pollution.  

Our association wholeheartedly endorses the 

5 issuance of this operational license to such a company and 

6 urges the activation of the plant as early as possible. Thank 

7 1you, Mr. Chairman.  

S3 IICHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thrnk you, sir.  

9 Does any party desire to speak to that matter? 

Mayor Burke is standing and indicates he would 

j like to give a statement by way of limited participation.  

12 Will you come forward please, sir, an0 give your name and 

13 address too, please.  

. STATEMENT OF THE HONORABLE WILLIAM J. BURKE, 

15 4 XIOR OF THE CITY OF BUCIIANAI , NEW YORK.  

T Y"R. BURKE: My name is William J. Burke. I 

17 reside at 188 Westchester Avenue, Buchanan, New York. I 

is retired in June, 1969 as school business administrator of 

19 Central School District No. 3, our local school district, 

2o after 38 years of service.  

21 I am the Mayor of the Village of Buchanan, serving 

22 my 21st year after having been reelected to this office 

23. for my llth term a March of 1970.  

24 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Mayor Burke, would you e 
25 Iexcuse the interruption. There are many people here and
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WIRB/rms5 I would it be possible for you to somehow talk partly to 

2 them and to us and we can hear with this loudspeaker system 

3 that resounds through this auditorium. And I think perhaps 

4 they could hear you better if you spoke to them. Thank you, 

5 sir.  

6 MAYOR BURKE: Thank you very much.  

7 Our Village is the home of the nuclear installationsi 

8 of the Consolidated Edison Company. it was in October, 

1954, when Con Edison signified their intentions to purchase 

00 the present site for the construction of these facilities.  

11I The first spade of earth was turned over at 12:15 p.m. on 

12 December 20, 1956, for plant number one which was put into 

73 operation on August 3, 1962.  

14 Since then construction has been progressing on 

15 plants 2 and more recently on plant number 3. During these 

i6 years we have been visited by thousands of visitors, included 

17 in these are reporters, individuals who are seekinq a 

is negative report on these plants. They do not seek an unbiased 

19 opinion or report. The people of Buchanan are proud and 

20 honored to ha-e the first privately owned nuclear generating 

2 plant in their community. They do not live in fear but 

22 rather as a happy, progressive community.  

23 One reporter contacted over 300 residents and 

24 then quoted three or four, even then out of context, 

0 5 concerning plant number one.  
iir
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I knowy that everyone cannot be in agreement, and 

I respect their judgments. However, I can state that 

except for this so-called small percentage all 

the residents of the Village have no fears.  

To attest even further, with bui'lding space, 

almost nonavailable, a builder has just sold 14 new homes 

on one of the two sites that are available. Next to my 

home the school district has purchased property which adjoins 

the Con Edison on the east side of Broadway arnd plans on 

advertising for bids in the spring of this year for 

construction of a new elementary school.  

Since the first plant was built and put into 

operation, very few people realize that it is there. It 

is now taken for granted and no one thinks about it. This 

attitude has not been established without any thought. They 

know that the construction and operation of these units 

is under the supervision and scrutiny of the Atomic 

Energy Commission, the New York State office of Atomic and 

Space Development, the New York State Public Health Depart

ment, the State Water Resources Commission, the State Public 

Services Commission, the State Department of Conservation, 

the Westchester County Health Department and the City of 

New York.  

Anything new calls for que&ions, explanations, 

discussion and opposition. This is a true way of American

I
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life. Presentation of facts at hearings such as this, 

informative meetings will help clear the air.  

3 In conclusion, let me thank the members of the 

4 examining board and the ladies and gentlemen of the audience 

5 for the privilege and honor of presenting these few remarks 

6 ~itoday.o 

The Consolidated Edison plant in Buchanan has 

8 been an asset to our community. Thank you.  

h CHAIPAN JENSCH: Thank you, Mayor Burke.  

A0 Another gentleman is coming forward0  Will you 

} lgive your name and address too, sir? 
12 STATEMENT OF MR. JOSEPH F. MIONES, FINNEY 

13 FARM, CROTON-ON-HUDSON, NEW YORK.  

14 MR. MANES: My name is Joseph F. Manes. My 

15 address is Finney Farm, Croton-on-Hudson, New York. I am 

16 appearing today on behalf of the Village of Croton-on-Hudson 

17 through its duly constituted authority, the Mayor and the 

18 Board of Trustees0 1! 
19 At the outset I may say that the Village of CrotonII 

on-Hudson is in favor of the issuance of a license for the 

2: operation of this facility.  

2; CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Excuse me, sir. May In interrupt! 

23 you? Would you, as Mayro Burke did, speak a little so the 

24 audience can hear you, because we can hear you very well.  

You are close to us.  

III
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MR. MANES: Thank you.  

As I said, the Village is in favor of the issuance 

of this license. Now that position is not purely a gratuitous 

one. Obviously, the Village has some interest in it. It is 

necessary for me to point out some historical developments 

of recent origin which have influenced the Village in its 

position.  

The Village is facing a somewhat -- I may call it 

even a crisis situation. We have lost almost 15*percent of 

our taxables in the Village with the bankruptcy of the Penn 

Central Railroad. We see no new business on the horizon at 

this point to assist us in meeting our budget.  

The Village takes the position that the individual 

taxpayer in the community cannot be assessed additional 

taxes to meet our obligations. We feel. that the Con Edison 

plant by providing local employment will ease the tax structure 

of the town and county and so be an indirect benefit to 

the residents of the Village.
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jonl The need for additional tax revenues to all levels 

of the Government has been highlighted by Governor Rockefellerlj 

recent underscoring of financial crises Eacing local, county 

4 and state governments. This type of revenue provides 

excellent revenue resources by calling for very little service 

in return, 27 In addition. sir, the rillage has presently pending 

before it applicatoins for two projects. One, the Uovo 

enzyme plant w:hich will bring in some considerable revenue, 

ii Of course, the lovo enzyme plant considers requires consideri, 
H able sources of power. We feel that this is a perfect 

b example of the benefit which will be delivered to the village 

by the operation of this new plant, 

In addition, we have Georgia Pacific who have now 

made an application for a faciliyv within the village, again 

£6 Ii a demand for increas;ed sower..  

Now, the village officials have had before them a 

copy of the Advisory Comnittee on Reactor Safeguards report of 

i Septe.nber 23, 1970, They have discussed this with the village 

officials nad have concluded on the basis of that report thal: 

21 there is a reasonable certitude that this facility can be 

2.2 operated with no undue hazard.  

We are aware that in the past there was a situation 

2' h involving thermal po.lution of the river, but on the basis of 

2 ithe information which has been developed insofar as the village
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jcn I is concerned, we feel that that hazard can be ameliorated to 

2 a large degree. Consequently we favor the issuance of a 

a license.  

0 Thank you.  

6CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, sir.  

6 There is another gentlemen coming forward.  

7 I might say before this gentlemen proceeds, that 

0 this organization which appeared at the pre-hearing conference-

9 I think they had an anagram for their organization called 

20 CLEA/U4 I have forgotten to what it refers. Citizens Living in 

an Environmental-

12 VOICE: Citizens League.  

1 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes. We will be hoping that 

14 their representatives are here to give us their statement in 

15 the course of the proceeding because they did indicate a 

16 particular desire to make a statement.  

17 Will you proceed, sir? 

18 

19 

20 

21 

*22 

23 

24 

25
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STATEMENT OF GEORGE GRI-II, SECRETARY-TREASURER, 

2 BUILDINIG AND CONSTRUCTIOIJ TRADES COUNCIL OF WESTCHESTER AND 

LOWER PUTNAM COUTIES 

14 I1R. GRIMI: 11r. Chairman, members of the 

5 Commission: my name is George Grimm. I am the Secretary

Treasurer of the Building and Construction Trades Council of 

7 Westzhester and Lower Putnam Counties.  

Our membership numbers 38,000 and I appear before 

1 you to urge the prompt issuance of an operating license for 

0 Consolidated Edison's Indian Point No. 2 nuclear generating 

I unit.  

12 The energy output of this unit is vitally needed 

13 to add to Consolidated Edison's base load generating capacity 

11 to assure an adequate supply of electric power to New York 

1-5 City and to Westchester County. The power shortages that will 

16 result if Consolidated Edison is not permitted to expand its 

17 capacity will have a far greater affect on all forms of the 

4 environment including the economic and social environment, 
19 the mininal environmental impact of an additional nuclear 

2:0 power plant.  

Ii We cannot afford a repeat of last summer's power 

.22 supply situation with which I am sure you are all familiar, 

23 Experience has shown that Indian Point No. 1 has 

24 ~been a good neighbor in the Village of Buchanan and the Town 

of Cortland. Continuing studies and compliance with the rigid
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requirements of the Atomic Energy Commission have demonstrated 

2 that nuclear power plants could then be operated without undue 

3 risk to the health and safety of the general public.  

4 No member of the public, to our knowledge, has 

5 J! ever been harmed by the operation of a licensed commercial 
nuclear reactor. I doubt if one could say that no one has 

ever been affected by the operation of an older conventional 

fossil fuel plant and the resulting stack emissions. These 

old, less 6ficient plants cannot be retired until new capacity 

is. developed.  

A abundant supply of electricity will go a long 

way towards helping to clean up the environment. Ilan has now 

perfected a clean method of generating this electricity in 

4 ilthe form of nuclear power plants and members of our organizatio 

?5 who live and work in the area have helped to build them.  

16 On behalf of the Building and Construction Trades 

17 Council of Westchester and Lower Putnam Counties, I respect

fully urge the prompt issuance of the Indian Point No. 2 

operating license.  

20 'Ir. Chairmane I wish to express my deep appreciation! 

21 for being granted permission to address this hearing.  

22 Thank you.  

23 CHAIPJ.itN JENSCII: Thank you, 1ir. Grimm.  

24 There is another gentleman coming forward.  
IiI
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STATE11ENT OF ANGELO LITTERI, CITIZEN, 193 

8th STREET, VERPI'ACK.  

1R.O LITTERI: Mr. Chairman,. my name is Angelo 

Litteri. I live at 193 - 8th Street In Verplanck I am a 

truck driver and a part-time commercial fisherman. Vle would 

like to see Con Edison get their permit for a second plant 

because we are right in Verplanck. They put their 4 and 5 

there and they help us out with the Little League an awful lot 

and the people of Verplanck would sure like to see that plant 

put there.  

Now, a while ago you were taling about the Hudson 

River fishermen. Mr. Boyle there, he represents the Hudson 

' River fishermen. I'don't think I ever met Mr. Boyle. And 

1! some of these guys talk about the Hudson River and they don't 

even know what kind of fish is in that river. This spring I 

have hauled in, since Con Edison has been there, over 2000 

pounds of fish a day.  

CIHAIRI AN JENSCH: Whlat kind of fish are they? 

MR. LITTERI: I will show you, Mr. Chairman. I 

have got the prints here to show you if nobody believes me.  

Everybody says that Con Edison kills fish in the 

Hudson River. There was a statement that Con Edison kills all 

the fish in the Hudson River. I wish he were here right now.  

I could show him these pictures here. If anybody wants to 

look at these pictures -- would you like to see some of these
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pictures here? 

. CHUAIR AN JENSCH: You can make such distribution, 

3 but I don't think that would get into the record unless you 

tell us what kind of fish are they.  

MR. LITTERI: Shad and striped bass. That is what 

6 they are.  

They say that Con Edison kills the fish in the 

8 Hudson River. Boy, if Con Edison kills fish in the Hudson 

River, I don't know, i wish I had a couple of more nets out 

0 there.  

12 Mr. Chairman, one other thing I would like to say, 

The Hudson River has never had any blue claw crabs until this 

year and I have never seen so many crabs in all my life.  

That is all I would like to say, 1Hr. Chairman.  

Thank you very riuch.  

lb Would you like- to-.,ee these pictures? Here, I will 

17 shodv them to you0 

1s CIIAIRIMAN JENSCH: If you will perhaps leave them 

19 with the Regulatorr Staff and any member of the public that 

20 might like to see them too.  

21 Thank you, sir.  

22 The next gentleman. Will you give your name and 

23 address, please? 

2 

2_5.
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STATEIIEI1T OF WILLIA1I C. HICKS, SUPERVISOR, TOWN

OF CORTLAND.  

1M. HICKS: fly name is William C. Hicks. I reside 

at Old Locust Avenue, Peekskill. I am also the supervisor of 

the Thwn of Cortland which address is the 'Junicipal Building, 

Croton-on-liudson.  

The residents of the Town of Cortland fully 

appreciate the necessity for the expansion of the facilities 

of Con Edison to provide for the insatiable appetite of home 

and industry and for more efficient and adequate electrical 

power demanded by the New York metropolitan area and Westcheste 

As the chief administrative officer of our town I 

can assure Con Edison we are also not unmindful of the tax 

revenues generated by your facilities here at Indian Point.  

J However, the health and safety of the residents are paramount 

to other considerations and I am determined to ensure that 

Con Edison adheres strictly to those safety rules and 

procedures as outlined by the Atomic Energy Commission. I 

therefore expect that Con Edison would continiie to keep me as 

supervisor of the Town of Cortland fully and promptly apprised 

of all developments at this facility as they eprtain to the 

residents of the town.  

The people of Cortland will not settle for less.  

But I further wish to state that we also pledge 

our complete cooperat ion to achieve our mutually desired goals 

if

jon7
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for the electrical needs of the '70s.  

Thank you, sir.  

CIIAIR IAN JEUSCII; Thank you, sir:., 

I think I will ask the representative of the 

staff if they would, please, to give us a little outline of 

what kind of continuing surveillance does the Atomic Energy ! 

Commission render regarding -- well, in this case it would be 

a proposed operation. Can you do that so that the people may 

be informed cncerning the kind of continuing surveillance? 

I will if the lady would delay just a moment, 

because I think the gentleman has raised an important matter 

that I think thepublic would like to be informed about and 

I think it is helpful to know what does the Atomic Energy 

Commission Regulatory Staff or its Compliance Division do.  

I have the impression that once the license is issued, either i 

for the construction of a plant or for the operation of a 

plant, that the Atomic Energy Commission keeps on followirig 

all developments to ensure compliance with the rules and 

regulations of the Commission, 

Can someone from the staff speak to that matter? 

MR. KNOTTS: Mr. Chairman, I would like to ask 

Ur. Norman Moseley who is the senior reactor inspector with 

the Commission's Division of Compliance, Region 1, headquartere 

in Newark, New Jersey0 to comment briefly on that.
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CILAIRA JENSCII: Step up to that microphone, if 

you will. I think people will be able to hear you better.  

And if you would, speak partly to the audience so that they 

may hear just what does the Atomic Energy Commission Staff do 

about these plants.  

MR. HOSI.EY: Mr. Chairman, the Atomic Energy Com

mission's Division of Compliance makes regular, routine visits 

to all operating power reactors to determine that indeed the 

plant is being operated in accordance with the license in 

accordance with the Federal regulations.  

CHAUUMAN JENSCH: And what do you mean by that? 

When you go to a plant, what do you do? You look at what,' 

and talk with whom, and examine what? Can you tell me? 

MR. MOSELEY: Yes, siro We observe operations going 

on. We look at recorded charts. We observe the log books and 

the records that are kept of the operations, and we talk with 

members of supervision and also with the operators themselves.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: All in an endeavor to insure that 

any operator# whether it's Consolidated Edison or Consumers 

Power Company or Commonwealth Edison out in Chicago, that they 

do comply with all of the regulations; is that correct? 

MR1 MOSELEY: That's correct. We visit all operating 

reactors, all licensed reactors.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Apparently one member of the Staff 

has an addition.
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(Pause ) 

HRo MOSELEY: Wle obviously do find0 from time to 

time, that there is non-compliance with the operation of the 

various parts of the operating license in which case we take 

enforcement action to bring the operation back into compliance.  

CHAIU.AN JENSCHI: Very well.  

I guess the gentleman was not here before. We are 

not having any smoking in the room so if you will refrain from 

smoking, thank you.  

Now there was a lady who desired to speak. Will 

you come forward, please, Ma'am? 

And if you would speak, if I may ask , to the 

audience, do, because they are interested in your statement.  

STATEME14T OF LAURA .SEITZ,, 44 CLEVELAND DRIVE, 

CROTON, NEW YORK 

MISS SEITZ: My name is Laura Seitz- I live at 

44 Cleveland Drive, Croton. I am speaking as a member of the, 

Cortland Conservation Association.  

Many of us in this area are frightened by the 

problems associated with disposing of radioactive wastes. I 

would like to divide our concern into three categories: 

One, wastes at the plant itself; 

Two, the transportaion of wastes; and 

Three, the storage of wastes.  

To take the first, wastes at the plant itself, other

xzxzx
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plants have promised to operate at 1 percent of the AEC's 

radiation release limit rates. At what percent will Plant 

No. 2 operate? 

CIAIFMAIU JENSCH: May I interrupt a moment, if you 

please, Ma'am? 

lie don't urge anybody to leave but I do notice that 

many of the students apparently have a prior commitment, and 

if they desire to leave now-- We won't leave the room our

selves and take a formal recess but let us just be in a sense 

at ease. If the students desire to proceed, this might be a 

convenient time to do that, and I think we can hear the lady 

better after that has been done.  

If all students who do have to leave will proceed, 

we will now await their departure.  

(Pause.) 

CIMIRMAN JENSCH: I believe most of the students 

have departed. I see there are some still remaining. If you 

cannot hear too well, maybe you can move your chairs up at 

some recess a little closer. You are invited to do that.  

In the meantime, Lady, may I ask, would you start 

again on your statement? Wle didn't get some of 1e statement 

because I think some of the students were leaving.  

We understand that people in the back are able to 

hear pretty well but we are getting a bouncing of the sound 

here somewhere and we can't hear too well, so if you can speak

J
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more slowly we would appreciate it.  

Thank you, Ialam.  

MISS SEITZ: 1ly name is Laura Seitz. I live at 

44 Dleveland Drive, Croton. I am speaking as a member of the 

Cortland Conservation Association.  

Many of us in this area are frightened by the 

problems associated with disposing of radioactive wastes. I 

would like to divide our concern into three categories: 

One, wastes at the plant itself; 

Two, the transportation of wastes; and 

Three, the storage of wastes.  

To take the first, wastes at the plant itself, other 

plants have promised to operate at 1 percent of the AEC's 

radiation release limit rates. At what percent will Plant 

No. 2 operate? During inversions or other unfavorable meteorc

logical conditions, will gaseous emissions continue and if not, 

what plans hiave been made to contain these effluents and hold 

them until the wind conditions abate? 

What studies have been carried out to determine the 

cumulative radiological effect of all power plants at Indian 

Point, plus the natural background radiation, plus the long

term effects of fallout from bombs and tests, plus medical 

exposure, not only at a point in time but over many years? 

How will the operation of Plant No. 2 be modified 

to accommodate the additional fallout expected in the future
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WRB/eb5 I from past weapon testing? Will the release of radioactive 

i wastes in the river be flushed from the river? If so, how? 

3 £The Hudson is, after all, something of an estuary.  

S4 ill these radioactive wastes accumulate and con

5 centrate in the food chain? 

6 To take the second consideration, the transportationi 

7 1 of wastes, how are wastes transported? What confidence can 

we have in the Penn Central's rolling stock and rolling bed? 

As commuters we are only too familiar with accidents on the 

line. This is a company in bankruptcy and with serious labor 

problems. There are going to be accidents and spills on other 

11 lines. Furthermore, how are these-cars protected from sabotage 

And finally to take the third concern, storage of 

14 nuclear wastes, we are familiar with the dangerous nature of 

these wastes. One million cubic feet of low-level wastes 

will be stored this year. To this must be added a hundred

thousand gallons of high level wastes that will be stored this 17 

18 year and expected to last for as long as ten centuries.  

19q We have heard of earthquakese the seepage from 

20 storage tanks, and the radioactivity in holding tanks that 
have 

21 occurred in several areas of the United States 9 To exceed 

22 the maximum permissible limits has been reported from 36,000 

23 to 100v000 times. Wle see lhe reported radiation level in the 

24 ;Juclear Fuel Service, Incorporated, is ten times what the AEC 

25 permits and this is right now.
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multiplied? How can they be safely stored? 

CHAIRMAN JENSCII: Thank you, Ma'amo 

There were several questions raised by the lady and 4 

I think, if ny recollection is correct, that many of those 

matters are dealt with in the formal application or the formal 

4 Safety Analysis Report filed by both the Applicant and the 
8 Staff .  

9 But I waonder if at this time the Applicant can, in 

a brief way, give us a response respecting this matter so that 10 

some of these considerations can be considered while they are 

in this focus.  

3 Applicant s Counsel? 13 

HRo UPTOi-1: Yes, sir. 1-1r. William J. Cahill, Jr.  4 1 
will make a brief statement.  

CH1AIRMAN JENSCHI: Is he connected with the -T 6 

H1MR UPTON: He is Vice President of Consolidated 

Edison in charge of Engineering IS 

CHAIRM aN JENSCH: Very well.  

Will you step to the microphone, sir? Would you 20 

step over there? I think the people can hear you better.  2 1 

1111o CAHILL: As the Chairman indicated, the answers ~2?.  

to the questions raised are included in the material which we 2!3 

have submitted in evidence and much of this will develop in 

425 detail (luring the course of this hearing.
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We have prepared for the benefit of the public a 

summary statement which we call "The Environmental Impact of 

the Indian Point Station Nuclear Unit io, 2," which is avail

able here today and which tries to discuss in more general 

terms the entire environmental impact, including radiological 

effects.  

The questions, as I was able to note, involved 

disposal of wastes in the plant, transport of fuel, and 

storage of the wastes at the point of receipt of the fuel.  

The wastes in the plant a-re generated of course by 

the operation of the nuclear fuel which--Fr the benefit of 

the public, we have a model of a nuclear fuel element of the 

type to be used on Unit 2 here in the hall.  

These wastes arc generated by the nuclear process 

and most of them, the great bulk of theu, are retained within 

the fuel structure itself which is a ceramic material called 

uranium dioxide. it has a very high ability to retain the 

radioactivity within its structure.  

Those pellets of uranium dioxide are contained 

inside tubes and you will be able to see, if you look at this 

u .o-:dr: ] 1 ..... ):w' t ow earc! ,'rnt. ne( in the tabc-s "; uh 

zircaloy .  

These zircaloy tubes retain virtually all of the 

radioactivity that is generated by the fuel. There is the
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potential unlikelihood that some of that radioactivity will 

get out of the tubes through vinor defects and also by diffu

sion of some gases right through the structure of the metal.  

All of this radioactivity that does escape from the 

fuel and also radioactivity that may be induced in impurities 

contained in the cooling water that circulates around the 

fuel, all of this radioactivity is confined to a piping system 

w hich is designed to be leak-tight. The water flowing through 

this piping system is continually purified to remove the 

impurities which include any radioactivity that has entered 

into that system, and the radioactivity is removed and con

centrated by this purifying process, so that radioactive 

waters and gases or solid materials can be stored on site until 

the short-life radioactivity has decayed, 

The remaining activity, flepending on whether it is 

gaseous or concentrated liquids, is either as gas released 

until controlled conditions and depending upon the amount of 

leakage from the fuel, this may be a fraction of the AEC~s 

Part 20 limits, as low as small fractions of one percent, 

which has been experienced with highly sound fuel which we 

have had at Indian Point, or it could, in the case of fuel 

that has developed defects up to the maximum we would expect 

to allow. this type of release could approach small percentages 

of the Part 20 limits such as, say, 5 percent.
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I So the answer is that the amount of radioactivity 

2released w7ill be a small fraction of that allowable by the 

31 AEC regulations on the order of a few percent.  

4 Now, the transport of the bulk of the radioactivity 

3 takes place in the transport of spent fuel, the fuel that is 

6 used up and which is periodically removed from the reactor 

7 generally about once a year and stored under water in pools 

3 and in the plant for several months.  

This fuel which does contain the bulk of the 

~Oradioactivity is inserted into casks, metal casks, which are 

Itheavy steel. casks. with lead shielding of special design which 

12 is approved by the Atomic Energy Commission and othner agencies 

13 in charge of fuel transportation.  

14 jThe design is approved from the viewpoint of the 

is cask being able to withstand action such as fires and 

16 transportation accidents0  The fuel is moved in these casks 

17 n ot at least as yet on the Penn Central Railroad and by 
special truck. It is taken to a licensed facility. For the 

present operation this facility has been the nuclear fuel 

services facility up in the vicinity of Buffalo where the fuel 

2t is processed to recover valuable uranium that remains and 

W z waste is stored then in facilities which are under the owner

2 ship and control of the State of New York.  

24 All of these nuclear waste facilities are under 

the control of a government agency to take care of the point
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jon2 that was raised, that these materials have to be guarded and 

2 bprotected from loss for a very long time. But the assumption, 

3 hwhich I am sure we will all agree to, is that there will be 

4 some government that will be responsible for these wastes.  

5 11Now, the problem mentioned of storing in tanks is 

Sa relatively simple engineering and operation proble to make 

7 1sure that the wastes are kept in tanks and that the tanks are 

leak-tight and that there are facilities surrounding those 

9 tanks that even if they do leak there is no escape to the 

0 environment.  

The storage facilities, I might say, also are 

chosen particularly from the viewpoint of their isolation 

and special geology. So that there is a minimal likelihood, 

i4 feven if wastes do escape, that they will not enter drinking 

15 water supplies or leach into the soil where they may be 

I C' picked up in agricultural operations.  

;7 CHAI IAN JENSCII: Now, you have given us a state

18, ment. Can you tell us, are those matters reflected in the 

t9 documents that the applicant filed, this final Safety Analysis 

20 Report? Are those matters considered in that report? 

MIR. CAHILL: Yes. sir.  

22 CAIMIRMAN JENSCII: Very well. Thank you.  

Z-3 Mrs, Weik? 

MRS. WEIK: Could Ip as an intervenor, ask a 

question that I think might be educational for the people who
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I are listening? 

CIIAIXLA JENSCII: Yes.  

11)S. WEIR: - hen you say 1 percent or 5 percent of, 

what is that "of'? 

,M. CAHILL: That is the regulations of the U.S.  

Atomic Energy Commission, 10 CPR Part 20.  

MfRSO XIK: I know that. I mean how much is that 

in curies? 

1111. CAHILL: There would be a different amount of 

curies permissible for each individual isotope. There are 

scores of isotopes that are of concern, each which has a 

T2 
different curie limit because they each have different effects 

13 
on the body.  

IMRS. W-EIK: But you remember in theiiitial decision! 
15 

the figure was given.  

CI.M&R2AN JE4SCII: Is this something we can take 

17 up in the course of evidence? 

is MRS. WEIK: I just thought at this point it was 

interesting since he is a party and I am a party also.  ii 
20 M-R. ROISiZ-AN: MIr. Chairman, if I could say somethinTI 

Swith regard to that, I think this procedure raises the 

22 possibility of some misconception on the part of the audience 

Zi because I am sure the Chairman knows, and I am certain that 

i the applicant knows, many of these statements that were made 

.j by this gentleman are in serious question here, They are not 

NI
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in our opinion validly supportable conclusions.  

I don"t mean to say that of everything that was 

said, but the purpose of the intervention in a proceeding, 

to permit him to say that without permitting us to due cross

examination may leave the unfortunate impression that his 

statement is in effect that which only needs pro forma 

submission of documents to document.  

Well, if I may, and perhaps this will give the 

audience some idea of -- and this will only take one minute 

but at least give them an idea of what intervenors who are 

opposed to the issuance of the license are concerned about.  

The statement was made that the radioactive wastes 

would be kept to the lowest practicable number and I think the 

impression was left that Consolidated Edison Company is doing 

alll that they can to get them down very low. Yet the record 

will eventually include and does include in the envirormiental 

statement filed by the Atomic. Energy Commission a letter 

from the Department of Health, Education, and Welfare that 

suggests that a better system is available for reducing even 

further the amount of radioactive waste gasses that are 

discharged from the plant 0 

Now, we would argue with the applicant about 

whether they have done all that they could to reduce the 

amount of wastes.  

CILAITUAN JELDSCH: I think all these things are

157
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going to encourage the attendance of all the people who are 

,2 
here because these things do require quite an extensive 

evidentiary presentation.  

Now, my inquiry of the gentleman here was are 

5 the statements he has made contained within the final Safety 

6 Analysis Report. lie said yes. Now, you, of course, as a 

party, are entitled to cross-examine when we get to these 

subjects and I am sure the people who are here will want to 

follow it. But it is a very long type of thing.  

I don't mean to lessen the statement you have made 

I! that you have a different view, but I think what we have 

endeavored to provide by some sort of a response is that at 

least we know what the applicant's position is as to the 

4 concerns that the lady expressed in her limited participation 

statement.  

Now, all of you will have further opportunities 

when witnesses start appearing to interrogate and make your 

contentions and objections.  

MRS. WEIX: But this was information given to the 

audience who may not come again and if you say one percent of 

II it, don't say what the figure is, this does not seem quite 

22 fair to the public.  22 

CIIAIRIIA1 J"iSCII: I think what he said was it is 

! 5 percent or I percent of ths limits that were prescribed 

H by Chapter 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations Part 20 and 

1
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I think that calculations will have to be made. But these 

S21 are things we are going to have to get into when we get into 

i evidence.o 

S 4 MI.~ ROISI.AbN: Mr. Chairman -

5 MRS. WEIK: iell, it is given in the initial 

6 decision what the fig 3re is.  

7 CHAIR4AN JENSCH: There isn't any initial decision 

yet for this case.  

9 MRS. WEI,: But the initial decision was given when 

0 Hl the construction license came out. I don't think it is fair 
ii 

11 to the people. It doesn't seem fair not to tell the people 

12 that the figure that was given in the initial decision was 

.13 16 million curies.  

i H,1R. UPTON: Mr. Chairman, may I make a couple of 

observations, please? 

16 o CIIAIhAlHl JENSCII: We will be glad to have them-
8.1 
Do 17 will you step up with Mr. Cahill, or in lieu thereof? -- of it' 

18 1Soething to explain this, because we do have many people from 
the public and we do want to give them a chance to answer.  

But if you have a short statement that will supplement 

7Ir. Cahill, will you give it, please? 

22 THR. UPTON: All I want to do is to make it clear 

that of course statements being made by Mr. Cahill in this 

2z, context are statements of our position just as the statements 

w 2£ which appear in our testimony are statements of our position.
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Now, I don't want the public to get the impression, 

and I can't imagine that it is going to get the impression, 

that Con Ed is any more the guardian of the absolute truth 

4 than the intervenors are. What Hr. Cahill is saying about 

I our testimony indicates what we think is true. Now, obviously 

6 the intervenors who are appearing here at the proceeding don't 

agree with that very well. We can't try the case in the 

context of limited appearances. The intervenors will have 

II plenty of time to question and to challenge and to counteract 

any testimony that we submit.  

11 P CHAIRMAN JENSCII: Let's ask the next person who 

desires to make a limited appearance.  

13 1MR. CAHILL: Excuse me. I might say -

HIAR. UPTON: .1r. Cahill would like to make a 

correction of one remark he made, H1Ir. Chairman.  

6 CHAIMAJN JENSCH: Very well.  

!1 1R. CAHRILL: When I replied yes to your question, 

1!i i.r. Chairman, I did not mean to imply that the remarks I made 

I --Q abou t the storage of long-term wastes at facilities away from 

2:0 our plant or the transport of nuclear fuel are detailed in 

II our application. Our application directs itself to the 

22 facilities at the plant and to the wastes that are generated 

3 within it, and the effects of the plant on its environment.  

CIIAIRAN JENSCH: Very well. Thank you, 

Your organization which made a specific request to
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be heard, and we want to izall it0 is the Citizens' League 

for Education about Nuclear Energy.  

- Would you come forward please and give us your.  

name and address and speak, if you will, to as much of the 

audience as you can and to us. I know it is kind of difficult 

S to do.  
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STATEMENT OF MRS. MILTON KURTZ OF NEW ROCHELLE, 

NEW YORK, CHAIRMAN OF CITIZENS LEAGUE FOR EDU

CATION ABOUT NUCLEAR ENERGY, INC.  

MRS. KURTZ: My name is Mrs. Milton Kurtz. I 

live at 74 Mount Tom Road in New Rochelle, New York.  

I am Chairman of CLEAN, which is the Citizens League for 

Education about Nuc2mr Energy, Inc. And I am speaking here 

as an individual.  

By granting Consolidated Edison an operating 

license for Indian Point Number 2 I believe you are placing 

the lives of 80,000 inhabitants of New Rochelle in extreme 

jeopardy should a major accident occur at the Indian Point 

site.  

I stated at the construction permit hearing on 

Indian Point No. 3 that the average prevailing winds are out 

of the Northwest. Since New Rochelle is southeast of Indian 

Point, this city with its population is in direct line of 

nuclear fallout, should this 850 megawatt experiment fail.  

Laying aside the possibility of a major accident, 

what about normal plant releases? Can we really trust 

Con Ed to do their own monitoring.  

At the time of the Indian Point No. 3 hearings 

this board with Mr. Jensch at its head toured the Indian 

Point No. 3 monitoring facilities. The conclusion of this 

Board was the on-site monitoring devices as well as the 

mobile monitoring unit are secondary measures to determine



To/rms2

163

the permissible release of radioactivity, but as presently 

used by Con Ed under such a condition that the Board feels 

that they are completely inadequate to the operation of 

Indian Point No. 3.  

It is the Board's opinior that these secondary 

devices operatedunder the conditions that they arE being 

operated at the present time are useless.  

In view of these findings, I believe we have much 

reason to voice our concern. All of us know that the 

statements we make here or the questions we raise are 

merely an exercise in futility.  

Once Con Ed or any utility has placed an order for a 

reactor.. the licensing for construction and operation is a 

fait accompli.II

I suppose the encouragement to attend and make 

a limited appearance is merely what the AEC and Con Ed do 

to let us have our say and feel that we are part of a 

1decision-making process. We are not that naive. Perhaps we 

come here and -

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Lady, I am very sorry. We 

would like to hear what you have to say. Unfortunately, the 

acoustics -- would you give us the last two sentences that 

you just gave. And if you would speak more slowly, we would 

apireciate it.  

MRS. KURTZ: I suppose the encouragement to attend
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and to make a limited appearance is merely what the AEC and 

Con Ed do to let us have our say and feel that we are part 

of a decision-making procedure. lie are not that naive.  

Perhaps we come here -- some of us at great in

convenience -- with the hope that something we say will be 

printed in some nesae somewhere and maybe some people 

will read these releases and will know that we question 

the safety of these nucl ear power plants.  

In fact, there are some of us who think this is 

such a mad and insane technobgy that we're asking the United 

States government to declare an imm~ediate moratorium on the 

construction of all nuclear power plants.  

We believe that we are-at the limit of our radiation 

budget and that to construct more nuclear power plants that 

will further add to this total is reprehensible.  

According to the New York Times of October 4, 1970, 

peaceful uses of nuclear power have outstripped our tests 

as a threat to world health .The United Nations has been 

told this by a. group of scientists that have followed such 

developments for 15 years. Will no one listen to these and 

other eminent scientists such as Linus Pauling and Joshua 

Lederberg? 

I am at the end of my statement, but I do have a 

question, I believe mr. King who was up here said something 

about spent nuclear fuel being contained in water baths at
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the nuclear plant facility. And I'm just wondering whether 

that is -- is it a contained structure like the nuclear 

reactor building or is that a separate structure where the 

spent rods are contained in a water bath? 

Does anybody want to answer that question? 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Mr. Cahill? 

MR. CAHILL: The spent fuel is stored in a separate 

structure independent of the containment building. It is a 

building which has a deep pool. And this fuel is kept under 

water in that pool at all times even when it is being loaded 

in the cask.  

The containment structure which is so familiar to 

nuclear power plants is provided to withstand the pressures 

that could be generated if the primary coolant, which is under 

high temperature and pressure were to leak out. And the 

building which surrounds that part of the plant is a 

so-called containment building that would withstand the 40

some odd pounds that would develop if all the high 

pressure primary coolant water leaked out.  

Now the spent fuel, once it is removed from the 

reactor and is stored in this outside building has no potential 

for generating high pressures; hence, that type of contain

ment structure is not necessary.  

MRS. KURTZ: But isn't that highly radioactive 

within that vat?
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MR. CAHILL: Within the fuel element tubes them

- Iselves there is a trrmendous amount of radioac:tivity. This 

2 is retained by the tubes and is held -- is shielded from 

I direct radiation by the water which is one of the best 
5 shielding materials there is. And also that water will hold 

1 and collect any leakage that -- and by the way spent fuel 

7 is much less prone to leak than fuel thatis operating, so 

that there is no need for a high pressure containment, which 

S as I said before is not for the high pressure design it is 

not for retention of radioactivity directly but for the 

retation of the pressure, which is due to steam which has 

been released in a postulated accident.  

1 3 IMRS. KURTZ: Well what I was questioning was 

whether iii this separate buildinc, that contains the spent 

I fuel rods in the water bath, whether that in case of an 

1 accident -- god forbid -- whether this radioactivity would 

~1 Ibe shielded if something happens.  

MR. CAHILL: It would be shielded by the water.  

If there is any gaseous radioactivity in those tubes, some 

20 of that may bubble out of the tubesif there were damage, 

part of which would be retained in the water, the remainder 

I.2 of which would collect in the building atmosphere. And that 

23 would be collected by a ventilating system. And the most 

harmful radioactivity would be trapped in filters. The 

rest would have to be released to the atmosphere.
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MRS. KURTZ: That s what I was asking. Thank you.  

2 I have another statement here written by Dr.  

James Egan of New Rochelle.  

4 CHAIP MN JENSCH: Is this a part of your organi

zation? 

1' MRS. KURTZ: Yes.  

7 CHAIPil -N JENSCH: As I recall, there were something 

like four or five names given from the organization. Do 

you represent them all? 

'10 MRS. KURTZ: No, we have two other people here 

who will read other statements. I just have another state

ment.  

I CHAIRMAN JENSCH: It's all right. If there is 

somebody else here from your organization, they can speak 

too. Very well, proceed.  

i MRS. KURTZ: The operating license for Indian 

17 IPoint should be withheld until all questionable safety 

factors at the plant are examined. A moratorium on licensing 

I nuclear power plants should be declared until, one, there is 
z0 complete assurance -that the ecological balance will not 

2? be destroyed through thermal pollution; two, present Faederal 

22 Radiation Council guidelines for radioactive releases 

2.3 from weapons testing and nuclear: power plants are revised 

downwards.  

2t. Doctors Gofman and Tamplin of Lawrence Radiation
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Laboratory have testified tht allowable levels of whole 

body radiation should be decreased immediately by a factor 

of 10. They estimated that 16,000 additional cancer 

plus leukremic deaths will occur if these currently allowable 

radiation standards are permitted to exist.  

If Consolidated Edison is allowed to release 

16 million curies of radioactivity a yeax into the atmosphere 

from the Indian , Point plants, the result will be that the 

health of children especially will be .endangered.  

Three, the problem of waste disposal and highly 

radioactive substances is solved. The removal and.transpor

tation of these substces in the heavily populated New York 

area poses a threat to the lives of millions of people.  

The problem of the . ultiamte disposal of these wastes has 

not yet been solved.  

Four, research on alternate means of producing 

electrical energy is done using some of the funds now 

being expended for inefficient heat producing nuclear 

power plants.  

These factors would seem to indicate that the 

good resulting from the licensing of nuclear power plants 

is far outweighed by the dangers to the environment and to 

the health and safety of .ives of million,3 of people.  

James M. Eqan, Ph.D., 27 Dewey Avenue, New 

Rochelb, New York.
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zation here

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, ma'am.  

Is there another representative of that organi

Will you come forward, please?
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STATEMENT OF MRS. CHARLES LEVY ON BEEIALF OF 

H R. J. RBIUO OF CLEAN 

3 MRS. LEVY: My name is Mrs. Charles Levy. I am a 

member of the steering committee of CLEAN and I am delivering 

this statement for Mr. J. Rubino, who is one of our lawyers.  

CLEAN believes that the Hearing Coimaittee should 

7 consider as an issue its own makeup to insure that in its 

brief any possible conflict of interest and is able to render 

a fair hearing. CLEAN is concerned that any Hearing Panel 

which has the awesome authority to allow a private company to 

operate a nuclear power plant should not contain on the panel 

any person who directly or indirectly has a connection with 

the private company involved, or who is directly or indirect'Y 

engaged in the promotion of nuclear energy as a source of power.  
f,4 

The reasons for the first category should be ob95 

vious as they fall into the traditional concept of conflict of 16 
interest. No man can serve two masters and thus, no man with 17 

an interest in Con Edison Company can be expected to render an 
18 

impartial decision affecting that company0 19 

The reasons for the second category of conflict 
20 

should be equally as clear. A man connected with an agency 
21 

which promotes nuclear energy as a power source cannot be 
22 

impartial in making a decision which may adversely affect the 
23 

promotion of nuclear energy as a power source.  
24 

The conflict, whether it be theoretical or actual, 25
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exists in every licensing case and independent judgment cannot 

be guaranteed under the present system.  

We hasten to add that we intend no personal reflec

tion on any individual since what we raise as an issue today 

is the system under which the Hearing Examiners operate.  

The Atomic Energy Commission has carved out for it-

self the dual role of promoter and regulator of peaceful uses 

of nuclear energy. It promotes the building of nuclear generat 

ing power plants and also engages in pre-judging the safety 

of these same plants.  

CLEAN maintains that the paramount public interest 

lies with the regulatory and not promotional aspects of 

peaceful uses of nuclear energy. le are aware of the built-in 

conflict between promotion and regulation andtherefore, 

request that the Atomic Energy Commission go outside of its 

present panel to choose at least one public representative 

with no direct or indirect AEC contacts to sit on the Hearing 

Panel in this case.  

We believe that the Atomic Energy Commission is 

trying to carry an impossible burden and it has arrived at a 

point in its history where it must make a choice between being 

a promoter or regulator of the nuclear power field.  

If it attempts to maintain its dual function, only 

the public will suffer. One of the basic talents of a fair 

hearing is that there be an independent and impartial Hearing
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Examiner. CLEAN respectfully requests that scrupulous atten

tion be paid to this issue before the hearings concerning 

Indian Point No. 2.  

The Citizens' League for Education About Nuclear 

Energy believes that since the ultimate operational 
safety .of 

a nuclear power plant rests with power companies, 
Con Edison 

Company's record with respect to conventional forms 
of pollu

tion must be considered at this hearing. It seems clear that 

once the Atomic Energy Commission grants the license 
to operate 

a nuclear power plant to a private company, it leaves 
much 

of the safety regulation to the company itself.  

le have witnessed in recent years situations 

wherein nuclear power plants have malfunctioned 
after being 

granted a license to operate, yet there were 
no new public 

hearings conducted by the Atomic Energy Commission 
to deter

mine if the plants were safe enough to resume operation0 
A 

case very much in point is Con Ed's Indian Point 
Plant No. 3.  

where it is reported that safety monitoring devices 
under the 

company's jurisdiction and control were found 
in faulty and 

defective condition° 

Thus, if a private company is in fact charged with 

the duty of self-regulation, its record not only 
in the field 

of nuclear power monitoring but in the related 
field of 

conventional forms of air pollution should be 
a-factor in 

determining whether or not the company should 
be able to
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t operate still another nuclear power plant.  

SWith regard to conventional forms of air pollution 

$) it is reported in The few York Times on November 22nd, 1970, 

that 61 summonses were issued against Con Ed for air pollution 

in 1969 and by 1970, that figure more than doubled to a total 

0 of 129 summonses issued against Con Ed.  

7 CLEAN maintains that Con Ed is an air-polluter way 

beyond the number of summonses issued and, further, that ConEd 

9 has done nothing about this until pushed by public outcry, 

130 It was not until such public outcry that Con Ed 

11 used lower sulphur-content fuels to lessen the amount of air 

pollution its plants were causing.  

3 We hasten to add that many other individuals and 

14 corporations have less than distinguished records in the field 

15 of air pollution but we maintain that any company charged with 

16 such delicate responsibility in nuclear power plants should be 

17 beyond reproach with respect to operation of its conventional.  

Is plants.  

In summary, since the Atomic Energy Commission has 

in fact and effect delegated much of the regulation of the 
20 

S21 safety of nuclear power plants to the private companies 
them

2 selves, how those companies act with regard to the 
public 

interest in the operation of their conventional plants should 23 

be an issue at these hearings.  4 

25 And i have here-- This is from the Sunday vTimes
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This is the article.  

CIMAiIN JEISCH: Thank you.  

I might just say to the lady that many of your 

statements -- and I hope you will continue to show your in

terest in these proceedings, Many of your statements I'm sure 

will be of interest to the members of Congress because Congress, 

has enacted the law that has put the burden on the Atomic 

Energy Commission and it may be that many members of Congress 

would be impelled by your statement to make the division of 

responsibility that you request.  

There's an old Chinese proverb, we have to go on 

from where we are with what we have. This is what the Congress 

has put upon the Atomic Energy Commission.  

Now as far as the judgment about this application 

is concerned and the evidence that will be adduced in support 

of it, this Board I can say with certainty could care less 

what happens to this application . We will give this applica

tion and this evidence the consideration that is due to that 

evidence under the Administrative Procedure Act and no more 

and no lesso 

And if this application on the evidence# when we 

get done with the entire case, does not, in the view of this 

Board, warrant the issuance of a license, we will not recom

mend any license to the Atomic Energy Commission. And con

versely, if it doese based upon all of the evidence -- and we
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there is any evidence that you believe can be put into this 

record that will bear upon the recommendation for the issuance 

of a license, we urge the public and the Intervenors to present! 

the evidence. We are here to consider all of the evidence, 

And as I say, no member of this Board could care 

less what happens. the way this application and this hearing 

goes. We will consider the evidence that is adduced on this 

record, no more and no less.  

MRSo LEVY: Thank you very much.  

CMUMIh.1AN JENSCII: We ask, however, and we urge all 

of you folks who have taken the time -- I think you mentioned 

it, and the lady previous, it is an inconvenience for you 

folks to come here, These cases take time; they are kind of 

away from your home. But we hope that you will be able to 

somehow schedule your time so you can attend. That's what the 

Commission wants you to do. That's why we are here.  

It would be a lot more convenient if we were in some 

other location but the Commission wants these hearings held 

where the public can hear about them and participate in them.  

But we do ask that you do attend.  

And I'm going to suggest this, that you folks who 

are not parties to the proceeding, if you have questions that 

come up in the course of your hearing this evidence, if you 

will communicate your questions to the Staff -- They represent
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the responsibility that the Congress has devolved upon the 

Comission. And if you have questions that you would like to 

have propounded, if you will submit them to the Staff I am sure 

they will give them consideration for interrogation in this 

proceeding.  

Now we want you to attend and to participate in 

every way you can. Will you try to do that? 

MRSO LEVY: Fine, We certainly will try. Thank you, 

CHAIRMAAN JENSCH: Very well, 

Is there another person present? Will you come 

forward please? 

P,3 

25 

36 

997 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25



177 
Joni 

STATEMENT OF TO l DONAGHY, CITIZEN, NEWJ ROCIIELLE, 
JIEW; Y-,RIl ON BEHALF OF GEORGE C. ARCARO, ATTORIEY FOi, CLEA1o 

MR. DONAGIIY: This is a statement prepared by 
4 

George C. Arcaro, attorney for CLEAN. My name is John 

Donaghy, also from iew Rochelle.  

14 r. Arcaro's statement is actually somewhat 

7 
redundant to some of the 'other statements that have been made.  

I make only some of his points.  

CHAIRM N JENSCIH: I don't want you to limit any 

10 ipresentation that a party wanted. You read your whole state

ment if you want to because we want to get the views of every

32 
body as they have prepared them for presentation.  

13 
MR. DONAGHY: Very well.  

14b 
The first objection concerns the disposition of 

I5 
I the highly poisonous r~dioactive wastes being created by 

fission plants, that this disposition has not been solved.  

I7 
Dr. Chadwidk of the U.S. Public Health Service -

8 VOICE: We can't hear what he is saying.  

9 MRo. DO1JAGIKY Dr. Chadwick of the U.S. Public 

0 IHealth Service has said that the increase of highly poisonous 

'I wastes will be from 1.5 million gallons of waste in 1965 to 

22 2 billion gallons in 1995. Ile cannot afford to license plants 

3 piecemeal and suddenly discover one day that we have engulfed 

the country in deadly radioactive wastes and garbage.  

A second objection is to the lack of safety of
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distance from the plant to a highly populated area. The 

2 
Brookhaven Report speaks of the consequences of accidents 

3 1 
with relation to distance, 3400 deaths at distances up to 

15 miles, 43,000 injuries at distances up to 45 miles, and 

5 150,000 square miles of land contamination.  

By what process of reason, by what study of equal 

7 repute has the proposed operator built the Indian Point plants 

8 within 25 miles of New York City? We know of no justification 

9 1 
The merest possibility of catastrophe is enough to preclude 

the building or licensing of plants near one of the most 

2 .densely populated areas of the world.  

12 Our third objection is that there has been no :3 successful prototype plants. All of the thirteen experimental 

plants suffered mishaps and malfunctions. Indian Point Plant 

4o. 1, much smaller, has been operated without success since 

16 its inception, in its first year of operation it was closed 

Vi down for six months. In the current year it has been closed 

H for nine months. It has a lifetime average of being closed 

down more often than in operation.  

20 CIIAIAIIAN JENSCIIH  You seem to be skipping over 

some pages. Ie encourage you to present the whole thing.  

22 11R° DONAGIY: This is documentation from newspapers 

2 3 of these points.  

CHAIRM AN JENSCN Very well.  

You may do this if you desire. When you finish
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reading that portion, if you would like to file that with the 

2 secretary it will be made a part of the official correspondence 

3 so it won't have to be copied into the transcript, for instance 

4 MR. DONAGHY: Thank you,.  

5t To the charge that Indian Point Plant is contaminatea 

with radioactivity and that no one may ,.-nter to make repairs, 

7 this is Indian Point i1o. 1, Mr. Costello of Con Edison replies 

B that machinists, mechanics and welders are entering the Indian 

Point Plant containment vessel daily and are moving towards 

full and complete repair. Mr. Lui of Con Edison also seems 

proud of this fact,for on Oct-ober i7 1970 our local newspaper 

12 quoted him as saying forty welders had to be used for the 

73 job because AEC regulations allow each welder to spend only 

14 a limited nurber of hours on the project. Mr. Luce admits 

that the dome of the plant is radioactive and the facts are 

'16 that a welder under AEC exposure regulations can only work 

17 two and a half hours inside the plant and then cannot return 

for a year because in that two and a half hour period he has 

I received the maximum yearly allowable dose of radiation. Thus 
IiI 

I the 100 hours of work needed to complete the job require the 

21 services of forty welders. And similar large numbers of men 

. in the other areas0  Most of these men receive the maximum 

23 allowable doses, But the pay was good and the men were misled 

24 that the radiation was harmless.  

25 Despite Con Ed's bland assurances that this
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exposure is no more hazardous than an x-ray, apparently not 

realizing that hazard, what do the objective scientists say 

about such an exposure? Professor Linus Pauling, one of 

America's most distinguished scientists, and Drs. Gofman 

1 and Tamiplin- recently said that the allowable dose of 
HI 
I radiation set by the U..S. Radiation Council of 170 millirad I per year should be reduced immediately to 17 millirad or even 

~f 

less.  

The doctors agree that if the American people were 

to receive this allowable dose, 170 millirads, many thousands 

would die each year of disease caused by the extra amount of 

1 high energy radiation.  

.113 Worse still, the AEC permits the far greater 

exposure of 5 rem --tat , 5000 millirads --if one is a 

if radiation worker., in which case one can expect a doubled rate 

16 of cancer within eight to ten years.  

It Professor James Crow, geneticist and president of 

18 the Genetic Society of America, wrote in 1960 "There is no 

dose so low that it produces no mutations at all. A variety 

/20 of anomalies, many merging on the monstrous, are possible as 

a result of radioactive damage to the genes." 

22 Professors Schubert andLapp in their book on 

2 3 radiation wrote "Evidence garnered by a I-r-e number of 

responsible scientists demonstrates that there is no radiation 

threshold below.7 which genetic damage, cancer or shortening of
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life is impossible. Any dose, however small, will take some 

toll of vital cell material." 

In the face of this evidence Con Ed still induces 

the unsuspecting mechanics to work in the plant. It is a 

grisly thing to contemplate, but Con Ed is well aware of thesel 

grim warnings. Indeed, the list of unsuspecting dead from 

cancer presumed induced by radiation is enlightening. For 

example, Enrico Fermi, Robert Oppenheimer, the Curies, motheri 

and daughter, Geiger, the uranium miners, the early x-ray 

experimenters, the radium dial painters, the atomic bomb 

fallout victims.  

The fact is that the Indian Point plant is radio

active and unsafe for anyone to enter in any normal fashion.  

It should be closed immediately,.  

The fact that Con Ed is sending unsuspecting 

workers into the plant should be presented to the Westchester 

County Grand Jury to determine whether or not a crime is 

being committed against these men.  

CHAWRIAN JENSCII: Have you concluded? 

MR. DONAGHY: Yes.  

CHAIRMAN JE14SCII: Will you be able to attend the 

hearing? 

MR. DONAGIIY: I hope to do so, yes,.  

CHAIMLAN JE14SCII: I don't know whether you were at 

the pre-hearing conference, but this is the kind of a schedule
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we gave tentative consideration to, that we would proceed 

today and tomorrow if necessary and then we probably would 

take a recess during which time the intervenors who have 

* 4 made some requests for data will be undertaking their efforts 

5 in that regard and then we will reconvene again and when we 

6 reconvene again we will put out a publi.c notice and try to 

7 inform everybody by publication in the newspapers if they 

will publish The releases that the public information division.I 

N sends out so that all people can attend. And if you can 

0 arrange to be there, because I think you have raised matters 

: that requite a lot of evidentiary presentation and you should i 

2 dhear it because you have made some very serious concerns and 

I think you would like to hear the answers.  
1So I am asking you if you would try to arrange 

your schedule and the others, even though you live in New 

ii Rochelle, to come over and hear the evidence. Will you try 

17 to do that? 

18 MR° DONAGHY: I certainly will, sir, Thank you.  

CIIAIR!-LAN JENSCII: Is there another person present? 

aD.. 0 Will you come forward, please? 

21 

O 22 

23 

24 

25
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STATEMENT OF ALFRED BUSH, MEMBER OF THE BOARD, 

COITLMllD CONSERVATION ASSOCIATION 

MR. BUSH: Ladies and gentlemen, my name is Alfred 

Bush. I live at Albany Post Road, Croton-on=-Iudson. I'm a 

member of the board of the Cortland Conservation Association.  

I'm a graduate civil engineer and a climatologist.  

I base my opposition to the licensing of Plant No.  

2 of Indian Point on the cumulative effects on human beings 

of radioactive materials released in liquid and gaseous 

effluents from atomic energy plants. I have read ConEd's 

public relations -

CIAIRAN JENSCH: Will you go a little more slowly, 

please? W-,e're trying to take some notes.  

MR. BUSH: I will submit this.  

CH1AIRMA4 JENSCII: The people themselves may have the 

same difficulty we have hearing you so we would appreciate 

for all of us if you would talk -more slowly. Thank you.  

MR. BUSH: Certainly.  

I have read Con Ed's public relations booklet which 

attempts to answ4er some of the questions raised by the 

scientists, engineers, and concerned citizens in connection 

with these effluents and I have found so many inconsistencies, 

unsupported assumptions, and easy assurances that I seriously 

doubt Con Ed's sincerity in issuing the booklet, or the 

objectivity of its scientific evaluations.
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Permit me to state just a few of the questions 

asked by ConEd and presumably answered in it by this booklet.  

Note that the AEC has not yet licensed the nuclear unit plant 

close to a densely populated area which in itself is an ad

mission of the high risks involved.  

Con Ed asks: How close is a metropolitan area to 

the Indian Point Plant, and then declares that the site for 

these plants is ideal. This is simply a case of bad rhetoric 

and a deliberate distortion of the facts.  

The Bureau of the Budget0 in its statistical des

criptions of the nation's metropolitan areas, credits the 

New York Metropolitan Xrea with a population of close to 

eleven million. By its own definition this area includes not 

only the five counties of New York City but the nearly 810,000 

people in Westchester County and the 137,000 in Rockland 

County. If we limit our statistics to the five counties in 

New York City and Westchester, we have a population density 

of more than 11,000 persons per square mile. I think the AEC 

would agree that Con Ed's atomaic energy plants at Indian Point 

and the contemplated ones at Verplanck are located closely to 

a densely populated area, and this should be an overwhelming 

consideration in denying a license to operate Plant No. 2.  

Furthermore, the population density closest to 

Indian Point is most likely to increase as more and more 

individuals move out of the cities into the suburbs. In
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1 addition, the New York Metropolitan Area is cited in the 

2 1970 census report as being among the nation's most severe air 

3 and water pollution areas.  

4 Should AEC add the near--disaster level to the present 

5 pollution by permitting yet another atomic energy plant with 

6 its radioactive pollutants? 

7 Wie come then to the numbers game concerning the safet 

levels of radioactive materials that are released in the air 

9 and water during nuclear reactor operations. For the layman, 

90 this numbers game is particularly confusing and Con Ed's book

let does not make it any easier.  

By emphasizing the amount of natural background 

radiation to which all of us are exposed, Con Ed hopes to indi

cate the insignificance of the amount of additional exposure 

that, by its own admission0 an individual will receive who 

lives near the plant. The safety levels of this additional 

17 exposure is the really questionable element here# with figures 

ranging from as high as 500 millirems per year to the AEC 

exposure limits of 167 millirems per year to the zero dose 

advocated by many scientists.  
2o 

What this numbers game indicates is that radioactive 21 

22 materials, particularly those long-lived radioisotopes 
asso

ciated with the fuel reprocessing plantsp do constitute a 23 

2 threat to human health. In spite of these known risks, Con Ed 

is satisfied that a mere 5 to 10 millirems per year per person 2-
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added to the 150 millirems i - the natural background radiation 

is insignificant0 

It. would seem that this judgment is indeed faulty.  

Let me refer to an AEC booklet 
on the genetic effects 

of radiation in which it is stated that: 

"What counts where genetic damage is in 

question is not the rate at which radiation is ab

sorbed but the total sum of radiation. Every ex

posure an organism experiences, however small, adds 

its bit of damage." 

AEC concludes that: 

"As a result of man-made radiation in

cluding that created by industry, we can expect a 

10 percent increase in the over-all mutation rate." 

And concludes that: 

"What humanity must do is to take on as 

little added damage as possible." 

While Con Ed may consider it insignificant, the 

additional millirems released by the atomic energy plants, 

the AEC does not seem to concur. It is the adding of a little 

bit here and a little bit there that constitutes the real 

danger, especially when those additions will affect some eleven 

million individuals.  

There are obviously many other factors that 

should be considered but on the grounds of health standards
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and damnage to future generations alone, Con Ed's No. 2 plant 

should be denied an operating license.  

Now I also have a map that I took out of the County/ 

Town United States Map, extracting the area involved in the 

northeast seaboard and in it I have shown a 50- and 100-mile 

radius, the counties affected by a possible fallout from an 

Indian Point atomic energy plant accident.  

Now of course I tend to say depending on prevailing 

winds. Being a climatologist I am interested in prevailing 

winds and I'm interested in the questions and the studies 

that have been made and I want to know-- I want to get some 

verification of those facts0  I want to be able to see that 

data and be able to plot over my map here of a 50-mile radius 

at the center of the bull's-eye and the 100-mile radius, where 

the fallout is likely to occur.  

I live within five miles of that spot, southeast 

of it. and I'm afraid, from the usual prevailing winds, if 

an accident occurs at the time that it is not containable, 

that I would immediately have to be evacuated and I will have 

no power to say yes or no, and that I will not only be one of 

-the 80,000 in New Rochelle but I will be one of a much larger 

population that will immediately have to be evacuated.  

I want to know what kind of plans were made for 

these kinds of things and these are the kind of questions I 

have asked.
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total of 26 counties extending all the way to Pennsylvania0 

by the way# Pike County in Pennsylvania; in New Jersey there 

are eight counties; there are three counties in Connecticut.  

In New York there are of course the five city buroughs which 

S are counties. All in all in New York there are 14 counties, 

7 all within the 50--mile radius.  

Now within the 100-mile radius I have a total of 

59 counties and they extend - And these are in addition-- No0 

those are the total number of counties affected. In addition 

ii to the others I just cited: there are seven additional 

12 New Jersey counties affected. Pennsylvania has another four 

13 counties- No, I'm sorry, nine counties. New York has another 

14 eight counties. Massachusetts now come into the picture with 

15 three counties, and Connecticut has five counties.  

16 So depending on the effect of some potential acci

17 dent and the uncontrollable releases, these are the radiuses 

18 that might be readily affected.  

19 Now I would like to see plotted the studies that 

20 show where the fallouts are likely to occur so I can feel a 

21 little more confident that I am not living in a danger place, 

22- in a place that I feel confident that I can bring up my childrei 

23 in.  

24 Thank you0 

25 CIARiAN JENSCII: Excuse me# sir, I did not get
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2 MR. BUSH: I'm in Croton-on-Hudson.  

. CHAIMAN JENSCH: Oh, yes.  

Let me ask you, have you had an opportunity to look 

at the repository of documents that is maintained at the 

Ilenrik Hudson High School, of the application and the answer 

and the petitions and so forth? 

MR. BUSH: I have seen some of the documents, part 

of the documents. I have collected them, and I'm interested 

in studying them, and I have studied many documents relating 

to the atomic energy plants.  

12 I've studied the atomic energy problem and its 

social effects for many years0  I was a subscriber tothe 

14 Bulletin of Atomic Scientists for many years and have kept up 

with a lot of the problems of atomic energy and questions of 15 

16 1the relation of atomic energy to the environment.  

1 CHAIRMN JENSCH: The reason I asked is this: 17 

1ly recollection, in looking at the Final Safety 18 

Analysis Report, is that there are several sections or there 

are several sheets to a section dealing with wind roses. Did 
20 

you see those? 

22 1R. BUSH: I did not. That's what I was looking for 

and I'm trying to locate them, and I would appreciate if I 23 

could be shown those. I would very much like to be able to 
24 
25 superimpose them over my maps so I could see where the wind
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roses do lie. And then I want to verify the data that was 

taken because I know those studies were made quite a few years 

ago. Climates and winds are changing and I would want to 

verify that that material is up-to-date.
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CHAIRMANJ JENSCH: What I had in mind was this: 

Let me ask you, are you going to be able to attend these 

hearings do you think? 

MR. BUSH: To some extent, I'in going to attempt 

to. I have other people here who are as well informed as I, 

whom I can rely on to report to Me who do intend to be 

here, if I cannot.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What I had in mind was that I'm 

going to suggest to you, as I did to the previous lady I 

believe, that if you have questions in the course of the 

presentation of the evidence that bear on this wind rose, 

wind direction and velocity and that type of thing, if you 

will give your question to the Regulatory Staff and they can 

give consideration to the interrogation.  

My recollection is that the preliminary safety 

analysis report filed for Indian Point 2 as well as the final 

safety analysis report contains a great deal of the data you 

are seeking. And I wish if you have an opportunity at 

this recess to which we referred to refer to these data and 

then if you have some questions if you will let us know or 

if you believe the data which are shown are adequate, if 

you will tell us too, because vwe do want to hear your 

concern about it. What I'm urging I guess is, if you wi.11 

use the documents that are available, it may be that your 

concerns will be satisfied.
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0 MR. BUSH: I will be delighted.  

CHAIPAN JENSCH: And you may see the extent 

of the studies that have been made.  

I thin,. also -- well, I just don't know where to 

I refer to this as being readily zvailabie to you here -- but 

in the Indian Point 3 construction permit hearing it is my 

iI recollection that there was considerable evidence 

about wind direction, velocity, location and that sort of 

thing. And I think maybe that is an additional Source of 

data that you might find helpful, because I think out of the 

composite of these several things you will find data 

that you are seeking. But if you do not, let us know, and 

we will have a question given to the staff so they can give 

consideration to it.  

MR. BUSH: I would appreciate it if I could look 

I at that data and superimpose it over my maps.  

CHAIFIAN JENSCH: Let me try one fuz~her thing.  

If you do not find the data that you are seeking readily 

available to you, may I :'suggest that you correspond with the 

Regulatory Staff. Maybe they can somehow Xerox some portions 

of the meteorological data that -you are seeking and make it 

readily available to you, because I think it is the intention 

I of the ATomic Energy Commission to provide all of the data 

that is available to all of the persons who are expressing 

concerns. And the workhorse in this job is the regulatory
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staff of the Commission. And I'm sure that they perform 

that duty as the Commission intended it to be done.  

So I invite your directing questions and requests 

to the Regulatory Staff so they can give you the data, but 

we ask that you come back then and tell us have you received 

enough information-.or what more do you want, because I 

don't think there is any part of it that the Commission 

wants not readily available to you. And we will appreciate 

your continued attention to these matters and these data 

which are available.  

I think there is one phase -- it's my recollection 

that it is in some of the Staff's Safety Analyses in some of 

these Indian Point proceedings -- it may be Indian Point 3 --

where they point out that these standards for release are not 

selected by the Atomic Energy Commission but these standards 

on the amount of allowable releases reflect the recomren

dations of the Federal Radiation Council, the International 

Council on Radiation Protectionand that latter group I 

think has been studying radiation limits since the time of 

the use of radium for watch dials. And I think it goes back 

50 or 60 years.  

If I recall the Staff presentation in their 

safety analyses, they point out that the Atomic Energy 

Commission has nothing to do with them. These are limits but 

the ATomic Energy Commission has adopted the recommendations
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of scientists who have studied this for 50 or 60 years.  

And if there should be any change, the Atomic Energy 

Commission wants to hear about it based upon studies of 

qualified scientists who have given study to these matters.  

I think the primary -- as I say, this Board could 

not care less what kind of evidence comes in here, but I 

think that the representation that has been made about these 

standards is that if there is any change to be made the 

Co-mmission wants to hear it from qualified people through 

qualified methods and qualified evaluations, And if you 

have anything that can contribute in that regard, the 

Comnmission wants to have your views.  

I ask that you study these things that are avail

able and then give us your views when you have studied it 

as thoroughly as you believe it should be studied.  

MR. BUSH: Now If I am not mistaken, all of this 

data must have been available in the production of the first 

plant, because the stack was placed there for the 

purpose of the original plant. And the studies must all Iwe 

been done previous to the construction of that stack to be 

able to know how to design it and how high it should be and 

know all the problems relating to it, so I'm sure that data 

is available. And I would like to see that data. That must 

apply to the first one. And I am interested in comparing 

it to the application for the third, because the data 

should be able to be superimposed over each other and both
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correlate to the map.  

CHAIRM-AN JENSCH: I'm sure that the question 

of the stacks came up in the construction perrit stage 

of Indian Point 2 and also the construction permit hearing 

on Indian Point 3. And you will want to see those data.  

Now the Conmission as I understand the arrange

ments -- and I would want to be corrected if this is not 

correct -- but I think what the Commission has tricd to do -

and this Board approaches it from what we hear in a hearing 

of this kind, and I'm just trying to recall. But I think 

in this hearing they made a'vailable all the documents on 

Indian Point 2.  

It ma: be that the Commission would favorably 

consider -- and may I suggest that you write a letter and 

address it to the chairman of the Atomic Energy Commission, 

Washington, D.C., and that's all you need to use for an 

address, and request if they could supplement what they have 

made available for Indian Point2 with the transcripts of the 

previous hearings, the record of the previous hearings, as 

well as all the documentary evidence. And they can bundle 

it up and put it in a box and send it over to the library at 

the Hendrik Hudson High School.  

And thatincidentallv --- I notice in the notice of 

the hearing -- states that that library is open I believe 

it says at certain hours.



196 

I MR. BUSH: I can find that out readily, being a 
ri 6 2 resident of this area.  

3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The Hendrik Hudson High School, 

4 Montrose, New York, all these documents are available for 

6 inspection by members of the public on Mondays through 

Fridays from 7:30 in the morning until 4:30 in the afternoon 

t and on Monday evening from 7:00 o'clock in the evening until 

9:00 pm 

8Now the Commission, as I understand the statements 

made by Staff Counsel at the prehearing conference, the 

91 Commission is endeavoring to have these data available at 

32 times most convenient that they can arrange. And I infr 

O13 that these hours which are set forth.' in this notice of 

t4 hearing are the arrangements that could be made. And if 

15 you find that that's not convenient, if you will suggest 

16 that to the Chairman, I'm sure they will try to see if 

17 something else can be done.  

18 I imagine the Commission has to conform to whatever 

19 schedule the school, the Hendrik Hudson High School has.  

20 MR. BUSH: This brings up another point, and that 

21 is I just heard from the papers that a piece of the stack 

.2 was being cut off. Now I don't know what to think about 

23 that. I'd like to know why. How come the standards are 

214 changing, or whatever evidence has been given to suggest 

25 that the stack be reduced. And how does it affect the previous
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data. And I think all that data should be made available.  

And I would appreciate getting a look at that.  

CHAPIRIAN JENSCH: I think you have a very pertinent 

inquiry. My recollection is -- and I am still studying the 

final safety analysis report that has been submitted here 

but my recollection is that there is a reference to that in 

that final report and you will see that when you go to the 

Hendrik Hudson High School Library as to why they are 

making the change and what the effect is and whether' there 

will be equal dispersion with the changed height of the 

stack, And I think there is a great deal of those data 

provided.o 

Now you may agree or disagree, I don't know. If 

you disagree, please come in and tell us and give us some 

evidence about it, 

Now many of these questions will be ansaered by 

those documents,
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1R. BUSH: I am also interested in the puff effect 
2 and I am sure studies have been made on that and I would like 

3 to receive some of that data if possible.  

CIhAIRH.AN JENSCH: I don't recall whether that is 

5 there or not. if it isn't, direct your question perhans to 

the staff and they can give you some inf6rmation or it can 

be developed in tie record of this hearing.  

MR. BUSH: Because I iink the public is not aware 

of all these factors and studies that have to be made to be 

10 able to assure that all the problems are solved properly and 

on that basis I think the public must become informted because 

they are saying yes, we favor it; no , we donvt,. But they 

13 don't -now all the factors that are involved and as a result 

they are not really competent to voice their opinions that 

30,000 say this and 10,000 say that.  

16 I think some of these facts have to be made avail

17 able to the public and I have not seen any of this published 

18 in the newspapers and I think they should be aware that these 

19 are factors. I think some of this data should become more 

20 readily available.  

21 CIAIRM.AN JENSC!I: I think you have identified an 

,2z important problem. I think it is difficult for newspapers to 

23 carry lengthy technical discussions and I don't know really 

24 what the answer is in that regard.  

25 I think the matters to which you refer, however1
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2 will look there rather than to the newspapers you may find 

3 adequate answers. If you don't, give a question to the staff 

4 for their consideration and interrogation.  

5 What I am trying to say to you, sir, is as far as 

C this Board is concerned if any member of the public has a 

7 question that is relevant and pertinent to the matters within 

9 the issues prescribed, we w..7ant to see if the data can be 

9 developed for your understanding in the matter and for our 

to understanding of the concerns you have.  

11 And so it kind of invites a lot of participation i 

12 on your part, and activity, to help us have your concerns in 

13 mind and help us see that the data are available.  

14 MRS. WEIR: May I ask a question at this point? 

15 CHAIPMAN JENSCII: Will you do that for me, please? 1 

16 MIR. BUSH: I would be delighted, as much as I can.  

17 CHAIRM.IN JENSCII: Thank you, sir.  

Mrs. Weik? 

IMRS. 1'EIK: I had some correspondence with the 

2-0 legal department of the ABC and this is pertinent to this pointi 

21 ;7hen any one of the public wishes to get information he is, 

22 referred to the interested party, Con Edison, or to the material 

23 that is presented by the AECo Now, I am not questioning the 

2 4 material that is presented. It can be completely valid. But 

I understand that -- and I would like to know that when the 

It
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I testimony is given tomorrow, I believe, by the parties -- am .1 
2 

C1IAIr AL JENSCIH: Well, my recollection of the 

kind of arrangement we made at the pre-hearing conference is 

that wie would try today to have arrangements for all the 

persons wno desire to make limited participation statements 
7 

IRS. WEIK: Yes, I understand that.  

CUAIMiN JENSCH: And then we would give considera

9 tion to the next stens of the evidence br perhaps the applicant 

10 IIand the staff and then we would recess.  

MRS. WEIK: Yov, mean that the parties are to 

present their evidence tomorrow? 

13 CHAIMaAN' JENSCH2 If they desire. That is the 

applicant and the staff. But I understood, esnecially from 

the Environmental Defense Fund and the Citizens' Committee for 

,6 the Protection of the Environment that they would have a list 

17 of items or requests for data and we would give consideration 

to methods to have the infoin'iation made available to them, 

19 As I recall, counsel for the Applicant, Consolidated 

20 Edison stated they would endeavor to assist in every way they 

could to provide the data that the Environmental Defense Fund 

22 and the Citizen's Committee wanted.  

Now, other intervenors-

.IRSo WEIK: Well, of course, we don't have endless 

.. time either, The people who are parties are doing this on
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their own time and you would presume from what has been said 

that the testimony by the parties was to be tomorrow, But 

p I wanted to make a point about this evidence. When someone 

asks, as this gentleman has, where he shall get the informartioi 

and he is referred to the documents that have been presented, 

what I want to know is the understanding that any testimony 

q that is made under oath is to be subject -to perjury if it is 

11 not accurate. Is this understood? I mean that is what the 

legal de-artment of the AEC wrote me.  

CIIAIMA-AN JUNSCII: I don t think there is any 

question about that.  

I-IRS. WEIK: They quoted the law.  

13 CHAIRDIAN JENSCH: Of course it is Any person who 

14 takes the stand here and swears to tell the truth, it is going 
ph 

15 to be the truth.  

16 MRS. WEIK: Well, the matter of the wind direction 

is not accurate and I mean if this understanding is to be made,! 

if statements are to be made under oath, I think we should have 

the understanding that they are subject to perjury penalties 

10 iI if it is not correct..  

;? CHAIM.N JEISCI: It will be so understood.  

22 Thank you, sir.  

L3 We are extending a little beyond because we feel 
that there are many people who have taken extra time to come 

- here. I might say that our hours of hearing, when we get to
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presentation of evidence, will run something like this: maybe 

9:30 in the morning or 10:00 o'clock -- if we can rush the 

parties a little we will try to get a longer day -- 9:30 in 

the mornin,- until about 12:30 for the morning session and we 

will take about an hour and a half or an hour for a recess 

and reconvene at 2:00 o'clock, and go until about 4:30 or 5:00.  

Ile have found from experience that that just 

about is the limit on efficiency of presentation of evideice.  

There will be variations of those hours depending 

upon the convenience of the witnesses and the parties, but 

that generally will be the time.  

We are extending it a little differently today 

because we want to accommodate the members of the public who 

do want to participate by way of limited participation and 

so we felt we would continue to receive all. of the statements 

before we recess for lunch today.  

There is a gent eman at the microphone. Would youL 

state your name, please? 

STATELIENT OF RONALD FRITZ, CITIZEN., 1448 RIVERVIXI 

AVINUE, PEEKSKILL, NEW YORK.  

:1R FRITZ: My name is Ronald Fritz, 1448 Rivervicnwr 

Avenue, Peekskill, New York.  

CHAIM.IN JENSCH: Are you the gentleman who filed 

a statement, a letter statement under oath? 

MR. FRITZ: Yes, a petition for intervention, right.i

"XX ."x
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CHAIRIMAN JENSCII: Well, maybe this would be as 

good a time to consider -- copies were distributed this 

Ymorning of your letter.. Your letter states "Please consider 

4 this letter as a formal petition under oath' .,.nd so forth., 

5 Did you receive or did you ask for a copy of the 

Rules of Practice? 

2 [ MR0 FRITZ: 'es. I received it. That's when I 

8 sent this letter, after I received that.  

9 CHAIR AN JENSCH: I see. I think there are some 

10 variations in your letter from what the rules require, but it 

may be because the rules weren't as clear as they shonld have 

12 been.  

13 MR. KAR14AN: 11r. Chairman, possibly at this time 

we might clarify whether Mr. Fritz is desiring to actually 

I petition to intervene or is making a limited appearance.  

lb CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I understood from his letter it 

17 is a formal petition to intervene -- he does not say to 

intervene, but do you prefer to rely upon just a limited 

19 participation statement? 

0 .HRo FRITZ: Yes, I would.  

21 CHAIRMAN JENSCHI: Very well. 'Will you proceed? 

I want to make it clear that we will not make any ruling that 

2% ycur letter constitutes a petition to intervene and we will 

24 now expect that your participation will be by way of limited 

1:.5 participation.
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1 MR. FRITZ: That is right.  

2 CIAILIAN JENSCII: Very well. Proceed.  

3 MR. FRITZ: I would like to thank the Atomic 

Enerqy Commission for this opportunity to sneak. Knowing 

5 the Commission's prime function as a government agency is the 

welfare of the people I feel the following reasons for not 

7 Ibuilding additional nuclear plants in Buchanan or for that 

8 matter in any residential area are valid.  

Dr. John Gofman of AEC's:Lawrence Radiation 

0 Laboratory has warned of the radiation dosage the AEC permits 

11 in the atmosphere which, if reached, will cause an increase 

12 of 32,000 radiation-induced cancer and leukemia deaths in'the 

13 nation each year0 

14 Dr. Arther Tamplin of the same laboratory concurs.  

Dr. Ernest Sternglas of the University of 

16 Pittsburgh's radiation center fears normal discharges and 

17 accidental releases from nuclear power plants can cause an 

18 annual increase of 100,000 in the infant mortality rate.  

As a citizen living in the shadow of a nuclear 

20 power plant complex I feel that dubious benefits are far 

2I outweighed by the risks.° 

22 After billions of dollars spent, nuclear power 

23 plants provide only 1.2 percent of the country's total 

24 electrical power and estimates are that today's reactors 

25 cannot operate for more than a few decades without exhausting I
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total world reserves of Uranium 235.  

According to the Congressional Record of October 14, 

1970, Congressman Daniel Flood states a hit on the Con Edison 

-4 plant at Indian Point by conventional warheads could cancel 

5 out the New York metropolitan area with the attendant loss 

b Ia million of lives.  
The Assistant Secretary of Defense agrees.  

8 Critics of the ALC have accused it of self

9 perpetuation and duplicity. I hope and pray this is not true.  

10 Thank you.  

h CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You mentioned Ernest Sternglas.  

'2 It seems to me I saw a statement by a Dr. Ralph Lapp. I don't 

know whether Sternglas is right or Lapp is right, but he said 

4 that Sternglas was off by a factor of 100,000. So we get 

5 figures, hearsay, both ways. I don't know. If you have-a 

I chance to write Dr. Ralph Lapp and tell us what his reply is, 

7 whether it is right or wrong, I would appreciate it. I don't 

18 know what his address is. Ask the staff if they can dig it 

19 up for you sometime.  

20 We might as well hear from -- some people have 

21 been answering, I understand, Sternglas and Gofman and Tamplin 

and maybe for the purpose of limited participation we have got 

4- to hearsay a little because it doesn't constitute evidence.  

24 i But you might be interested in it because you have referred 

25 to it.
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Thank you, Mr. Fritz.  

hR. FRITZ: Thank you.
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STATEMENT OF MRS. LEE NOVICK, OSSINING, NEW YORK 

MRS. NOVICK: My name is Lee Novick. I live in 

Ossining, New York. I'm here to speak for Westchester SANE 

of which I am political action chairman.  

Our group was founded in 1958 out of concern for 

the danger to life emanating from atomic radiation. At that 

time nuclear testing in the atmosphere constituted the main 

threat to animal and human life due to the fallout of 

strontium-90. Worldwide public reaction against the endanger

ment of future generations by the great powers led finally to 

the passage of the nuclear test ban in 1961.  

While none of us anticipated at that time that 

peaceful development of atomic energy would lead to similar 

hazards, it is now quite clear that we face a crisis of 

comparable dimension.  

Now, again, there is public outrage being 

expressed all over this country with regard to the hazards 

of nuclear power plants.  

The question is, Will those of you who are 

responsib?e take heed of public safety before it's too late? 

It is very widely recognized that these plants 

represent enormous risks to life. Speaker after speaker here 

has already documented that situation. And I will certainly 

not repeat it. There are many here who are far better equipped 

than I. And I think this documentation has gone on record in
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previous hearings. The issue is whether you will take action.  

It is time now for governmental agencies to 

exercise their obligation to protect the public by preventing 

further proliferation of these plants, particularly in heavily 

populated areas such as Westchester where accidental leakage 

could be disastrous to large numbers of people.  

We ask that you take the action which will re

flect your duty as a public agency by refusing a license for 

Indian Point No. 2.  

CHAIR1MAN JENSCH: Excuse me, Ladvy. May I ask 

about your organization? There was, I think, at the Indian 

Point proceeding a group-- How far are you from Indian 

Point, for instance? 

MRS. NOVICK. I'm about five miles from Indian 

Point.  

CHAIRZAN JENSCII: This group was about that.  

They may have been from New Rochelle; I have forgotten. But 

they had in their group quite a few scientists. Do you have 

scientists in your group? 

MRS. NOVICK: Yes. SANE is a peace and disarma

ment organization. However, as I pointed out, our inception 

really emerged from the concern about radiation. David 

English is on our board as are other prominent nuclear 

physicists.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I have heard of him, yes.
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MRS. NOVICK: We have requestedthat some of our 

national board people 'le present at these hearings and future 

hearings that would be held elsewhere. This particular 

location does not lend itself as well to bringing people in 

from out of town.  

But I think the fundamental question with 

reference to a group like our own is whether our appearance 

here really makes any difference. I think the lady from 

New Rochelle expressed thar very well earlier today.  

Many of us have come to feel that unfortunately,

it does not.

209 

MRS. NOVICK: We are here essentially as a com

munity organization that is concerned with action rather than 

bringing you an additional scientific documentation; which I 

think you have here.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, all I had in mind was: 

Have you folks had a chance to look at the documents 

filed in this case? 

MRS. NOVICK: Some of our national board has, 

yes, Mr. Davidov and Professor English from Massachusetts.  

And this is the background on which we have based our 

position.  

CHAIRMIAN JENSCH: Would he be in a position to 

attEnd any of these hearings and hear the evidence, do you 

know?
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I would like to dissuade you 

from that thought, because I'm sure that if the AtomiclI&ergy 

Commission feels that there is any evidence that would suggest 

to it that it revise its regulations, it wants tolnar that 

evidence.  

Now if your group has some persons with scientific 

background who can study these documents and consider the 

recommendations -- which, as I understand the evidence in 

this previous case, Indian Point 2, where the Atomic Energy 

Commission has accepted some recommendations from the 

Federal Radiation Council. Now if those recortmendations are 

not good, the Commission wants to hear about it.  

And so, in one sense, the concern about the 

radiation standards is whether the Federal Radiaton Council's 

recommendations we correct.  

Now it seems to me there was a hearing before, 

I think, the Joint Committee on Atomic Energy last year. Or 

was it this spring? And they published, I think, a couple of 

booklets of the testimony.  

MRS. NOVICK: We have taken a couple of our 

concerns to Congress, as I think other groups have, I would 

like to respectfully submit that the AEC has a credibility 

problem, and probably the best way to overcome it is if the 

AEC were to take some action that reflected sensitivity to the 

public.
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I think my group, represents some people who 

are more politically involved than scientifically involved at 

$ the moment because it is. our feeling that a good deal of what 

Z has to occur is a Matter of public and political sentiment and 

5 not just a matter of collecting evidence. I think the evidence 

is on the record.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: In their attempt to be sensitive 

a to the political sentiment, as you say, or to the expressions 

9 of concern, as 1 understand these recommendations that have 

0 been accepted, the Commission has thought they were the best 

* evidence there was of what the standards should be Now, if 

2 they are not right the Commission wants to hear about them and 

13 I think that is what the Joint Conunittee of the Congress 

4 wanted to do last fall, or a year ago last fall and early this 

115 spring in their hearing. They invited people who had made' 

16 studies of radiation standards to express their views. Now, 

17 if there is anything better, please tell us or please tell the 

18 Commission because I am sure the Cormmission wants to do as you 

are saying that they should do, to be sensitive to the politica' 

20 views or the recommendations of the citizens. They are asking 

21 for whatever help the citizens could give them. And I think 

22 if you are saying you don't want to know -- you aren't familiar 

23 with the evidence, that is aIll we of the Board can do is 

24 evidence. We can't take any other matter into consideration 
25 except what a man will testify on the stand about. Maybe
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2 he is qualified and subject to answer, he is entitled to t-lke 

3 the stand to answer him. But I think some misunderstanding 

4 may develop from lack of knowledge rather than that the 

I existing date are not correct, and I think that if there is 

a familiarity with what the evidence is. it may answer a great 

7 many of your questions.  

8 Will you do something? Will you leave those 

9 booklets from tje Joint Committee and then come back at our 

50 resumed session and give us some further statement or tell the 

ti staff what kind of questions you would like to have asked? 

22 Will you do that? 

13 MRS. NO"TICK: Yes. Thank you.  

4 CIIAIRlAN JENSCH: Very, well. Thank you.  

The lady would like to come up again. Will yo-u 

26 state your name again, please? 

17 MRS. KURTZ: I am Mrs. Milton Kurtz and you have 

stated that if there was any question about the Federal 

19 Radiation Council guidelines that we should let you -- that 

120 the scientists should let you know about it. But Gofman and 

21 Tamplin have asked that these standards be debated and they 

22 have offered to debate them many times but the AEC has not 

23 taken this up and as long as -

24 CIIAIRMAM JENSCII: I am sure what the gentleman 

25 from the staff is reaching to tell you is that they did have a
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debate and you would be interested in it because the Joint 

22 Committee had Gofman and -- I don't know whether Tamplin came, 

1 but Gofman was there and then there was a fellow over here on 

6 Long Island, Victor Bond I think, nad I think that Gofman and 

Bond had a debate and it is reported in these booklets from the 

Joint Committee. Have you read those? 

7 MRS. KURTZ: Yes, I have. I just thought tose 

were statements put forth by Dr. Bond criticizing Gofman and 

Tamplin. I didn't realize there was an open debate.  

CHAIRMAM JENSCH: I think what happened was that 

Gofman made his statement and Bond made his statement and then 

they sat down to see if they could not agree and I think the 

O 3 voting came out 100 in favor of Bond and 2 in favor of Gofman 

4 and the other vote was Tamplin's. So I don't know how it was 

resolved. I would not undertake to decide that vote. But I 

26 think it is about that proportion and if that is not right all 

17 we can do is get some scientific evidence as to what should b4 

is right.  

19 MRS. KURTZ: Thank you.  

20 CIIAIR14AN JENSCII: But I again say to you if you 

21. Ihave any further question on these things please come back and 

22 give your questions to the staff.  

23 MRS. KURTZ: Thank you.  

24 CHAIM4AN JENSCH: Very well.  

'dl6 25 Will you come forward, please?
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STATEI'IENT OF SUZAINNE RODDY, CITIZEN 

HISS RODDY: 1ly name is Suzanne Roddy, and I'm here 

as an individual, and I have questions.  

CHAIPLAN Jh'NSCH: Very good, 

4ISS RODDY: There have been several statements to t 

effect that there could be an unduly high cancer rate and 

there could be a large number of mutations due to the radio

activity from the atomic energy plant. Con Edison has beea 

operating a plant in Montrose for some years now4  Is it with

in the power of this Commission to ask for such a study to be 

made, to determine whether or not there is an unduly high 

cancer rate, or whether in fact thece are mutations more than 

would be in another area where there is not such a plant in 

operation? 

CHiAIRIA1/ JENSCH: I think if I may again recall 

some of the evidence from the Indian Point 2 construction 

proceeding or the Indian Point 3 construction proceeding', 

New York State has a very active environmental monitoring 

program, state-wider and they have in this particular area, 

as I recall that testimony, several places where they do moni

tor releases and their records may be of interest to you.  

MISS RODY: You mean in effect they have done such 

a study and determined that there is not an unduly high cancer 

rate?

CHIAIR1f/N JENSCH: I believe that was the
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and if there were anything unduly high, you can be sure, as I 

understand the statementp especially today, by the gentleman 

from the Compliance section, that they will stop the operation 

of any plant if it ever gets beyond -

MISS RODDY: So there is no concern over cancer or 

mutation from these atomic energy plants? 

CHAIPTIAN JENSCH: I believe that was the .evidence.  

Now I believe Mrs . Weik will not agree with th-at° 

MISS RODDY: Why does she disagree then? Does she 

have evidence to the contrary? 

CHAIRMAN JENSCII.- We will just have to see what the 

evidence she presents in this case is.  

MR. BUSH: I have a sheet of paper here from the 

State of New York's Department of Health0 reports for all of 

the areas along the Hudson and they give the beta levels in 

the water, part of the surveillance network. And this happens 

to be just dated February 16th, 1965. Now this is part of the 

pattern of surveillance, I am sure.  

And they give readings along the river at certain 

tiies, and they give the date0 the result, in picocuries, I 

guess, per liter, and the locations, And you can see'l from the 

data that down at Glenmont, Haverstraw, High Falls, Lansing, 

et cetera, the readings are down between 1 and 7 picocuries 

per liter. And the moment you get up to Ossining, the readings 

are taken at Sing Sing, all about the same time, 11/6 and
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readings were up at 83 through 57 at Ossining. On 12/16/54y 

on the other hand, at Indian Brook Reservoir the reading was 

7, and the others were all taken on the Hudson River, 

At Peekskill -- I am just reading the data given 

here. At Oswego, between 5 and 7. At Peekskill, at 11/6 

through 11/12 and 12/18 and 23, '64, the data ranged from 

30 to 88 picocuries per liter.  

Then you go up to Roanoke and you get down to 

Schenedtady 5 to 7; Burney Point, 3, Waterford,- Now these 

are all in a much lower range: so you can see on both sides of 

the atomic energy plant there are large variations in gross 

beta levels of the water, 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I think what the lady is interestec 

in is to know that there is an environmental program. And 

may I ask the lady, if she will if she can, make a study of 

what the monitoring records are. And if you have some further 

concerns will you come back and give your questions, if you 

have some? 

MISS RODDY: Yes. But I can't make such a study to 

determine if there is indeed a higher cancer rate, or if there 

is indeed a higher rate of mutation. That would be beyond my 

capabilities.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, ask the New York State 

people to give you the benefit of their judgments in that
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2 iMISS RODDY: Their judgments, or their scientific 

3 evidence? 

C11AIRWIA JENSCHI Both.  

MISS RODDY: They have done such a study? 

TIRS WEIK: When I hear a scientist written by 5 

public relations it goes against the grain.  

CHAIRM AN JENSCH: Did you have something, Applicant ' 

S Counsel? 

1 MR. UPTON: Mr. Chairman: i wanted to say that there 

was a special study made by the New York State Department of 

2 Health on this problem and I think we have-- We are trying to 

D3 find a copy of it now. If I can find one in the next few 

14 minutes, I am going to give it to this 3i.ady.  

i5 IVOICE: WIhTo is speaking,, please? 

16 MR. UPTONz This is Applicant's Counsel, 11r. Upton.  

17 There is a special study I said made by the Hiew York State 

8 Department of Health which we are trying to find now. We have 

a copy of it and we want to show it to this ladyo 19 

20 Also, there was a statement made by the Atomic 

Energy Commission before a Public Works Subcommittee, I 

22 believe, in the Senate, in Congress, and we will also try to 

find a copy of that and give it to you.  23 

24 This is the New York State Department of Health 

A5 study.
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.CIAIJIUA4 JENSCH: How many more people here ,would 

like to give statements? 

(Show of hands.) 

Letos see if we can take the gentleman at the 

microphone, and the lady in the back of the auditorium.  

Will you proceed, please? 

STATEMENT OF GEORGE CANDREWh EIDTOR4 

THE YORKTOWNER 

MR. CANDREVA- My name is George Candreva, Izit the

editor of a local newspaper.  

CHAIRM.AIN JENSCH: What is the name of the paper? 

MRo CAMDREVA: it's called The Yorktoinero 

C-AIRIA JENSCH, Yorktowner? 

YRCANDREVA, Yes, 

CHAIR AN JENSCH: Proceed, please.  

MR CANDREVA: Yorktown is a town adjacent to

Peekskill.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Peekskill is adjacent to Yorktown, 

as I heard it.  

MR. CAND.REVA: We prefer it the other way around.  

(Laughter.) 

CIUAIMAN JENSCH: Proceed, 

MR CADIDREVA: I want to raise a question once 

again on behalf of the Attorney General of the State of New Yor.  

I think the question is quite relevant to these proceedingg.
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URB/eb6 I The Chairman may recall that in May of this year, 

State Attorney General Louie Lefkowitz served a five million 

3 dollar suit on Con Edison and I'm holding a copy of a document 

from his office in my hand. I believe it is correctly dated 

May 12th.  

To my knowledge this suit by the State has not yet 

been resolved, and I think there are good reasons why my 

readers and I are concerned that we should be today consider

ing Indian Point No. 2 or talking about Indian Point No. 3 

io when the Stategs case on No. 1 has not yet been resolved.  

CIAIRMAN JENSCH: What' s the case about? Taxes, 

12 or something else? 

9j3 MR. CANDREVA: I would be glad to share my copy 

with you, sir, but it contains the following charges on behalf 

of the people of New York State. It says in Item No. 7, for 

example: 

07 "The defendant, Con Edison in this case, 

- in the operation of its plant --" meaning No. 1, 

is discharging toxic effluents and other sub

stances into the Hudson River and is thereby causing 

a dangerous condition of chemical pollution which has 

22 resulted in the killing of ten's of thousand's of fish 

and other forms of marine life and has damaged the 

21, ecology of the Hudson River." 

5 Now this is not a charge, sir, that has been made
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by some layman. It is a charge that has been made on behalf 

of the people of the State of New York by the State Attorney 

General, and it would seem to me that the use of such terms 

as "toxic effluents and other substances" and na dangerous 

condition of chemical pollution" are phrases that the Attorney 

General of the State of New York has not used lightly, 

In Charge No. 8 the Attorney General, on behalf of 

the people of New York State says that: 

"The defendant has repeatedly been re

quested by the State -- " 

Ile does not say once;" he says "repeatedly." 

-''been requested by the State and by numerous con

cerned citizens' groups and members of -the public to 

take steps to prevent the wholesale killing of these 

fish atId other marine life by its intumnaite.  

Wle heard earlier this morning a statement by a'man 

whose expertise consisted of being a truck driver and a part

time fisherman say that Mr.,. Ottinger had made remarks about 

all fish being killed. But it seems to me that a statement of 

this kind made by the State's Attorney General constitutes an, 

exceptional expertise on behalf of the people of this State.  

It has not yet been responded to in the Courts.  

In Charge No. 9 the Attorney General, on behalf of 

the people of the State of New York, says that: 

"The defendant has failed to take such steps
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WRB/eb3 I despite these repeated requests and despite the fact 

2 that the defendant at all times relevant hereto well 

knew 

knew 4Not made one of these accidental errors, but "well 

5 knew.'n 

6 -of this condition and its demonstrated effect on 

7 the ecology of the Hudson River in the vicinity of its 

8 hydroelectric plant." 

In Charge No. .0 the Attorney General of the State 

710 of New York, on behalf of the people of New York State, charge.  

11 that: 

12 "The defendant has created and maintained 

13 and continues to maintain --" 

14 And now note, sire the language: 

5"1- a deadly nuisance which is detrimental to the 

16 ecology of the Hudson River in the vicinity of its 

17 Indian Point Plant and has not -

18 Not "may," 

"-- and has rendered the water of such river toxic, 

2o polluted, dangerous to marine life, and anf it for 

21 fishing both as a sport and a livelihood, as well as 

22 boating and other recreational use.' 

23 The Attorney General says: 

24 "The maintenance of this deadly nuisance 

25 is damaging and is offensive to the people of the
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State of New York anO is a waste and the spoiling of 

the natural economic resources of this State and it 

constitutes a danger to the ecology of the Hudson and 

of the recreational pursuits and economic life of the 

people of the Stateo0

RB/eb9 

End 17
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Now, I could go on, sir, and cite the other 

charges that have been made by the Attorney Ceneral of the 

3 State of llew York on behalf of the people, but I think that 

4 the charges that I have read for you are adequate for us to 

make this one points how relevant, since this, matter lies 

before the court, how relevant really is it for us to be 

discussing whether Plant No. 2 should proceed when all these 

charges, with all their scientifixe their philosophic, their 

legal implications, have not yet been resolved? 

I0 When the Attorney General of the State of New York 

uses a phrase like "toxic effluent" well, somebody had better 

. spell out what the Attorney General on behalf of the people of 

the State of New York means by "toxic effluent 

14I think there is real room here for consideration 

as to whether these proceedings are relevant at all, and I 

would say that if a representative of the Attorney General of 

the State of lTew York is here that I think we are owed an 

explanation as to why these charges have failed to come before 

the court ever since May and these proceedings are allowed 

20 to continue as though the company which the State Attorney 

General on behalf of the peope of New York says has failed in 

22 its first effort to provide safe and clean atomic energy at 

io. 1 should now be under proceeding to be allowed to proceed 

with Plant No. 2.  

E II am not a scientist or a lawyer, but if I
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reiterate what my predecessors have said with respect to a 

credibility gap, I think it spreads all the way from the 

Governor's office and the office of the State Attorney 

1 General to where we sit today. Where can the layman go? If 

he cannot find in the courts a resolution of all the questions 

we continue to debate here this morning as though this case 

7 never existed at all, 

3 I think, sir, that if a representative of the 

Attornely General's office is here we ought to have an 

explanation and secondly, sir, I think we ought to have an 

I explanation as to how, within any concept of reason, these 

12 proceedings can continue until this case is resolved.  

1 3 Thank you.  

'Applause.) 

5 CHAIRIAN JENSCII: There is a representative of 

the State of New York's Attorney General. Do you care to give 

U7 us a statement? 

MR SIIEM1IN. Yes, I can respond to that a little 

in part.  

20 In essence what that complaint alleges is that 

z2 numerous fish were being killed assumedly as a result of the 

-2 Con Ed Indian Point 1 operation since they weren't dying before 

-_3 the plant was built and nothing else happened . No one was 

really sure what was killing those fish specifically, other 

than the fact that Con Fd was killing them as a result of the 

!i



jon3 225 

! plant.  

2 A suit is "not" no longer pending. The plant is 

not in operation and it is not now kil.iag fish. It was 

I closed down for a different reason. Assurmedly, if that plant 

5 opens again and continues to kill fish, that suit will 

I continue to its conclusion and the plant will presumabl; be 

7 closed down.  

s MR. CANDREVA. I wish I had a tape recorder 

monitor that I could play back to you, sir, the circu fluous 

characteristics of your last remark. Low many "p'resuma.Alies" 

I} did you use? 

MR. SHMENI.IU How many "presurrablies? exist? 

b MR. CANDREA: You say that the State Attorney 

'I General has alleged., Well, of course he has alleged. That is 

what a suit is all about. But the suit has been laid and the 

charges have been made and it would seem to me that the State 

17 Attorney General's office should get off its Polite "duff'" 

and get on with this suit, because the public is entitled to 

1! have these matters resol.ved not with alleges, not with 

20 presumablies but with lawyers standing in the court telling 

us.this is what is going on.  

22 (Applause 4,) 

23 M4R. SIuE1IN: May I continue? 

CIIAIRHAN JEJSCH: Go ahead.  
MR S :' ii R4 SIIEHIN: That suit asks Consolidated Edison



jon42 

to cease and desist from killing those fish. U1o:ig they have 

2 ceased and desisted. They have closed down the plant. Beymond 

3 1 that we cannot ask them to cease and desist from something 

4 they are not doing anymore.  

5 ;AR. CANDREVA: May I reply just once more? 

6 CHAIM lAN JENSCII: Maybe we could take this up later 1 

7 Perhaps this is something that you may file a mandamus action 

i aqainst the Attorney General of the State of New York. I 

I don't know.  

V 0 IThere was a lady in the back of the room0  Would 

you come forward, please? 

12 [ MRo BOYLE: Mr. Jensch.. may I make a coment as to 

13 the question of this matter? 

14 CHAIRPMAN JEN1,TSCH: Yes.  

MRo BOYLE: I am Robert Boyle of the Hudson River 

Fishermen's Association, We have been quite active in trying 

17 to stop these kills, 

1.9 Am I to understand that the Attorney General of the 

i19 State of New York is not going to move against the 

2 ii Consolidated Edison Company in this manner until they start 

fr killing fish again? 

22 M1R,, SHEIIIN: No 0 

II R-0 BOYLE: Is the State Attorney General moving 

forward to seek $5 million in damages for the fish that have 

been killed by the plant?
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MR. SIIEMIN: Before we can go into court and ask 

for that money we have to have evidence which will prove 

specifically that it is killing those fish0 why they are being 

killed. We hav'" evidence in general as he read, a shotgun 

complaint which covers the whole field, evidence that they are 

killing them. Now, you can't just walk into court and say 

they are killing the fish, give us the money and just denend 

upon the court to hand you the money.  

CIIAIRAIT JEINSCII: Thank you very much., 

Will the lady come forward? 

MR. BOYLE: We have opened up a matter that 

interests us very much, Do you mean that the Attorney General 

is not doing any discovery in this matter? 

CHAIRMAN JENSCHI: Let the lady go ahead with her 

statement. These are matters you can perhaps discuss else

where, 

Will you come forward, please? 

STATE'MENT OF MARY ANN DICKINSON ON BEIU\Lr OF THE 

SOCIAL ACTION COITMITTEE, NEW YORK STATE CONFERf£NCE UNITED 

CHURCH OF CHRIST.  

Mrs. Dickinson . I am Mary Ann Dickinson of 71 

Pine Avenue, Ossining, New York. I represent the Social 

Action Committee of the Iew York State Conference of the 

United Church of Christ.  

The Brookhaven Report of 1957 states that in the

xxxX
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event of a major accident of a reactor I believe of the 

approximately 200 megawatt size in that report and 30 miles 

from a major city, in this event probably 3400 people will be 

I killed, 43,000 injured and property damage would amount to 

5 about a million dollars, 

6 Now, these figures may not be exact, but I recall 

7 reading this report. I don"t have it with me.  

With much larger reactors being built such as the 

No. 2 plant at Indian Point, why hasn't the AEC updated this 

I0 Brookhaven Report? Because today almost 100 large reactors 

I! are being put up all over the country without any responsible 

12., evaluation. Since Philip Sporn has warned that we will have 

13 accidents, why doesn't he get an estimate as to what the damage 

14 will be on these large ones such as Indian Point 2 so that we 

15 can take some steps to minimize this damage such as, for 

16 example, putting them under ground? 

17 CHAIRMAN JENSCI1: Thank you very much.  

I*RS. DICKINSON: Is there any possibility of the 

19 Brookhaven Report beinT updated? 

Io CHAIR11AN JUNSCHI That is a matter I can't answer.  

IMRS DICKINSON: Are you with the AEC? 

22I CHAIRIIAN JENSCH: No, we are not. That is a good 
Ii 

23 question., 

21 MRS. DICKINSON: This brookhaven Report of 1957 

25 is based on far smaller amount reactors than the things we are 

If
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living with in our state right naWo 

2 CIAIRMIN JENSCIIH: I think also, if I recall this 

3 
Brookhaven Report, it deals with a situation that may arise 

if there is no containment structure and at that time they 

envisioned if there were a full release. As I understand.  

And this is the resnonse I understand made by Chairman Seaborg 
7I 

to the Joint Committee about three or four years ago where 

8 the Joint Committee of Congress asked what is the situation nowi 

9 
-about the WASH1-10 740 report to which you referred and he gave 

the response that I think had the effect of updating it,. But 

I would not speak to that matter0  It is a technical matter.  

12 I We are not the Commission. We are an independent group who 

I have been appointed to consider this case. Those matters to 

which you refer are matters- for the Atomic Energy Commission 

and I suggest you write Chairman Seaborg of the Commission and 

he can answer. We can't answer.  

I-IRS. DICKINSON: In order to get information as to 

whether there is danger then,,we just can't get it here? 

I CHAIR4MAN JENSCII: Well, I won't say you can't get 

it here. The staff may be able to deal with the matter.  

Srgrd Could the staff give a response to the lady in this 

z regard? 

23 Will you identify yourself, please? 

N-R. MULLER: I am Daniel Muller. I am a technical 

5 member of the Atomic Energy Commission's staff.

229
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In the first place, I would like to comment that 

2 as far as we are concerned, as far as the technical neople 

3 are concerned, the WASII-10 740 report, the Brookhaven Report 

4 to which you referred, is totally irrelevant to this plant.  

,5 It is considering a totally different commission. It is 

6 jconsidering a reactor, a hypothetical accident of a reactor 

which is not contained in which there is in effect a large 

8 hole in the containment vessel and all 6f the effluents from 

S this accident would be released to the environment.  

10 As far as we are concerned, this cannot be the case 

11 for the Indian Point Consolidated Edison plants. This plant 

12 has a containment vessel, it is designed to with£ttand pressures 

13 and temperatures which would result from an accident. This 

14 plant also has numerous engineered safety features which would 

prevent any significant release of radioactive material even 

16 if there were an accident.  

17 In the Staff's Safety Evaluation which is in the 

18 back of the room, also in the Applicant's Final Safety 

19 Analysis Report, there is a complete evaluation of the 

20 consequences of credible postulated accidents for this plant.  

21 These are the off-site consequences to the citizens of this 

22 area and they are clearly delineated in both of these document! 

23 Once again I would like to state that Brookhaven 

2-4 WASII-10 740 report which was published back in 1957, some 

25 fifteen years ago or thirteen years ago, just is not relevant
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in this case.  

2 f. tIRS. DICKINSON: -May I speak? 

3 CIAIIM [j JENSCII: Yes.  

W 4 IIRS° DICKINSON: This is exactly wh, I would like 4 to have an updated report which would give us something of the 

6 facts for today because there is a great deal of anxiety in 

7 the state, I represent a group from all over New York State 

8 h and this is a good test case here, it seems to me, for twenty

9 iodd plants I believe are being planned for New York State.  

10 iwhy can't we find out what the truth is about the dangers near 

1" this one? 

12 I1R, MULLER: The truth is -- and the danger of 

43 this plant is given in both the Staff Safety Evaluation which 

141 is available in this room-I, 
15 i! RS° DICKINSON: I have it, 

16 MR. MULLER: -- and also in the Consolidated Edison 

17 Final Safety Analysis Report. Now, those documents are the 

Is truth for this plant.  

19 MRS. DICKINSON: Yet this plant is experimental.  

0 Nothing of this size has ever been built before to run and you 

21 are saying that it won't happen. flow can you say it won't 
d18, hanpen when you don't know. You can't possibly know, 

23 

25 

III' I



WRB1l 9/ebl 0

232 

MR. MULLER: Te have done a very detailed engineer

ing study, as we indicated in our Summary Statement. The 

Atomiv- Energy Commission has to this date put forth a total of 

about ].,300 man days of effort in our technical safety review 

of this facility. At the present time we acknowledge that 

certain accidents can happen. We clearly acknowledge that 

there is the potential for certain accidents in this plant. I 

am sure the Applicant will acknow.,ledge that there is the 

potential for accidents.  

But there are safety features. There are engineerec 

safety features which are designed specifically to mitigate 

the consequences of these accidents, 

MRS. DIC.KENSON: You are saying that if there were 

an accident, everything would be taken care of? There would 

be absolutely no radioactivity coming downwind to me, five 

miles south, or anybody south of us? 

1.11o MULLER: No, Ia 'am. We do not say that 

MRS. DICKENSON: Okay, then,-

MR. MULLER: We say if there were an accident at thiE 

plant there would certainly be some small amount of radio

activity released. This is given in the report.  

MRS. DICKENSON: Okay, Now what do we, who live in 

the radius -- within a 50-mile radius or whatever radius, a 

5-mile radius, some of us, right next to it -- what do we do 

in case this radioactivity-- What have you told the public?
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2 j a situation? 

2 MR. MULLER: The Applicant has developed an emergencl 

04 plan to tell you whattv do in the event of an accident. Now 

5 it depends on the severity of the accident; it depends on 

6 which way the wind is blowing; it depends on whether any radio

7 active material is released at all.  

I'm sure if there were no release of radioactive 

9 material, even if there werelan accident, you would not want to 

to .be asked to leave your home, if there were no danger. If 

t2 there is the necessity of evacuation or something else, some 

12 other means of protecting the citizens, the company has an, 

13 emergency plan.  

14 Now I'm sure a representative of the company could 

15 amplify what I am saying specifically about the emergency 

16 plan.  

17 MRS. DICKENSON: Okay . Will this be published so 

18 every last person can read it and know it 
before the plant 

19 opens? 

20 MR. VULLER: I think I would like to defer now to 

21 Con Ed.  

22 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let's defer to the Reporter.  

23 We have been at this hearing since ten o'clock 
this morning 

24 and he's had no relief. I don't want to terminate a discus

25 sion. I invite the lady to come back0 But I think we have
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got to give the Reporter his rest.  

Ile generally take an hour and a half recess. I 

think the Reporter can well use it0 

At this time let us recess to reconvene in this 

auditorium this afternoon at three o'clock.  

(Whereupon0 at 1:30 pom., the hearing in the 

above-entitled matter was recessed to rcdivene at 

3:00 pom. the same day.)
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IAFTERNOON SESSION 

(3:00 pomoj) 

3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Please come to order.  

0 Now I do not think we had quite finished with 

5 the lady who was giving a statement or asking some questions.  

a She came up just a moment ago and said she had an additional 

7 letter. Would you care to come forward and read your letter.  
STATEMENT OF MRS. LESLIE PEARL, KATONAH, NEW YORK.  

M P.S. P EARL: My name is Mrs. Leslie Pearl. My 

9 mailin', address is KIatonah. I would like to read a letter 

to written by a neighbor of mine who was unable to come today.  

11 This is dated December 16, 1970. And she addresses it to 

12 the Atomic Energy Commission.  

133 "Dear Sirs: Because a nuclear power plant is a 

14 continuous source of radiation and in the event of mal

U5 function due to accident or unforeseen event, such a power 

16 plant becomes lethal weapon against life and property. We 

17 oppose the issuance of a license to the Consolidated Edison 

18 Company to operate nuclear facility number two at Indian 

19 Point. Signed Mr. and Mrs. David H. Scott.  

20 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. Is there any other 

21 person or persons here who seek to participate in this proceedint 

22 by way of limited participation. Will you give your name 

23 please? 

-24 MISS SEITZ: I would like to say something 

25 further in light of some of the comments that 'iave been made
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this morning. You have said that the wastes are handled by 

truck not by railroad. I wonder how these are handled. ARe 

the truckers trained to handle emergencies and are police, 

firemen and medical personnel receiving instructions on what 

to do in case of accident? WHo would be liable for the 

enormous losses that would ensue from a transportation 

accident? Are there federal, state and municipal regulations 

governing common carriers transporting nuclear fuels? 

And, if so, what bodies set the standards which en

force them? This is similar to the concern that was voiced 

earlier about provisions that have been made should there be 

an accident in this area. None of us in this area knew what 

we are to do in case of an emergency. It is all very we2.l 

for Con Edison to know, but the public also needs to be 

reassured and told what they are to do on these points.  

Estimates of the longevity of the radioactive 

wastes vary, but they may retain their lethal potencies for 

many centuries. These wastes cannot be diluted. Again, 

these wastes must be shipped by comon carrier. And once 

buried what steps are being taken to assure that future 

generations will know the locations of the burial sites? 

What is being done to protect these areas against possible 

sabotage or attack? We live in a time of considerable civic 

disorder, And it is a matter of some concern when people 

say we anticipate there will be government 1000 years from
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'now, as one of the gentlemen said.  

R r No government, to my knowledge, has been able to RMS/rms 

3 exist over a period of 1000 years without civil disburbance 

0 of one sort or another. And it seems a matter of 

5 fgreat concern how we can possibly guarantee the safe main
e tenance and protection of these sites. How are they to be 

7 monitored and maintained and who is liable if something 

a does go wrong? 

9CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Does the applicant care to speak 

T to that matter? 

UMR.PTON: Mr. Chairman, we described the emergency 

:j2 plan and the various notifications and relationships that 

13 we have with regard to this plant. Now the question of 

4 whether the plans described provide reasonable assurance as 

S5 the Commission's regulations contemplate is, of course, a 

16 question for the Board.  

17 It seems to me there is not much point trying to 

Is, go into detail right now as to what those plans are or whether 

they are satisfactory. I hope the lady in question will be 

20 able to be present at some point in the cross examination by 

21 some of the intervenors or some of the other discussion 

22 in the context of the evidentiary hearing on the emergency 

23 plan.  

?4 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, aside from the details of 

25 the plan I think the lady inquired what is being done or
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I will be done so that the public will know what those plans 

SPare without describing in detail those plans.  

~ MR. UPTON: Well, at the present time, Mr. Chairman, 

4 11the information on our emergency plans is available in the 

5 fnal safety analysis report, as amended, -which is in the 

r endi Hudson High School. And we have also for the 

7 I past two weeks had a copy of that document available at 
a the Buchanan Ser-vice Center. We advertised in the newspaper 

9 JIregarding the availability of the documient and regarding 

to the presence of a representative who would be there to 

11 answer questions about the documents. And certainly we will 

12 be glad to point out. to the lady in question at some 

13 recess this afternoon or after the hearing today where those 

14 sections are in the final safety analysis report so that she 

15 may read them.  

16 And maybe after she reads them she may have other 

17 questions.  

18 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, may I inquire of the lady, 

19 will you have an opportunity to review those documents? 

20 MISS SEITZ:. I would suggest there is a distinction 

21 between the documents being in existence and the general 

22 public knowing what to do. I don't think you can really 

23 expect all the residents of this area to make their way to 

24 the high school to find out what they oug-ht to do in case 

25 IR of an emergency.
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(Applause.) 

CHAIRIAN JENSCH: I think that is the phrase 

that the lady emphasized. I do recall seeing something 

about your plans in the FSAR, but I did not recall anything 

as to how the public would be informed.  

MR. UPTON: 14r. Chair.tan, I agree with what the 

lady says that not everyone is able to come and read the 

FSAR. The question is how much public notification is to be 

given on these plans, and that involves not onlyConsolidated 

Edison, but it also involves the agencies of New York State 

which is the political subdivision involved not only with 

respect to possible accidents at nuclear plants but with 

respect to other civic emergencies as to what the plans are 

for the protection of the public.  

And I would assume at some point in the course of 

the hearing we will discuss those matters as to what plans 

are now available for the notification of the public and 

perhaps hcw they can be improved.  

CHAIR4AN JENSCH: Well, let me inquire of the 

lady. If you are able to hear the evidence and if you have 

further questions, will you indicate your concern and 

what your questions are and give -them to the Staff? 

MISS SEITZ: Yes.  

CHAIRMA4 JENSCH: Thank you. Is there any 

other person present here who seeks to participate in this 

proceeding by way of limited participation?
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STATEmENT OF MR. KEECH LE CLAIR ON BEIHALF OF THE 

CONCEINED DEMOCRATS OF PEEESKILL.  

MR. LE CLAIR: I-r. Chairman, My n.mne is Keech 

LeClair, and I represent the Concerned Democrats of Peekskill 

in this proceeding. 1 would like to read into the record 

a statement I have prepared here.  

We are here today working under an apparent 

paradox. The aAtoiAc Energy Comniission which has sponsored 

this review board was chartered to promote peaceful use of atom.  

energy and it is also the regulatory agency for its use

Nevertheless, this is a hearing on issuing an operating 

license for Con Edison Atomic Power Plant called Indian Point 

No. 2.  

The practice of issuing permits to build atomic 

reactors for production of electricity prior to licensing of 

the operation of the proposed installation allows the utility 

enormous leverage in ultimately obtaining that operating 

license. It is an extremely strong position toargue that after 

spending millions of dollars to build an atomic reactor it 

would be ludicrous not to license its operation. But it is 

not as simple as it seems. The ultimate decision must 

be a balance between the ecological considerations and public 

safety on one hand and the need for electricity and 

corporate profit on the other.  

All methods of generating electricity disturb the

J
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environment in varying degrees. These methods include hydro

electric plants, i.e., Niagara Falls, which disturbs the 

environment the least, fossil fuel plants which create some 

air pollution and nuclear plants which create thermal pollu

tion, radiation pollution and pose a threat to public 

safety. The thermal pollution and radiation lekage from 

nuclear plants throughout the United States have been docu

mented many times. The public safety aspects of nuclear power 

plants have not been discussed very widely to date.  

Today we are addressing Indica Point No. 2 which 

is the largest reactor yet completed in the world. It is 

appalling that such a large plant was allowed to be 

constructed on a site in a large population concentration 

which is less than 25 miles from the City of New York.  

Moreover, this is already a compound error since 

Indian Point No. 1, a relatively small plant, has been 

operating on the same site since 1962. The fact that there 

has not been a nuclear accident or major meltdown does 

iminate the possibility. In fact, by allowing multiple 

.,,actors on a single site, we are increasing the odds of 

having such an accident.  

Since there are currently plans for construction 

of at least three additional plants called Indian Point 3, 

K1 and 5, only God and Con Edison know how many additional 

plants will be proposed for the Indian Point site. One can
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only guess at the probability of disaster which could have a 

devastating effect on Westchester County and 

Rockland counties and even New York City.  

Since there is not one hour of operating exper

ience of a nucbar power plant anywhere near as large as 

Indian Point No. 2, it can be assumed that this plant 

can be classified as experimental in certain respects. In 

addition, all the safety levels claimed and actually adhered 

to for Indian Point No. I are in question from some of the 

most prestigious and revered professionals in the nuclear 

field.  

Given these facts one can only conclude that the 

license for the oepration of an additional and much 

larger nuclear power plant at Con Edison's Indian Point 

site would seriously jeopardize public safety in the 

surrounding area.  

Therefore. I urge that an operating license to 

operate Indian Point 1-0, 2 not be issued to Con Edison by the 

ztomic Energy Commission.  

I would like to ask -

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Did you give your address? 

MR. LE CLAIR: My personal address or the organi

zation's address? 18 Beuna Vista Drive, Peekskill.  

There is one question I would like to address to 

some of the professionals that are here about safety devices
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on the existing plant concerning a possible disaster or 

nuclear accident. Could someone describe very1 briefly 

at the percentage coverage of safety devi-es is? In other 

words, what kind of a percentage do I at&rd in not seeing 

one of these accidents, if I live in the proximity of one of 

these site? Is it 60 percent, 90 percent? To what degree 

are the safety devices foolproof, assuming they can't be 

100 percent.  

MR. UPTON: Mr. Chairman, in response to that 

question, I am not sure that the question can be responded 

toprecisely as asked.  

MR. CAHILL: I was just going to say that I donut 

quite know what the question means specifically. But I 

gather you are asking on Indian Point 1 what is the nature 

of the safety features of that plant. And that plant, as is 

indian Point 2, is a pressurized water reactor which I 

will describe later making use of the exhibits behind me.  

But it is a type of reactor that has a great deal 

of operating experience, even prior to the start of Indian 

Point 1 by virtue of the naval reactors program for which 

it was developed. It is fundamentally and inherently a 

safe type of design, by virtue of the careful attention that 

is paid to the piping and pressure retaining systems and to 

the design of the nuclear core which in themselves preclude 

the probability of either an accident such as a nuclear runaway
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or an accident involving a major leak in any of the pressure 

retaining parts. But as in the ' case of unit two and for that 

matter all commercial American reactors that I know of, 

certain assumptions are mado with regard to accidents, 

whether or not they are pkobable or seem to be probable to 

the designers or to any professionals in the industry. These 

are assuined 'to happen, and features are added to the plant 

that do not enter lnte the function of the plant Pt all but 

are simply to prevent the consequefices of such accidents 

from affecting the public.  

The most salient feature there is the containment 

which in Indian Point 1 is a steel sphere which is something 

close to an inch thick and designed for a pressure of 25 

pounds. That is surrounded with a second containment which 

is in the nature of a heavy four or five foot thick concrete 

shield.  

Indian Point 1 when it was licensedwas character

ized by the Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards, which 

reviewed the plant, as the -- some words to the effect that 

it was the most complete or best containment ever proposed 

to them. It is a safe plant. It has many safety features 

to preclude -- in the way of instrunentation and controls -

to preclude ever getting into a condition that would lead to 

an accident.  

MR. LE CLAIR: I guess what I am really addressing
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then is how safe is safe and what the chances are for an 

accident, regardless of what -- you know, safety devices are 

never 100 percent foolproof. There is always some slim 

chance, and I would like to know what -that slim chance is.  

MR. CAHILL: Sir,how safe is safe? I cannot 

answer that question. It is a philosophical puzzle that 

chases its tail. We believe that the plant is safe. We 

had that plant reviewed by the ATomic Energy Commission;, 

And, by the way, its design and operation are under continu

ous review.  

And many of the advances in the art that have 

come about over the years since it has been running are 

being proposed or considered or have been installed in that 

plant.  

I don't know how to go further with this line of 

questioning. The specifics of any particular safety feature 

or probability of any particular accident take a huge volume 

of technical material. And it is one of these things that 

the hearing is-going to try to get into when we get into 

the evidentiary part of the hearing.  

MR. LE CLAIR: Thank you.  

I guess, Mr. Chairman, then my only point in conclus: 

would be that if one plant exhibits any percentage -- any 

percentage -- or possibility of natural or unnatural disaster 

in this case, like either runaway or some oif the other
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R4!i/rmsl2 technical terms described here, then two plants multiply 

2 that chance by two, three by three and so forth. So that 

putting multiple reactors on a single site just multiplies 

the chances of these disasters.  

5 Thank you.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well, is there any other 

person present here who seeks to participate in this hearing 

' by way of limited appearance? 

There is a gentleman in the front row.  

0O STATEMENT OF THE HONORABLE MICHAEL J. DIBART, 

MAYOR OF THE CITY OF PEEKSKILL, NEW YORK.  

S2 MAYOR DI BART: My name is EUichael J. DiBart.  

293 I am the Mayor of the City of Peekskill. Our City holds' 

14 about 18,500 people. I appear before you to urge the 

15 prompt issuance of an operating license for Consolidated Edison' 

16 Indian Point No. 2 generating unit.  

17 The energy output of this unit is vitally needed 

18 to add to Con Edison's base load generating capacity to 

19 assure an adequate supply of electric power to New York 

20 City and Westchester County.  

21 The power shortages that will result if Con Edison 

22 is not permitted to expand its capacity will have a far 

23 greater impact on all forms of the environment, including 

24 the economic and social environment, than the minimal 

25 envirinmental impact of an additional nuclear power plant.
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We cannot afford a repeat of last summer's power supply 

situation, with -hich I am sure we are all familiar.  

Experience has shown that Indian Point No. 1 has 

been a good neighbor in the Village of Buchanan and the Town 

or Cortlandt and the City of Peekskill. Continuing studies 

and compliance with the very rigid requirements of the 

AEC have demonstrated that nuclear plants can be operated 

without undue risk to the health and safety of the general 

public. I personally made a visit to the plant 

number 1, when they were changing the reactor. And I was 

right on top of that reactor. The precaution. that were 

taken were most unusual. And I can see no dangers .  

No meraber of the public has ever been harmed by 

the operation of a licensed commercial nuclear, reactor, and 

I can't foresee anyone being harmed in the future.  

An abundant supply of electricity will go a long 

way towards helping to clean up the environment. Man has now 

perfected a clean method of generating this electricity 

in the form of nuclear power plants, and members of my organi

zation who live and work in the area have helped"O build 

them.  

We who are very close to this project find no 

objection, but those living great distances from this 

plant are strenuously opposed.  

I disagree with this objection. And I myself am in



248 

EU, S/ rms14 E favor of this project and confident it will be a benefit 

and service to all.  

Thank you.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, Mayor.  

Is there any other person present who seeks to 

1 participate in this proceeding by way of limited participation? 

7I hear no such request -- oh, there is a 

gentleman raising his hand. But unless there is something 

additional, I think you have spoken two or three times. Do 

I' you have something further you would like to bring up? 

Come forward, please.  

2 MR. BUSH: I am Alfred Bush. I spoke this morning, 

113 Croton-on-Hudson. A question I would like to bring up now 

14 is a question of legal rights. In case of accident, what 

15 legal rights do I have to maintain my house and property 

16 and live in it. And that is a big question that I do not 

17 think has been brought up or answered. And I would like to 

18 know what rights anybody has within 50 miles or within 

19 some area where an accident may occur to own their own house 

20 and live on that land. And on the basis of that I don't 

21 see why thae whole population wouldn't stand up in arms 

22 and say if any accident occurs we are not going to be able 

23 to live on our own property. And it will not be ours any 

24 more.  

25 II think this point has to be brought out and
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n I emphasized. And my point is to that issue. And that is most 1/rmsl15 

2 important, and the public should be well aware of this 

3 problem. We should know what our rights are. As residents 

0 and owners of private property, what rights do we have to 

our own property, if an accident occurs. Can anyone answer 

6 that for me? 

7 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Does the Applicant care to 

8 speak to that matter? 

9 MR. UPTON: Mr. Chairman, I could say there is a 

10 comprehensive insurance plan. There is a comprehensive 

11 nuclear insurance liability insurance and indemnification 

12 program which has been enacted by Congress. It is generally 

1 3 referred to as the Price-Anderson Act.  

14 Government indemnification is added to private 

15 insurance which has been made available by insurance 
Ii 

16 carriers in this area to protect people who might be injured 

17 or property that might be dai, aged as a result of what is 

I8 conceived to be the incredible possibility that there could 

19 be a major accident at one of these plants.  

20 And I believe that insurance, sir, also covers 

Z2 loss of use of property in the event it couldn't be used 

22 at some point after an accident occurred.  0 
23 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well, I believe that 

24 concludes 

25 u MR. BUSH: I have a statement.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We want to afford as much oppor

tunity as we can for people to express their concerns. 
But 

we are hopeful that some of these matters might be resolved 

between the parties perhaps in discussion.  

Would you do this, sir: If you have some critical 

concerns, would you take them up with the counsel for 
Consoli

dated Edison who are here. And if at the end of that you 

have some further problems, will you let us know? 

MP.., B USH: I think that is putting me off. This 

is the point -- thepoint of this hearing is to ask 
your 

questions and make your statements and get information 

and clarification through the regulating agency the 
interest 

of the public in the questions and the various factors 
to 

evaluate them.  

And if I have to go and talk to a counsel, there 

is no relevance in my bringing the point up to the regulatory 

agency. I believe I should carry some information that has 

been made available to me to answer that question. Why was 

that person permitted to answer me and myself not be per

mitted to answer him? 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What was that? 

VOICE: Let him speak. I want to hear what he 

has to say.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We are going to let people 

speak, but we are hopeful that one appearnce would cover
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all of your concerns. We have had this gentleman two or 

three times before.  

MR. BUSH: Not on this subject, if I may add.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: But we thought in your original 

presentation you would be complete. We don't intend to put 

you or anybody else off. We want to be fair to everybody, 

but we can't have them come back all day. We thought one 

time would do it. If you have something further, proceed 

please.  

MR. BUSH: Thank you.  

I am quoting from the "Perils of the Peaceful 

Atom," Richard Curtis and Elizabeth Hogan, from the chapter 

on those who favor fire.  

"There is no fiscal responsibility beyond 

$560 million even though damage could run as high as $7 

billion." The point is that there is limited fiscal responsi

bility. And the potential for damage could presumably 

run higher, so that the insurance will not cover the total 

possibility of accident0 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What is your question? 

MR. BUSH: My question originally was what legal 

rights would I have and what assurance do I have that my 

property is mine and tht I could have any right to say any

thing if an accident occurs. Tho answer did no truly answer 

my question. The answer was there wFs insurance to cover
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that. But I am quoting to say that the insurance does not 

cover that.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The reason I asked the question, 

sir, was this: As I understood the response by Applicant's 

counsel, he referred to the Price-Anderson Act, which was 

enacted by the Congress which has set a 7imit. Now if 

Congress hasn't set enough of a limit, I don't know what the 

party can do. So I am wondering what is the question to 

the party.  

MR. BUSH.- My question is how can we permit a 

plant to go up that creates such a liability and creates 

an irresponsible kind of relationship. We haven't a way 

to assure we can continue to live on our property. This 

plant could be. set up to take it away from us by an 

accident occurring and by Congress setting up an Act that 

limits responsibility. And how can we stand for it? 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Are you suggesting that Congress 

has not passed enough indemnification; is that correct? 

MR. BUSH: That would be my statement at this 

moment, Shouldn't the total liability be covered by the 

Act? 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Isn't that something that Congress 

will have to answer? 

MR. BUSH: I am not sure. But you, as the regu

latory agency, might recommend that be done.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: If think if the probabilities 

are such as you envision them or if you have some evidence 

that it will occur, it may be that the Congrass feels, 

based upon the developing technology, that this is a reason

able outside limit,. I don't know. But that determination 

is made by the Congress, not by the Atomic Energy Commission 

and certainly not by us.  

MR. BUSH: I come back to that percentile again.  

What is the percent potential for accident and is it insignifi

cant or significant? And what numbers are significant? 

It is the numbers game again. What is the percentage of 

potential for accident. Is the 95 percentile safe? is 

the 80 percentile safe? I would like that information, if 

I may. The other gentleman asked the same thing I believe.  

MRS. WEIK: Could I have an opinion on that? 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Certainly. Will you step up to 

the microphone, please.  

MRS. WEIK: I think that is very clearly answered 

by the first article in the Bill of Rights.  

MR. BUSH: Not to my thought. The first article 

of the Bill of Rights says that a man has a right to be secure 

in his property, so how do you get around that? 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: My only point is that I am 

not disagreeing with any of your presentation. My only 

question is what is there for this group to consider?
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MS/rms2O MRS. WEII: Well, it seems to me it is a pretty 

2 uncertain thing to cover everything with the idea that 

3 
money -

VOICE: Your mike isn't working.  

MR. BUSH: Do you want to use this one right here? 

MRS. WEIK -- the idea that you can satisfy every

thing with the payment of money. A man could be attached to 

his property. How do you get around that? 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I haven't -tried.  d0 MRS. WEIK: I mean we are talking to you as the 

ABC not personally. How does the AEC get around that? 

12 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We may do something that the AEC 

3 will not like.  

MRS.WEIK: Well do it.  

(Applause.) 

16 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We, as an independent Board 

17 will endeavor to -

18 MRS. WEIK: You are an American citizen? 

79 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Correct. We will endeavor to 

20 render an independent judgment. And if the Commission disagree 

with it, we nevertheless will adhere to our view of what 

we think this case requires.  

23 MRS. WEIK: Why don't you take a chance? 

24 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What do you want us to do? 

MR. BUSH: Let us voice our protest if we may.
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8Z m 1 i CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I didn't hear you.  
a MR. BUSH: Just voice our protest, if you will.  

S CHAIR MAN JENSCH: Your concerns will be reflected 

4 in our decision.  

51 MR. BUSH: Thank you.  

i(Applause.) 
7 CHAIRAMAN JENSCH: Disposition of it, of course, 

a we can't provide.  

9The gentleman in the back, would you like to come 

iforward, please.  
STATEMENT OF MR. DOMINICK J. PIRONE, 480 h TUCKAHOE ROAD, YONKERS, NEW YORK.  

D3 MR.PIRONE: My name is Dominick J. Pirone. I live at 480 

Tuckahow Road, Yonkers, New York. I am a fisherman on the 

river. I am also a biologist. I have been sitting here 

16 listening to the contention back and forth about radiology 

07 and human safety and the speculation on this subject.  

I would like you three gentlemen when you are de

1.9 ciding on the report that you are going to submit to include 

o0 as part of the evidence the fact that Con Edison has 

killed well over 10 million fish by Indian Point No. 1. And 

22 I submit to you that with all their engineering genius, 

23 most of the effort that we hae seen has been semantic rather 

211 than real.  

t r I would also like for you to consider, if it is 

Ii!
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rms22 possible for you to do so that Consolidated Edison Company 

financed a $600,000 3-year fishery study in relation to their 

application for Stormi King Mountain. I testified befcre 

a state cowmitte on siting on December 3 to the effect.  

that that 3-year, $600,000 study erred in favor of the 

utility by 1000 percent. TVie figures that they tried to 

introduce as evidence were 10 times too low, according to 

biologist, engineers and mathematicians who are not in the 

employ of the company,,. With a kill in the river of this 

magnitude, with a study that is so obviously biased in 

favor of the utility being presented, I ask you gentlemen 

to read the environmental material that Con Ed has so 

religiously produced in the same light. When the studies 

are done by biologists who are in the employ of the utility; 

I think that the results -- I know that the results, the 

kind of results we have seen over the past several years 

have always been onq way and one way only, and that is 

that the environment will not be affected. And yet a 

matter of months after these reports come out, we hxe 

another horrendous fish kill. I think the record speaks for 

itself. And I think this is as firm evidence as you could 

possibly want.  

And I hope you will consider creatures other 

than our own species when you make the decision for this 

plant.
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Thank you very much.  

(Applause.) 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH. Excuse me, sir. Could you tell 

us what was this hearing? 

MR. PIRONE: This was Senator 11cGowan's Committee 

on Enviromimental Effects of Power Plant Siting. On the 

board and not present at that time was our new commissioner, 

Henry Diamofldo Present and representing him was David 

Vellas of the Marine District, Mr. Swindlerr a former 

Con Ed Consultant who is now the head of PSC here in New 

York was one of the panel members. Assemblyman Joseph 

Margliota, sitting in the chair that Mr. McGowan did not see 

fit to fill that day. And there was a total of eight 

assemblymen, Senators and New York State Commissioners and 

so forth. This was in police headquarters, Mineola, Long 

Island, December 3.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Is the State giving consideration 

to doing something? 

MR. PIRONE: New York State has given no consideratic 

whatsoever, in my ecperience, over the past seven years, except 

for lip service. Otherwise, we would not have lost over 

10 million fish'here in the Hudson.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, is 'hiZs a legislative 

inquiry looking towards possible legislation, or is it 

seeking the enforcement of existing regulations, do you know?
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I MR. PIRONE: No, sir. Senator McGowan s committee 

2 is seeking to simplify the plant siting procedures at the 

5 request of the utilities. And they find democratic public 

4 procedures much too burdensome for their liking.  

MR. MAC DONALD: Mr. Chairman, can I clarify that, 

6 please? 

7 CHAIRMIAN JENSCH: Let me see if the gentleman 

8 ~has finished. Could you give us any references to existing 

regulations that would be pertinent? Or what is the state 

10 situation? 

11 MR. PIRONE: The State situation is that the 

T2 utilities do whatever they please. And that is the way it 

33 has been. And It doesn't look as if there is any hope for 

14 change in the future. In the past few days I have been on 

15 the phone to every office in the Conservation Department 

16 that I could dig up in Albany. And within the past two weeks 

77 I spoke to Mr. Lefkowitz's office. And very frankly, 

18 gentlemen, the only hope that I see for a living Hudson in 

19 the future is for the federal government to do something.  

?.0 The only agency charged with such responsibility 

21 that seems to be doing its job is the O ffig of the United 

22 States Attorney, New York District, which is filled now by 

23 Whitney Seymour. And between Mr. Seymour and his executive 

24 assistant, John M. Burns, we are seeing some action against 

25 polluters on the Hudscn. And we're not going after Con Ed
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quite yet, because we have a few more minor polluters to 

0 2 get out of the way first. But outside of the U.S. Attorney's 

RMS/rms 25 
s Office it is my opinion, as a biologist and as a fiserman, 

that out tax dollars are being wasted by every single New 

SYork State agency and by every other agency other than this 

Sone office.  

7 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. Thank you, sir.  

Did you have something, Mr. MacDonald? 

9 MR. MAC DONALD: The only thing I wanted to do was 

to clarify what the siting hearings are about. It is the 

Governor's Committee on Siting, and it is holding public 

12 hearings around the State as to the 
feasibility of enacting.  

53 legislation relating to the siting of power plants. And 

4 it is considering -- if proposed legislation 
is recommended, 

15 what should it consist of? Should it consider all of the 

U6 environmental factors that go into siting of power plants.  

31 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. Thank you.  

Is there any other person 
present here who seeks 

to participate in this proceeding by way of limited 

20 participation? 

21 I hear no such request.  

22 At the prehearing conference which was :.-held on 

December 1 we considered tentatively an agenda for 
this 

24 hearing. And a copy of that agenda was distributed I think 

25 by the Staff. And that proposed agenda is similar to 
that 

which we considered at the prehearing conference.  

end RMS
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So at this time we can go for-ward with the initial 

opening statements by -- I guess it would be well by all par

ties before we proceed to the introduction of evidence, and 

I would suggest that we start in the same order perhaps as we 

have Intervenors listed for participation; that is, we start 

with an initial opening statement by the Applicant and then 

the Staff, then the Citizens' Committee for the Protection 

of the Environment, and then the Environmental Defense Fund, 

inc., the State of New York: the Atomic Energy Council of the 

State of New York, ?rs. Mary Hays Weik, and the H1udson River 

Fishermen's Association.  

I believe that constitutes our list of Intervenors.  

Therefore, will the Applicant proceed regarding the 

initial opening statement? 

MR. UPTON3 Thank you, Mr. Chairmaano 

OPENING STATEMENT ON BEHALF OF THE APPLICANT 

by Mr, Upton 

MR, UPTON: I don't propose in my opening statement 

today to try to argue the merits of why Con Edison thinks that 

we are entitled to an operating license. I think that had 

better come from our witnesses and the testimony that we have 

submitted. But I would like to talk a little bit about not 

the rights of Con Edison but what I consider the obligations 

of Con Edison with respect to what I believe are the three 

purposes of this hearing.
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0 The first purpose of the hearing is to contribute 

to the public awareness and understanding. Now thatus the 

reason these hearings are held in the area rather than being 

held in Washington; at least that's my impression. In that 

regard Con Edison advertised in the local newspapers for the 

past two weeks 0 advising members of the public in this area 

that this hearing was going to be held, telling members of the 

public that a copy of all the evidential documents that were 

to be submitted at the hearing would be available at the 

Buchanan Service Center near the Indian Point Plant, and in

viting members of the public to come there to read the docu

ments and to discuss any questions they might have with a-

representative of the company who is there during normal busi

ness hours0 and I believe also on Saturday mornings.  

The response to that I must say has been rather 

disappointing.  

However0 the documents will continue to be main

tained at the Buchanan Service Center for-any people who, aftei 

this hearing today0 would like to come around and read them.  

I would hope especially that all of you will try to read the 

Summary of Application.  

Speaking of the Summary of Application brings me 

to an abstract of this matter of public awareness and under

standing that some people don't,like to refer to9 but I feel 

I need to refer to it because of my own experience in trying
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I re-read the Summary of Application myself a 

coaple of days ago. I had not read it in two or three weeks.  

I'm a lawyer. I have no special technical background. I'm 

not a scientist or an engineer, and I concluded that there wer 

a number of things in there that the second time around that 

perhaps I understood two weeks ago that I didn't understand 

when I read it two days ago.  

The real difficulty is -- and I think this is true 

not only in the nuclear energy field but it is true of so 

many other aspects of our complex technological society -- it 

is so difficult to translate some of this technical jargon 

into terms where the average educated member of the public 

can really get a grip on what the issues are that are involved 

for the purpose of forming some judgments about them.  

Maybe we have to admit that there is, depending 

upon our own level of technical background and competency in, 

the individual case, maybe we have to admit that there is a 

limit to which each of us can reach in trying to understand 

this material unless we are really experts in the field, 

Now I'm not suggesting that we ought to leave the 

government to experts. Once our government or once our 

political, social and economic institutions get to the point 

where the experts run things, then the people in a democraoy 

won't really be able to make any meaningful decisions.
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philosophical statement for what is a rather simple question, 

but it comes down to this, that certainly all of our technical 

witnesses have been admonished when they are testifying at 

this hearing to try to convert their language, as far as they 

can, into terms that people like you and me -- and T do include 

myself, as I said --- can really understand.  

Also, we have tried as hard as we can in the 

Summary of Application to try to translate those terms in 

written form into terms which members of the public can under

stand.  

Now one other step that we took in connection With 

this hearing, we requested a hearing. Now I donut want to 

make a big point out of that. I'm sure from some of the state

ments that have been made here today and from the fact that 

various people have intervened in this hearing process means 

that a hearing would probably have been called anyway. None

theless, we did request a hearing and because we wanted to 

have public participation and understanding of what was going 

on, 

Now in addition to those matters which I might 

call foreground matters toward contributing to public aware

ness, there are other background matters. As many of you 

know0 and as many of you have probably visited the Indian 

Point No. 1 Information Center, during 1969 alone I am told
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there were 27,000 visitors to that center.  

Also, there is a nuclear exhibit at Flushing Meadows 

Corona Park, I believe it's called, and I understand there are 

about 170,000 people who visited that exhibit during 1969.  

Moreover, there have been 120 individual presenta

tions within the New York City area during the past year by 

officers and other responsible people in Consolidated Edison 

in today's seminars and so forth to discuss some of the 

aspects of this plant with the citizens of the New York City 

area .  

Now the second purpose of this hearing is, of course 

for the Board to find whether or not Consolidated Edison is 

entitled to an operating license: under the issues posed in 

this case.
d 

End 21
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22 2m The company seeks the operating license. There is 

no question about it. The company has the burden of proof 

H of demonstrating to the Board that we are entitled to that 

b operating license, that this plant can be operated with HI 
5 reasonable assurance that there is no undue risk to the health 

and safety of the public.  

Now, I want to pause there and mention one thing. I 

There have been a number of statements made here today and I 

am not about to disagree with those statements as a matter of 

concent or philosophy. There have been a number of statements 

u Imade here today which indicate to me that what some of the 
I people are really looking for is absolute assurance of no risk 

to the public health and safety.  

It Now, I don't know whether there is such a thing 

as absolute assurance or not. I would suppose there was no 

such thing. In any event, I hope that the people here who 

17i have thought about this problem will remember that the basic 

decision that nuclear plants ought to be built was not made by 

I Con Edison, was not made by the Atomic E'nerqy Commission, it 

20 was made by the Congress when it passed the Atomic Energy Act 

and when it passed the Atomic Energy Act the Congress did not 

22 say "You can only license plants if there is absolute assurance 

that there is no risk to the public health and safetv" What 

Z- -- they said was "You are permitted to license if there is 

reasonable assurance that there is no undue risk to the public 

ii
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I 
health and safety." 

2 Now, one qentleman here today was asking I think 

in effect how do you convert this sort of doctrine into a 

4 percentage basis. W7ell, I don't know that it can be done. I 

5 can tell you as a lawyer what is done and that is that there 

6 
is an analysis of the possible accidents that might occur and 

the possible consequences of those accidents and by the 

8introduction of controls in the operation of the nuclear core 

by the introduction of safeguards in the reactor itself the 

probability of an accident occurring, plus the probability of 

I I any consequences to the public from the occurrence of these 

accidents, are accumulated together until a judgment can be 

S,3 released as to whether or not there is reasonable assurance.  

Now, it is our duty in this case to demonstrate to 

5 this Board that there is reasonable assurance that there is 

16 no undue risk.  

17 Now, in that regard, we must do that primarily 

1 through our testimony, but there are certain other peripheral 
9 factors which I would like to mention and I am not suggesting 

20 at the moment, Mr. Chairman, I am not trying to weight these 

2' factors in terms of legal contentions, I am just mentioning 

22 them at the moment. If I want to argue about them later with 

23 the Board and with the intervenors I shall do so. I just 

mention them.  

5 d There is the fact, of course, that Consolidated
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Edison already has a construction permit for this rlanto Now, 

I am not suggesting that the fact that they have a construction 

permit entitles them to an operating license. But I do suggest 

that it is at least cne factor that somehow at some point may 

be weighed in this situation of how we satisfy the burden of 

proof in this case.  

The second factor that I would like to mention is 

that under a provision of the Act it is stated that once we 

have brought our application up to date and demonstrated as the 

Chairman mentioned this morning, that the plant has been 

substantially completed in accordance with the construction 

permit, a phrase which has maybe more than one connotation or 

meaning, as the Chairman indicated, and in accordance with the 

application as amended, that in the absence of good cause 

shown that we should receive an operating license from the 

Commission.  

The third factor that I want-to mention, and I 

think I am now doing something that a few minutes ago I 

accused someone else of doing, I am trying to quantify what 

is really a qualitative kind of judgment and it is by saying 

there have been about 6000 pages of written material that have 

been submitted to the Atomic Energy Commission since the Final 

Safety Analysis Report -- am I right about that or does that 

include the PSAR -- I am right, 6000 pages of written material



268jon4

I Safety Analysis Report .fhich is supposed to be the technical 

2 document supp orting the request for an operating license was 

filed with the Commission 0 

The fact that all this information has been 

sulmitted is the result of various questions that have been 

raised by the Commission and there is some discussion of that 

in the Co"-umission's Staff Safet,. Analsis vihich I. imagine is 

also here available for t'he p blic to read, 

Now, at this hearing the ADC staff which is a staff 

O of an agency established by Congress to sunport and maintain 

the public interest -- al.narently there are disagreements as 

to wlhe-ther it does maintain the public interest, but that is 

wdhat it is supposed to do by law -- the staff of that agency 

V " is supporting this operating license apnlication," H 
Novi, here again, 11r,, Chairman, I am not suggesting 

that the fact that the staff is supporting the operating 

17 license in any -,ay affects the burden of proof which is upon 

8 the applicant to satisfD! the Board that Con Edison ought to 

get an operating license, 

20 I do suggest, however, that possibly the staffIs 

2 judgment may be in the nature of an expert opinion, a 

22 corroborating opinion to the testimony which independently 

23 should support the preponderance of the evidence required of 

24 Ithe applicant.  

Now, in addition to these two piurposes there is a
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third purpose, This is not an explicit purpose but it seems 

to me it is an implicit purpose and that is that we provide in 

this hlearing a demonstration of the practical value of 

licensing proceedings to be conducted in an orderly and 

efficient way, 

Nlow,, 1i want to make it clear when I say that I am 

not about the lecture the Board or the intervenors in this 

regard,, I am talking about the obligations, of Con Edison in 

this regard aS I indicated at the outset of my statement, 

There are several ways in w.-thich it seems to me that 

w'e can contribute to that third purpose at this hearing.  

In the first place I certainly don't intend to 

take up a lot of time with quibbling about the- practical rules 

of evidence. There is something called the law of hearsay 

which I am sure all, of you have heard of and maybe some of vou 

have attended court cases and you have seen what a nrominent 

role it plays in court cases, Now, hearsay was invented in 

our judicial system to try to prevent juries from qivinal too 

much w.;eight to things which were not really sufficiently 

substantiated, it being recognized that jurors are people who 

had no learning of the law and not necessarily anv ability to 

discriminate as to the weight that should be given all these 

things.  

It certainly is not appropriate for an administrativ 

proceeding like this, and in my own. personal opinion one of the

269
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reasons why administrative agencies were set up in the federal 

government was to try to avoid some of the technicalities, 

some of the cluttering, cumbersome technicalities that seemed 

to underlie court consideration of some of the matters that 

are involved here today.  

6 So I think that is one way in which I intend to 

7 contribute to the orderly progress of this hearing.  

For my own part, I am confident that the weight that 

is to be played on matters which may otherwise represent hear

say under conventional doctrines of law is one to be decided 

by this Hearing Board which is a group of experts, trvers of 

fact and of law.  

3Now, the other way in which Con Edison can 

14 contribute to the p:rogress of this hearing, at least one other 

15 way that occurs to me, is to supply information as rapidly 

16 and as effectively and as cooperatively as we can to the 

17 intervenors in this proceeding so that they will have an 

opportunity to prepare their case so that we may come to 

19 issues on the matters as to which we are in disagreement and 

'0 receive from the Hearing Board a decision about those issues 

end22 21 as soon as feasible.  

23 

24 

25 Ii
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23 ebl In that regard again I want to assure the Board 

2 and the intervenors that we want to accomplish this as in

3 formally as we can to facilitate the hearing process., 

S41 There are a number of other measures which it 

~ 1seems to me we might take0 but I won't go into those now.  

6 They may be more appropriate for a hearing conference discus

7 son.  

8 Now in addition to the purposes for this hearing 

9 which I have referred to, there are a lot of other problems 

11 that kind of surround this hearing but they don't inhabit it, 

There are problems which-- At least they don't inhabit it 

12 funder the issues stated in the Commission Os Notice of Hearing.  
They are problems as to which there is a tremendous amount of 

14 public concern, not only in this area, not only about Con 

15 Edison but all over the country zabout things that are going .on, 

16 1 suppose, stated in its most ostentatious way, the 

17 basic problem is: Are we paying too high a price in terms of 

our social values for the material progress that we have accom

plished in our society through our marvelous technology and 

through our marvelous economy? 
20 

Now under the Notice of Hearing, those issues like 

1that are not a part of this hearing. Also, there are serious 
* 22 

matters of the need for power of Con Edison. I'm sure all of 
23 

Syou are aware of the press reports of last summer and fall, 

0 1; of the difficulties of supplying power in the eastern part of
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the United States.  

There are also questions of relative importance as 

to whether or not the benefits of air pollution -- freedom 

from air pollution provided by nuclear plants should outweigh 

what some of you think are the dangers from radiological pollu

tions that these plants supply.  

Now although these are not matters of concern in 

this hearing, I certainly don t want to leave any impression, 

especially with members of the public here, or with anyone 

else, that these are not matters of concern to Con Edison.  

There are many other agencies involved, other than 

the Atomic Energy Commission, in the consideration of these 

matters, Te are going through a great stage of transition in 

this country about a lot of these things. Miere is the place 

to provide the authority to really have a definative decision 

and judgment on some of these matters? 

Now one pattern which has been set under what is 

called the Water Quality Improvement Act of 1970 is a pattern 

in the field of water quality by which the State would certify 

that plants like this will provide reasonable assurance of 

compliance with State water quality standards, and without 

going into legal questions involved, these State water quality 

standards are standards that have been approved, in most cases, 

by the Environmental Protection Agency, it is now called; it 

used to be called the Federal Water Quality Improvement
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2 iNow decisions have to be made about all these things 

3 Should there be an enormous over-all environmental agency? 

4 Is it better to keep the expertise in a number of agencies? 

5 Is it better to make these decisions at the State level? Is 

6 it better to make them at the Federal level? These are things 

7 I don't pretend to know the answers to, as far as my own 

8 opinion is concerned, so I'm certainly not going to try to 

9 convince anyone else about them, 

10 But I do want to say that in the oral statement 

which will be given by Mr. Harry G. Woodbury,. Jr. , the 

[ Executive Vice President for Central Operations of Con Edison 

1 following my oral statement, he 'will discuss some of the 

14 applications, approvals, authorizations, et cetera, that we 

have received from some of these other agencies which have 

16 cognizance over other matters, and he will also, for the 

17 record in the proceeding -- and there will be available for 

18 any member of the public who wants it -- a copy of what we 

call a iemorandum of Environmental Impact, which discusses all 

these other environmental matters, together with some discus
20 i 

Ii 
sion of radiological matters not only with respect to those 

matters which are stated in the Notice of Hearing in this 

proceeding but also with such other matters as water quality.  

And copies of those will be available in the back of the room, 

and there will be other copies produced if members of the
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public wish them.  

I think, Mr. Chairman, that concludes my opening 

statement and at this point, if it please the Board, I should 

like to introduce Mr. Woodbury, who will give a statement on 

behalf of the company as contemplated by the AEC regulations.  

mr. Wocdbury's statement will be supplemented by 

Mr. William J,, Cahill, Jr., Vice President of Con Edison, who 

will. describe the plant as you see on that sketch.  

Now I have admonished Mro Cahill that -these state

ments are not evidential and therefore, please don't edi

torialize; just describe what the plant is like, 

With that I should like to introduce Mr Woodbury., 

CIAIRIAN JENSCH: Very well. Proceed. But I 

just wonder how many statements we will have in this regard.  

As I understood it, a statement could be made by one member 

from the management of the company in a general outline of 

their position, and I wondered whether 11r. Cahill's statement 

would be more properly presented in evidentiary form.  

But in any event, let us proceed with 1or. Woodberry.  

MRUPTON: Mr. Chairman, that can easily be done 

because I am sure at some point in the actual testimony either 

the Board or some questions will be raised which will require 

the plant to be described. That is entirely up to the Board.  

CIEAIRI.N JBNSCH: I think that the statement of 

policy by the Commission, as I recall it, permitted a general
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outline statement by a member of the management of the company, 

and that's as far as we shculd go.  

M, Wfr will you come forward with your 

statement? And if it is convenient to you, will you go to the 

microphone so people can hear you better.  

N, WOODBURY- I have one here, sir.  

CIAIAN JENSCH: Very well, that will be adequate 

if people can hear you. Proceed.
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MR. WOODBURY: Mr. Chairman and gentlemen of the 

Atomic Safety and Licensing Board, ladies and gentlemen.  

Is my voice such that you can readily here it back 

there without strain? 

5 (Indications of assent.) 

My name is Harry G. Woodbury.  

I am Executive Vice President of Consolidated Edison Company 

8 f'of NYew York, Incorporated. As Executive Vice President I am 

responsible for the planning, design, construction and 

operation of our steam and electric-generating facilities and 

I our steam, electric and gas transmission facilities.  

12 T joined Con Edison in the spring of 1968.  

13 fI am pleased, Mr. Chairman and ladies and gentlemen, 

14 to be privileged to appear this afternoon and to make this 

oral statement. It is my purpose to try to discuss for you 

If bjriefly some of the planning hat has gone into the design and 

17 construction of this Indian Point 2 facility as it relates to 

the rest of our system and to try to identify for you the 

19 importance of this particular installation to the people that 

20 are served by Con Edison in Westchester and New York City.  

21 Con Edison, as you know, is a service organization 

?2 I franchised by the State of New York to provide electric energy 

23 to Westchester and New York City, to provide gas to that same 

24 area except for Brooklyn, Staten Island and a small part of 

Queens and provide steam for Manhattan.
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Our electric customers number about 9 million.  / 

It tok about 7.5 million kilowatts of capacity last 

year to meet the needs of these 9 million people we are 

attempting to serve and these needs are increasing each year 

at the rate of about 350,000 kilowatts a year4 This is not 

because there are more people in the service area, but rather 

because the people that are in the service area are making 

greater utilizaticn of electric energy,. This is an increase 

of about 5 percent a year, substantially less than the national 

average which is something over 8 percent a year. Nevertheless 

it represents an equivalent electric energy of that required 

by a city like Rochester or Providence, Rhode Island to meet 

this total requirement.  

This added demand on the part of the electric 

users in Westchester and New York City, together with the 

requirement to replace the old outmoded plants Vhich still 

exist on our system, and some of them are more than six years 

old, requires that Con Edison construct and place in operation 

a major new generating facility about every two years.  

You might well ask why do the same number of people 

want more electricity. There is a general view that this is 

because people are now using electric toothbrushes. This just 

is not the fact. The fact is, of course, that there is more 

electricity being used for creature comforts, for a more 

pleasant existence, for more pleasures in life and for more
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leisure, but basically this increase in electricity is used by 

2 the increased activities in our social and economic order as 

3 we turn more and more to the utilization of this energ, to 

replace manpower.  

5 IIt is used in our area for mass transportation. You 

are dependent upon it for heat even though you burn oil, It 

7 is necessary for your lighting, it is necessary for your 

air-conditioning and your ventilation and for your elevators, 

9 ifor the machines with which you work, whether you work in a 

0 factory or in an office or in a bank, and it is also essential 

11 to the health and welfare and safety of the people of our 

12 service area.  

13 Sixty-one percent of the energy last year, electric 

energy last year consumed by we folks who live in this area 

15 was used for commercial and industrial purposes. About thirty 

16 percent for domestic use and about nine percent for transporta

17 tion.  

I8 Now, as you folks are well aware, electric energy 

is created by the conversion of some more basic form of energy 

20 and principally this is falling water or the conversion of 

21 heat in our service area -and, indeed, in all of metr6politan 

22 New York your electric energy is provided by the conversion of 

23 heat. Either heat generated by nuclear fuel or heat generated 

2 '1 by fossil fuels.  

The heat that is generated by fossil fuels to make
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electricity is becoming less and less acceptable to the public 

2 because of the emissionsto the air which contaminate the air.  

3 The Edison Company has made strenuous efforts to try to reduce 

4 these emissions of contaminants. We have installed precipitato 

5 in all of our power plants to remove soot and smoke. We have 

6 converted from coal-burning plants to oil and gas-burning 

7 plants. And in the process we will have reduced the particulat 

8 emissions from our stacks to 16 percent of what they were in 

9 1965.  

We are purchasing and burning all the low-sulfur 

is fuel we can get our hands on and we will continue this effort 

12 and by 1975 we expect to have reduced the emission of S02 from 

33 our fossil-burning plants from 330,000 tons in 1965 to 53,000 

g4 tons in 1975, even with a substantial increase in power taken 

15 ii- U.o account, 

'6 But we must do more than this. We must look to 

17 alternative sources of power to try to find a cleaner way of, II I 
18 producing electric energy., We have for many years attempted 

9 to procure electric power generated by falling water,, We have 

2.0 been in negotiation with the Canadians over several years. We 

21 are at present in negotiation with them and intend to continue 

22 1 that negotiation-in the hope of getting some of the hydro 

2 31 energy that is being developed in Canada for. the services of 

,4 you folks here in Westchester and in Uew York. It begins to 

i look as though we will be able to get some of this energy and
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get it down here, but it represents a small proportion of the 

total energy that is required by the people of this great 

metropolitan area and so we have had to turn to nuclear Fuel 

4 as another source of energy to produce .lectricity that is 

reasonablv free from pollution.  

0 It was with this in mind that the Edison Company 

was the first privately owned public utility to undertal.e the 

construction of a commercial power plant using nuclear energy 

as its source of fuel,. YOu heard about this 'plant this morning 

I0 and this afternoon. It was placed in operation in 1962, In 

1969 three percent of the energy from Indian Point -- three 

2 I percent of the total energy used by the folks of' Westchester 

and New York was provided from Indian Point l. By 1979, ten 

years later it is our hope that 45 percent of the energy 

consumed in this area will be generated from nuclear fuel.  

II I think, it is important as we cohsider the 

increasing requirements for electric energy to tr,7' to put the 

8 Naclear 2 planto Indian Point 2 plant in perspective. As 

Indian Point 1 was put on the line in 1962 another large 

2_0 plant, Ravenswood 3, was in design and construction in New York 

21 City. This plant was placed on the line in 1965 and at that 

22 same time Con Edison had in design a puiap storage facility at 

Cornwall which was placed under construction in 1964 and the 

24 if construction was interrupted in 1965. Because of that it was 

in 1965 that we first applied for the permit to construct

286
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jon6 I Indian Point 2 in December of that year. We did this after 

2 'considering several alternatives. Many of you will remember 

3 that that decision was well received generally by the public 

4 and by the press and by the leadership in this area, 

Buchanan was selected as the place for this plant 

61 because, first off, it was located away from heavy population 

7 centers where there was an adequate supply of cooling water.  

3 The company owned a large tract of land at this locations It 

3 already had an operating plant there. So that the staff who 

10 had been in the operating plant could be utilized as a cad,-r .  

11 for the start of that operation of a second plant and by 

12 integrating this nuclear complex we would recognize economies 

13 that could be passed on to the electric consumers.  

14 Following the application for a construction permit 

15 for Indian Point 2 when the construction of Cornwall was 

i6 interrupted we undertook on an emergency basis the construction 

'17 of a 500 megawatt power plant on Staten Island that was finally 

end24 18 completed in 1968.  
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In 1966 it was decided to twin the Indian Point 

facility and an application was submitted for Indian Point 3.  

More recently we have entered into an agreement with Orange 

and Rockland utilities across the river for the construction 

of 800,000 kilowatts to service the electric needs of 

Westchester and New York Citye and we entered into a similar 

agreement with Niagra Mohawk and Central Hudson Gas and 

Electric to our north for an additional 480,000 kilowatts.  

We have since 1966 made vigorous efforts to con

struct additional transmission facilities so that we would be 

able to import power into this large metropolitan area.  

In June of 1969 we filed an application with the 

Atomic Energy Commission for the construction of another 

nuclear complex at Verplanck, about a mile and a half down

stream from Indian Point. And most recently we have applied 

to the city for the expansion of our Astoria facility, some 

106 million kilowatts. The city has permitted the constructioi 

of only 800,000o 

Many of these proposals of ours have been opposed 

by environmental interests and others, and some of them have 

been delayed. Indian Point 2 and 3 have been delayed because 

of construction difficulties. The Edison Company has under

taken to try to compensate for delays by the purchase of some 

1.8 million kilowatts of gas turbines, 380,000 kilowatts of 

which have been installed prior to last June, and another
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500,000 were installed during the summer.  

But even with the installation of this almost 

900,000 kilowatts of electrical generating capacity last 

spring and sumer, the Edison Company was still unable to meet 

the demands of the area, particularly because of the forced 

outages at Ravenswtood and Indian Point 1, and so there were 

15 days last summer when the customers of Con Edison were 

subjected to reductions in their voltage in order to reduce 

demand, and one day when 1 percent of Con Edison's customers 

had to be disconnected from the electric system altogether 

for a period of two to three hours in order to reduce demand 

on our overextended generation capacity.  

Increasing opposition and attendant delays which 

we are experiencing in attempting to construct both generation 

and transmission facilities portends little relief from an 

increasingly acute power shortage in the present political and 

regulatory and legal climate.  

Now we don't dismiss the concern that is expressed 

by folks interested in the environment; rather instead we 

share that concern. We are determined to avoid to the maximum 

extent possible any deleterious effects of any of our facili

ties on the environment by the design, construction, and 

operation of these facilities.  

Wle have and are continuing to undertake studies 

of environmental effects, ecological matters, radiological
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matters; these matters are all discussed 
in some detail in an 

assembly which has been mentioned 
two or three times today, 

and to which I invite your attention. 
It's entitled 'The 

Environmental Impact of Indian 
Point Nuclear Unit No. 2," and 

there are copies enough here 
today for anybody that is in

terested in it.  

I should like, if I may, 11r. Chairman, 
to offer a 

copy of this document for the 
record of the hearingo 

Our plans for Indian Point No, 2 have been under

taken in coordination with agencies at all levels of Govern

ment. Our coordination started in 1964 as pointed out by the 

Mayor of Buchanan, and it has been continuous since 
that 

time. lie have received seven permits for this construction 

and operation of this plant from the Village of Buchanan, 

the County of Westchester in a recent letter to the Atomic 

Energy Commission stated that

"The use of the Indian Point site for 

nuclear generation is consistent with the over-all 

land use and development plans of Westchester County." 

The State of New York has to date issued eleven 

permits associated with the construction of this plant 
and 

six permits have been received fromi the Federal Government 

excluding those from the Atomic Energy Commission.  

We are confident that this plant can be operated 

safely. There are more than a hundred plants of this type
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safely in operation today.  

62. The officers of our company and our engineers have 

2 had considerable experience in reactor matters dating back to 

the days of the naval nuclear reactor. Our folks have further 

S experience in the design, construction, and operation of 

Indian Point I. They are in constant attendance at seminars 

7 and conferences throughout the United States and active parti

0 cipants in comiittees working on this subject.  

9And we selected Westinghouse to build this plant, 

0 an organization that has extensive experience, not only in 

commercial reactors such as this, but in naval reactors, 

*2 This plant is designed conservativelys based oin 

13 similar features of other Westinghouse facilities. The 

1 4 safety inherent in the design of this plant is enhanced by 

15 the redundant protective measures which have been added to the 

16 facility.  

17 Con Edison is devoted and committed to both the 

18 protection of the environment and to the safe and economic 

19 delivery of electricity to meet the requirements of the people 

of Westchester and New York City.  

21 This plant, Indian Point 2, is a vital part of the 

22 capacity necessary to make that delivery. It is vital not 

only here in Westchester and in New York City but indeed to 

the whole Northeastern United States. We are confident that 24 

25 this plant can be operated safely.and economically, and with
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reasonable assurance of minimal adverse impact on the environ

ment0 

At this time if I may, Mr. Chairman, I would like 

to call upon 21r. Bill Cahill, Executive Vice President in 

charge of Engineering, if you would care to hear him, to dis

cuss some of the salient features of this plant.  

CHAIR1AN JENSCH: Well.. I think it would be better 

if we proceeded with the oral statements from the other 

parties° You made a reference to your environmental impact 

statement. When we reach matters of evidence your attorney 

can proceed to make such submission of that as he deems 

desirable, We are not receiving any evidence at this time.  

And thank you, sir.  

The statement on behalf of the Regulatory Staff? 

STATEMENT ON BEHALF OF TIE AEC REGULATORY STAFF 

by Mr. Karman 

MRo KAiRl-!A: Mr. Chairman, Members of the Board, 

and the Public at Large: 

14y primary objective in making this opening state

merit will be a threefold one: first to explain the review and 

evaluation process leading up to this hearing for an operating 

license; and second, to outline the Staff's role in such a 

proceeding; third, to indicate something of the subsequent 

stages of regulatory review and surveillance.
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jonl I On October 14, 1966 the Atomic Energy Commission 

2 issued a provisional construction permit to Consolidated 

3 Edison Company of New York, Inc., for the construction of 

4 Indian Point Nuclear Generating Unit No. 2. Since that time 

5 the plant for which an application for an operating license 

6 has been filed and is now before us in this hearing has been 

7 subjected to multiple independent reviews by the AEC regulator

8 staff and by the independent Advisory Committee on leactor 

9 Safeguards.  

30 Once construction conenced the work on principal 

p components in supplier or vendor shops was periodically 

12 inspected by the regulatorv staff to assure that construction 

13 proceeded in accordance with the construction permit and 

14 regulatory requirements.  

15 The regulatory staff's technical specialists have 

16 had this particular application for an operating license under 

17 review for many, many months. Representatives of the staff 

18 active in the review of this particular application will appeai 

19 here as witnesses. They are Messrs. Muller and Rniel for 

20 the Division of Reactor Licensing, and Messrs. Norman Moseley 

21 and Glen Madsen of the Division of Compliance.  

22 Their testimony-in-chief is the Safety Evaluation 

23 and Supplement No. 1 thereto which has previously been made 

24 available to he Board and parties by my letter of November 18, 

25 1970 and to the public in the Conmissiongs public document
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room in Washington, D.C., and the local document room in the 

2 library of the Hendrik Hudson Iligh School in Montrose, New 

3 York., 

4 Copies of the Safety Evaluation, Supplement No. 1 
5 thereto and the qualifications of the aforementioned witnesses 

6 are now available at the rear of this room, 

7 The AEC regulatory staff in its review must be 

a assured that the plant has been constructed in accordance with 

9 the approved design of the facility and that it has been 

00 constructed to withstand improbable malfunctions and rare 

natural phenomena, It must have incorporated inherent margins 

12 of safety and accident preventive features to limit the 

13 consequences of any accident which might, nevertheless, occur.  

14 IWe will also be introducing an affidavit of our 

15 financial witness,, Mr. Charles Lovejoy, who by previous agree

6 ment is not present with us today.  

17 Mr. Upton has already indicated that several 

18 witnesses will be presented on behalf of t/he applicant0  The 

19 staff, during its review, has intensively questioned the 

20 applicant. Much of the material in the amendmenLs to Con Ed's 

21 application for an operating license stems from the staff's 

22 questions.  

23 By the time the application has reached the nresent 

24 stage for a nublic hearing, the staff is satisfied that the 

25 application complies with the requirements of the Atomic
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jEnergy Act of 1954 as amended, and the regulations of the AEC.  

2 5This is not to say, of course, that something may 

3 not be brought out in the course of this proceeding that we 

4 would w.ant to question or need to take under further review.  

However, as we are about to commence this hearing, our staff 

!has engaged in an extensive and intensive review over many 

7 Imonths and is satisfied.  

8 For this reason the members of the public should 

9 not be svt.prised should the staff have few, if any, additional 

20 questions for the applicant in areas which have already been 

subject to the aforementioned intensive review0 

When a facility operation is licensed the facility 

13 may be operated only in accordance with the license and 

34 comprehensive technical specifications. In addition, periodic 

5 inspections and surveillance by the regulatory staff are 

26 conducted throughout the lifetime of the operating license.  

17 In addition to the Safety Evaluation and Sunplemen 

18 thereto, and the affidavit of financial qualifications, we 

i9 will have as an exhibit a prorosed operating license which 

20 illustrates the proposed form of operating license which would 

21 be granted -- if authorized by -the Board.  

22 Finally as an exhibit we will offer for the record 

23 for the liUited nurpose of showing compliance with Appendix D 

24 of 10 CFI' Part 50 a Detailed Statement on the Environmental 

Considerations prepared by the Division of Reactor Licensing,
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! At this time, Mr. Chairman and members of the Board, 

2 I would lile to introduce Mr. lKarl Kniel who is a project 

leader in the Atomic Energy Cotmission's Division of Reactor 

Licensing and who will now deliver the opening oral statement 

5 o. Lehalf of the staff.  

CHAIP\XVRU1 JBINTSCII: I am a little puzzled about the 

7 several statements. The Statement of Policy speaks in the 

8 sigular and I have no particular objection to Mr. R niel going 

9 forward but the Board wants to comply with the Commission's 

1 11 wishes and I am w.ondering whether the parties have extended 

the privilege that the Coranission intended.  

2 KAPJZ.N.AH ir. Chairman, I believedhat I gave inow 

3 was the staff counsel's statement. I.r. Kniel will deliver 

14 the statement on behalf of the staff.  

SCIIAIRIITAN JE.SCII: Yes, I understood that but I 

06 just wondered whether some of your statements weren't really 

17 related to what Mr. Kniel would ordinarily have done, but sin'cc 

la you are ready let's go ahead with Mr. Kniel. I just thought 

19 I would mention. that because we are running on to 5:00 Oclock 

20 and I am hopeful we can get our opening statements done before' 

21 MR. KAIUIAN: Our statements are very short, Mr.  

2Z Cha irmin.  

23 CIIAIRIUAN JENSCH: Will you proceed, please? 

24 U°z 1,4IEL° The C-nsolidated Edison Company of New 

25 York, :rncorporated, by application dated October 15, 1968 and
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SIsubsequent amendment has applied to the Atomic Energy 

1 Commission for an operating license for its 2758 thermal 

AI megawatt Indian Point Nuclear Generating Unit No. 2 to be 

4 located on the east bank of the Hudson River at Indian Point, 

5 Villaqe of Buchanan in Upper Westchester County, New York.  

Within the Atomic Energy Commission, the Division 

7 of Reactor Licensing is responsible for conducting the safety 

9 reviews of proposed nuclear power plants. In this regard, 

during the period since April 17, 1967 the staff of the Divisio 

10 of Reactor Licensing conducted a technical review of the 

I I safety of the proposed Indian Po.nt Unit 2 using standards 

la and criteria developed by the Commission.  

13 Design features of Indian Point Unit 2 were 

14 frequently compared with similar features of other reactor 

15 facilities such as the Rochester Gas and Electric's R. E.  

163 Ginna facility which have already been reviewed and approved 

17 for operation by the Commission.  

18 In addition, some aspects of the review were 

19 undertaken by specialists within the Commission's Regulatory 

20 Staff in such fields as instrunaentation and control, site 

21 characteristics and structural design. To this date a total 

22 of about 1300 man-days of technical effort have been expended 

23 in conducting the review of Indian Point Unit 2.  

,24 In the course of our review we also requested and 

25 '1 received advice from consultants on site-related subjects and
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on plant structural design. Advise was obtained from the 

2 Environmental Science Services Administration on site 

3 meteorology, the U.S. Geological Survey and Coastal 

4 Engineering Research Center on hydrological aspects of the 

5 site, the U.S. Department of Interior on environmental 

O matters, and Hathan 14. Newmark Consulting Engineering 

7 Services for seismic design. The reports of these consultants 

are included as appendices to our Safety Evaluation.  

9 During our review we held 32 meetings with 

10 representatives of the applicants and their principal 

11 contractors, the Westinghouse Electric Company and United 

12 Engineers and Constructors to discuss safety-related aspects 

13 of the plant design. We identified matters which required 

14 further information and the applicant submitted fifteen 

15 amendments to the application to provide this information.  

16 As a consequence of our review the applicant has 

17 made changes in mechanical design, structural design, 

IS construction practices, reactor protection system design, 

19 electrical system design, and in administrative practices.  

20 All applications for authority to operate nuclear 

71 power plants, including Indian Point Unit 2, are reviewed by 

22 the Cor.mnission's Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards, 

E3 the ACRS, which also reviews construction permit applications.  

24 '2he ACRS conducts an independent review of the 

safety of the proposed facility and advises the Atomic Energy
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I Comnission on the results of its review.  

2 'Th'}e ACRS has reviewed this operating license 

3 application (having previously reviewed the construction permit 

4 arplication as reported in its letter of August 16, 1966).  

5 In its letter of September 23, 1970 to the Chairman of the 

6 Commission the ACRS made several comments and recommendations 

7 with respect to various technical features of the proposed 

reactor. We have considered each of these as discussed in 

detail in our Safety Evaluation. The September 23, 1970 

10 letter concludes: 

11 "The ACRS believes that, if due regard is 

I2 given to the items recommended above, and subject 

13 to satisfactory completion of construction and 

14 pre-operational testing of Indian Point Unit 

15 No. 2, there is reasonable assurance that this 

16 reactor can be operated at power levels up to 

17 2758 megawatts thermal without undue risk to the 

3 health and safety of the public." 

11 The applicant has provided an environmental report 

20 dated August 6, 1970. In accordance with our procedures for 

;i i-ilementation of the National Environmental Policy Act of 

222 1969, as described in proposed revised Appendix D of 10 CFR 

23 Part 50, we have prepared an environmental statement concerninc 

2-1 appropriate environmental matters which is available at the 

5 public hearing. A notice of the availability of this statemeni
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will be publislhed in the Federal Register.  
2 

rn o-perating license sought for this-facility 

-3 
is a part of the Commission's regulatory process which will 

4 continue throughout the lifetime of the plant. Before an 

operating license will be issued to Consolidated Edison for 

Indian Point Unit 2, assuming such a license is authorized 

following the public hearing, the facility must be completed 

in conformity with the provisional construction permit, the 

application, the Atomic Energy Act, and the rules and 

regulations of the Cormission.  

Such complet,.ess of construction as is required 

1 for safe operation at the authorized power level must be 

3 verified by the Commission's Division of Compliance prior to 

I license issuance. The plant would then be operated throughout 

15 its lifetime only in accordance with the Commission's regulations 

and the nrovisions of the operating license, including 

technical specifications, and subject to the AEC facility 

'33 inspection program.  

This statement cf the scope of the Commission's 

safety review of this project is only a brief summary of the 

consideration which has been given by the regulatory staff and 

22 the Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards to those design 

23 features of Indian Point Unit 2 which are important to safety.  

2,4 Our Safety Evaluation which sets forth the results 

of our review in greater detail concludes that there is
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reasonable assurance that Indian Point Unit 2 can be operated 

2 as proposed u.ithout undue risk to the health and safety of the 

pub 1 ico 

4 Thank you.  
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mR. mAIiA-.N Mr. Chairman, I just wanted to say 

that a copy of 11r. Kniel's statement is at the back of the 

room for any interested individuals.  

CHAI.R-1AN JENSCH: Thank you very much.  

The Citizens' Committee for the Protection of the 

Environment and the Environmental Defense Fund, Inc.  

I understand you will speak on behalf of both 

organizations at this time. Is that correct? 

MR. ROISMAN: Yes, that's right0 

CHAIR AIAN JENSCH-: Very well. Will you proceed? 

OPENING STATEMENT ON BEHALF OF INTERVENORS 

CITIZENS0 COMMITTEE FOR THE PROTECTION OF THE 

ENIiRONMENT, and 

ENVIRONMENTAL DEFENSE FUND, INC.  

by Mr. Roisman 

MR. ROISMAN: I.tr0 Chairman, ladies and gentlemen: 

My name is Anthony J. Roisman, representing two 

Intervenors, the Citizenso Committee for the Protection of the 

Environment, and the Environmental Defense Fund.  

I would like to put this hearing into the context 

as we as Intervenors see it. This hearing really represents 

a balancing. It's a balancing between two sets of considera

tions, one which we have heard. principally from the Executive 

Vice President of the Applicant, Mr. Woodbury, who has talked 

about the growing need for electricity. In a sense this is
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an economic consideration: electricity is needed in order to 

meet certain economic requiremexnts of society; electricity 

is needed in nuclear fashion if it is to be met in aneconomic 

fashion from the standpoint of the country and the company.  

In short, it's a question of dollars and cents.  

That plait which you see before you on the board 

(indicating) can be made safer than it is, and the Applicant 

would be incapable of denying ihat. It would cost more money.  

They state in their Final Safety Analysis Report 

and other documents which you see the fact that they could hold 

up radioactive wastes for a longer period of time and release 

less toxic ones to the environment. We know that to the 

extent the plant produces hot water that it turns back into 

the Hudson River that cooling towers and holding ponds could 

be constructed which would reduce the temperature of that.  

We know that it is possible to put nuclear plants 

underground and thereby make them even safer than they are now.  

All of those things are technically feasible; to some extent 

they are economically expensive and I think it is important 

to first recognize the fact that these nuclear plants repre

sent a balance between those costs and the health and safety 

and environmental protection with which the Intervenors are 

concerned.  

Our purpose in this proceeding is to attempt to 

demonstrate to the Board that we believe the balance has not
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2 is the design for the operation of a nuclear power plant at 

3 Indian Point.  

othse We believe that the balance is too much in favor 

of these economic considerations and does not give adequate 

5 weight to the question of the public protection and the pro

7 tection of the environment.  

Now let me say that we have heard reference to the 

S terminology "undue risk' and "reasonable assurance." These 

ID 0 are terms of lawyerso They mean as much as we can prove. They 

mean that a reasonable assurance is what the Board considers 

2 to be reasonable and an undue risk is a risk that the Board 

'0 13 considers to be undue.  

There are no statutory standards to define those 

terms. They are the terms that define the balancing between 

16 these two elements0 

17 Let me give you perhaps a ludicrous but I think 

18 pointed example0 

As you know. this nuclear power plant will produce 

20 steam, That steam in turn will run generators to generate 

21 electricity. Assume that that whole plant, all of its opera

22 tion, produced only enough steam -to provide the Executive 
Vice 

23 President of Con Edison with a steam bath every morning.  

24 Would anyone doubt that .it would be an undue risk to build 

2 that entire plant, just so the Executive Vice President of



309 

WRB/eb4 : Con Edison could have a steam bath in the morning? I doubt 

2. that they would.  

3 There is a measure of risk built into the plant, 

4 an unavoidable risk as it is now constructed.  

1The issue here is how close are we to producing 
S nothing more than a steam bath for the Executive Vice President 

7 of Con Edison? And when the Counsel for Con Edison tells us 

8 that the need for electricity is not in issue for this proceed

ing., I think he misconceives what the balancing is that the 

II Board must do.  

The balancing is to find out how badly do we need 

12 electricity? How much do we need that plant? And that ques

tion means not only what are the demands of the public but 

what are the reasonable demands of the public? 

15 Adlai Stevenson once spoke of this planet that we 

16 live on very aptly as a spaceship0  It has its own life support 

17 system0  We have a limited amount of air, a limited amount of 

water, and a limited amount of land. We have now reached that 

19 point and probably unfortunately reached it several hundred 

20 years ago where we have to start thinking about using up 
these 

resources0 21 

That nuclear power plant is a use of these 
resources 

It uses the water, it uses the air, and it uses the ground.  

24 Are we to continue to increase our demand for electricity 
as 

25 though it cost nothing, on the assumption that we pay nothing
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for that except a few pennies per kilowatt hour? 

The Intervenors here believe that we cannot con

tinue to make that assumption and part of the purpose of our 

intervention is to destroy that assumption and to make it very 

clear to the Board and to the general public that when that 

plant, if ever, is turned on, it will be turned on only be

cause we have decided that we need to electricity to make more 

aluminum cans, to provide more "creature comforts' like elec

tric can openers which have limited use~that we need it in 

order to light more store fronts, that we need it in order to 

run air conditioners in homes that don't really need air 

conditioningp that we need it for a thousand other uses that 

we have squandered - that we have assumed we need.  

Now we must answer that question and that question 

will be answered in this hearing. And when we find out how 

much we really need that electricity and what the aternatives 

are --not merely alternative sources of power but the alterna

tive of not having so much power# then we will better under

stand what the price is that we are being asked to pay for 

Indian Point Unit No. 2, 

Unfortunately, decisions in this country are made 

by crises. le are told by the Applicant that we are in a 

power crisis and I assume that we could say that that is true 

if we accept the fact that all the things for which power is 

now being used must continue to exist, But why have we come
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Ilere we are at the end of 1970 and we're talking 

0 about a power crisis which was predictable. 25 years ago, and 

4 the call of that power crisis from an Applicant that adver

0 tises, "Use more electricity." The problem, the crisis is 

I the crisis in planning, and the Intervenors believe that we 

7. cannot resolve the crisis by awarding the people who created 

G the crisis.  

S. If there is a power crisis, that crisis exists 

10 because of bad planning.  

P WTe will not approve that nuclear power plant if we 

can establish the fact that that crisis is a crisis which "coulc 

have been met some other way and should have been met in some 

14 other- way.  

i5 W're told that one factor which needs to be taken 

16 into consideration with regard to this plant is the fact that 

17 a construction permit has been issued. I beg to differ with 

18 that consideration. The millions of dollars that went into 

19 that plant went in there at the complete and total risk of 

20 the Applicant. If we can persuade this Board that that plant 

21 should not be turned on, that decision will be made not in 

;22 light of the millions of dollars that the company may have 

23 lost by turning that into a museum; that decision will be made 

24 strictly in terms of whether or not there is an undue risk 

25. and that "undue risk" means whether we need that electricity
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so badly with that design that we should take the inevitable 

safety risks that are involved and do the inevitable environ

mental damage that is involved. And those are the questions 

with which the Intervenors will be concerned.  

That is our burden.
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The burden of the Board i the burden to weigh 

our argument and the arguments that the Staff and the Applicant 

make with respect to this proceeding. And theirs is a very 

awesome burden, indeed; for they must try, I think, to see 

the problem from both sides, to bite through these assumptions 

that more electricity is automatically good, and to come up 

with a reasonable decision.  

And, finally -- and I think most importantly- -

there's the citizen responsibility. And while in a sense 

this hearing does not deal with it, as I think counsel for 

the Applicant very aptly pointed out, part of this proceeding 

is an educational process for the citizens. Today those of 

you who have sat through the proceeding have heard time and 

time again the statement,'Well, what can we as the Board do 

about this?"and "Isn't that a congressional decision?" And 

to some extent that's true.  

The problem with nuclear power plants is, at least 

in part, the problem with nuclear power legislation. And each 

and every citizen who comes to these proceedings, or who is 

upset by the construction of nuclear or fossil fuel or any 

other kind of plant, has an ultimate place to go. But too few 

are doing that.  

To the extent that this hearing is inadequate, 

to the extent that the citizens feel that they have not gotten 

what they rightfully deserve, they should move strongly, they
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should move quickly, and they should move together to the 

Congress, to their own state government, to see toit that 

the problem is not here next year when Con Edison will be 

back with Indian Point No. 3.  

This is one in a series, ladies and gentlemen, 

and if the law and the hearing process that is going on here 

is inadequate to stop this one, and you want to stop the next 

one, then change the law. And that's your responsibility.  

We hope that we can perform ours. We are 

confident that the Board will perform theirs. And we trust 

that you will perform yours.  

Thank you.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Before you leave, sir, let me 

inquire: 

In the light of your petition to intervene, you 

have made several contentions respecting the safety of the 

plant. I won't enumerate them. But I think we would like 

to know what evidence you intend to adduce.  

Do you have witnesses in mind that you will call 

to support the contentions you have asserted in your petition 

to intervene? 

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, the first thing we 

will do -- and the Applicant and the Staff have both been 

very cobperative in this regard -- is that we will get the data 

that they have with regard to the safety of the plant, and
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2 an extensive hearing that goes into issues with which we 

3 are not really concerned.  

IWe are hopeful that before the taking of evidence 

5 begins at all we will have had an opportunity -- and the 

6 Applicant has been most helpful in this regard-- to answer 

7 our questions, what would be in a normal situation an inter

rogatory, to let us know what are the problem areas, to have 

9 various people who are consulting with us examine those and 

W@ be able to say "All right, here's an area with which we have 

! no further concern," or "Here's an area on which we want more 

2 information, either the answers to questions or specific 

13 documents." 

24 Once we have completed that process we will then 

IS be in a position to begin the cross-examination of the 

16 witnesses of the Applicant and the Staff, And then, finally, 

17 to put on our own witnesses.  

1.9 At this time I cannot identify for you who those 

T9, witnesses will be, partly because we don't have enough data 

20 yet to be able to pinpoint what are the issues that the 

21 specific -- you know, which page of the FSAR we have questions 

22 about, and how we are going to develop our own case with respect 

23 to them.  

24 But our first step -- and I suspect that this is 

25 not going to take a great deal of time: we hope by the middle
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CHAINAI.i JENSCH: Let me suggest this, as long 

as you have discussed that phase of your activity: 

In some proceedings other than these here it has 

been suggested that perhaps further pre-hearing type meetings 

would be helpful to the parties in proceeding with their 

endeavors to secure data, If that situation developes in 

your thinking, or in the thinking of any of the parties here, 

the Board invites you to write to the Board to that effect, 

and we will endeavor to work out some sort of further pre

hearing meetings that will expedite the accumulation and the

316 

of January to have prepared and submitted to the Applicant 

and the Staff at least the first phase of every question that 

we have regarding the FSAR and a request for every document.  

Now, of course, the answers to those questions 

may lead us to a second set. But I suspect that will be 

a considerably smaller group. We've already begun that 

process. We have given them some sixty questions with which 

we were concerned, already.  

So that to specifically answer your question: 

until that process is done we cannot pin down witnesses or 

even, for that matter, get much more specific with regard to 

-the issues than the petition to intervene indicates. That 

petition, we felt, described the area of concern rather than 

a position that we would be taking with regard to the plant 

specifically.
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consideration and, later, the presentation of data respecting 

your concerns and, ultimately, your contentions.  

So I leave that with you as a process, as a 

method that is available. And if you find it to be helpful, 

why, the Board will proceed accordingly.  

MR. ROISMAN: Yes.  

Mr. Chairman, what we hope to be able to do, 

if we run into any difficulty, if we find a document that 

we want which, for one reason or another, the Applicant or 

the Staff is not willing to make available, or a question to 

which we feel we are not getting an answer, at that point 

maybe the best procedure, depending upon the number of them, 

would be to file with the Board something indicating what 

these are, and letting the Board know how much has already 

occurred, a-.d indicate we want a ruling either on a motion 

to produce documents or a motion to answer a specific inter

rogatory.  

I also would point out the fact that we want to 

set a schedule with regard to the legal issues which at this 

point, as far as we can predict, relate only on the environment

al side; at least we have not as yet defined any legal issues 

with regard to the question of safety. And I think the Board 

is fairly well aware of at least the broad range of those 

legal issues on the environmental side.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, now, as to that, the Board
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gave some consideration in this interim between the prehearing 

S conference and today and issued an order for oral argument 

on your general outline of your legal contentions. It was 

6 not accepted bythe Board, nor is it now expected that this 

will be your final presentation.  hAs I recall your suggestion at the prehearing 
conference, it was that you would submit a brief. It's my 

Sthought as long as we are here that perhaps tomorrow we 

S might give some consideration to the general area of your 

legal assertions which will give us foundation material, 

1 as it may be, for consideration of your brief when you do 

%2 file it.  

IMR. ROISMAN: If I may, Mr. Chairman: perhaps 

it would be more appropriate at our subsequent prehearing 

is with regard to the question on the motion. Since that pre

16 hearing conference the Atomic Energy Commission has issued 

17 its final Appendix D regulationsas to which our lau, firm,repre

18 senting other clients, has now filed a suit with regard 

19 to the validity of those regulations in the U.S. Court of 

20 Appeals for the District of Columbia Circuit. That lawsuit 

21 and the new regulations have substantially changed, in our 

22 opinion, at least some of the legal issues; not so much the 

23 results that we seek but, rather, the law as it relates to 

24 them. Perhaps most prominently the fact that the Commission 

25 now concedes that environmental considerations are a proper part
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of hearings for operating licenses and construction permits, 

E although attempting to postpone the date on which that 

authority will become effective until March 4th of 1971, as 

4 you pointed out.  : It would be our hope, in light of this, that 

& any argument on the motion which is now before the Board, and 

7 any determination of that motion, could be postponed.  

We feel that the statement at least in the 

Applicant's response, which indicates that continuing with 

pre-trial proceedings, if you will, with regard to the safety 

issues, will not in any prejudice us if we are successful on 

2 the law in having, in effect, a new hearing notice, and hdving 

3 full examination of the environmental statement really 

4 adequately to protect the interests of the Environmental 

5 Defense Fund with regard to that issue. And rather than 

delaying the hearing, even to the extent of presenting oral 

7 argument, much less to the extent of delaying proceedings 

on safety matters, we would like to postpone the consideration 

of the environmental issues. And the date to which that is 

0 postponed will be, I think, a subject for discussion at the 

prehearingo --but postpone it and proceed ahead with the 

2 safety questions as quickly as our analysis will make possible.  

3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: That will be agreeable.  

4 But you are not pushing your motion at this time? 

5 The Board would be agreeable to deferring consideration of the
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matter again.  

2This information you have now given to us is 

new to the Board. We did not know what you had filed a 

petition with the Court of Appeals. That changes our thinking 

about the necessity of oral argument.  

Unless there is some other specific objection 

i regarding the matter, the order that we have issued 

Irespecting oral argument on your motion will be -- may I use 

the term?-- held in abeyance and subject to renewal at your 

suggestion when you have conferred with the other parties 

or). a more opportune time to give consideration to that.  

1 MR. ROISMA!: That will be quite satisfactory, 

4 Mr. Chairman.  

15 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you.  

2 I It is after five o'clock. We had hoped we could 

17 conclude. And if there is no particular objection -- the 

is reporter is still sitting upright -- until he falls to the 

is floor I suggest we go forward and get the oral statements, 

20 and then, if this seems to be the convenience of the parties, 

21 w will recess the evidentiary hearing to a date later to be 

S2 determined, and then tomorrow, in public-hearing type of 

23 consideration, proceed to further prehearing, or pre-trial 

4 consideration, working on matters of evidence and that sort 

25 of thing; if that's agreeable to the parties.
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MR. UPTON: Mr. Chairman, we had hoped to put 

in our case before the hearing proper would recess.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We will take the balance of 

the opening statements. Then tomorrow we will resume with 

the evidentiary hearing at the outset, and then recess at 

the conclusion to a time convenient to the parties in that 

regard.  

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, with regard to that 

issue, I would like to ask that perhaps we have some -- it may 

be only a minor disagreement with the Applicant about whether 

now is the time to put on any "evidence", but perhaps we can 

take ten minutes after the hearing, after we have completed 

the opening statements here this evening, to have sort of a 

short prehearing conference to find out whether or not we 

will move ahead with that.  

Idn't think there's a great deal in terms of 

prehearing consideration. We have had excellent cooperation 

from both the Staff and the Applicant in terms of trying to 

discuss procedures and keep from having those interminable 

hassles that sometimes develop in prehearing conferences 

about who has to go first when, and on what date.  

maybe if we could take just a few minutes this 

evening after we complete these opening statements we could 

resolve a lot of these difficulties and, conceivably, even 

save ourselves another snowy day in Peekskill.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Or just another day in 

Peekskill.  

(Laughter) 

Let's take the next step after we have the open

ing staterments° 

I think the State of New York counsel is not 

present.

Council of 

statement,

There is the counsel for the Atomic Energy 

New York.  

MR. MacDONALD: We will waive an opening 

Mr. Chairman.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.  

Mrs. Weik, do you desire to make an opening

statement? 

OPENING STATEMENT BY MRS. MARY HAYS WEIK 

MRS. WEIK: I think you were very wise to send 

the young people home. Because I believe that if I had been 

one of them I would have gone out and taken to the woods.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Please understand, we didn't 

send anybody home. We never intend to send anybody home.  

MRS. WEIK: Well, let me say that you made it 

possible for them to leave gracefully.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.  

MRS. WEIK: I think that we have here today a 

perfect polarization of American society. When I saw the

xZxzxZx
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word "philosophy" embarrass one of the speakers I realized 

that philosophy has gone out of our conception of ordinary 

life. And I think that's what has taken the excitement and 

the adventure and the imagination out of American business.  

And this T m sure the young people might have seen and 

regretted.  

There was a time when American business was 

quite an exciting thing, when land was something that was 

important, and when figures and dollars -- people always 

wanted money, but when figures and dollars were not a satis

factory answer. And people took to the woods then, and I 

think they are doing it now.
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I iwant to say that I think we have many things to 

2 be thankful for in America. I was in Europe this fall and I 

3 realized that much more than I had before because I found to 
4 my sur.?rise that there were no public hearings in Europe, that 

5 the eople of the different countries just accented the fact 

6 that you let the governtient do it. Well, Americans in their 

7 way are beginning to accept this attitude also and I think we 

8 need the interruptions, we need perhaps a little bit of anger 

S now and then.  

P'ersonally I am very delighted that the younger 

1 01 people are beginning to take to the woods, mentally and 

T2 physically, and in every way, because I think we may have a 

fresher society as a result.  

.4 I say that we are lucky to be in America where 

15 we can have such meetings where as citizens we can talk face 

76 to face with representatives of our government as today with 

17 these three gentlemen from the U.S. Atomic Energy Commission." 

18 I have a very bad habit of not being able to keep 

19 people in slots. My children used to laugh about it because 

20 if somebody would be extremely nasty to me I would forget it 

21 and finally like him as a result and this was very confusing 

22 to them.  

23 It is not possible to have the opportunity that we 

2?.4 have to discuss these things in every countr, To many people 

25 te goveranrent is just a place, buildings where they hardly
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I ever go and wh1.ich1 they take for granted. But I would like to 

2 point out one thing, that today's experience has made me 

3 realize that American citizens have not changed too much. It 

is hard to explain to people f&om other countries what Americar 

5 citizenship is. It isn't always an agreeable thing. The 

6 American citizen is a very nosy creature and I don't believe 

7 that lie has changed too much. Ile does not accept his govern

3 ~ment. lie often criticizes it. lIe watchas it. lie has an idea 

that he might do it better. lie thinks that maybe someday he 

10 might be in a position to run it himself.  

11 Well, now, as long as you have this you have a 

12 healthy situation and I think that it is very dangerous to 

13 get into the attitude that we have, that any kind of a dis

14 comfort can be settled by money. It can't. If you like a 

15 piece of land and if you like a piece of property, you like 

16 it and that is all there is to it. They could give you a 

17 million dollars for it and you wouldn't be particularly 

18 I interested. You would take it. Somebody in the family wou].d 

19 want it. But you would never forget that piece of land that 

20 was just right, that your father liked, that your grandfather 

21 liked, that was just right, that had a little garden in the 

2z back.  

23 Well, now, this is what I think that you might be 

24 forgetting about the people who live in this neighborhood.  

25 1Many of them have lived here for a long time and this land

325
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I means something to them. You would never satisfy them by 

2 just taking something from an insurance policy even if it 

3 really covered the actual value.  

4 I think you have got to get along with them and 

5 begin to look and see how maybe you might both get what you 

6 ~want, but get it in a way where if you meet them on the 

7 street you are not going to turn your head away and this is 

possible and the old type of American citizen knew this and 

therefore you can have a community, 

10 I watched the people on the platform as I came out 

11 on the train. Nobody seems to know anybody. They say 

92 "neighbore" they say it in a community? meeting, but it doesn't 

:3 mean anything.  

'14 Now, I don't think you should underestimate this 

15 quality. I think it is a mistake and I think that Consolidated 

16 Edison will find so.  

17 Now, the American citizen, as I say, is a nosy 

18 person. It intrudes, This amazes foreigners, that we will 

19 go in and think that we can decide matters of state. We can, 

20 We have the right. I am here today because I have the right 

2 1 to be here as a citizen and nobody can' take' that rightaway 

22 from me.  

23 I know in the back of my mind that it is in the 

24 Bill of Rights that I got when I was born.  

25 Well, now, you can't just walk over that and say
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-you haven't walked over a very, very important thing and 

2 Peekskill is an old town and the little towns around here are 

3 old towns and you can't change these people in a minute.  

4 This is important. You don't want to change them.  

Now, in a democracy, which we say we have, the 

guiding principle of government is not the protection of a few 

I people for the convenience even of corporations. It is still 

the welfare of all the people and I don't believe that the 

addition of another nuclear reactor at Indian Point which we 

are now being asked to approve obeys that principle of 

protecting the people's welfare, considering the record of 

ii the first and smaller nlant0 

'13 Now, there are many people today who believe this 

14 who weren't convinced a few months ago who now are sure they 

is believe it. And the next step after that is unpredictable.  

16 You can't underestimate. When a man knows why he is doing 

1.7 something he goes ahead and he takes action that you can't 

18 wipe off with dollars and cents.  

19 The people in Peekskill and the people of the towns 

20 around here are not violent people, but the people who founded 

21 our country were not violent people, but they knew what they 

22 want ed and you cannot underestimate this.  

23 They have not been told what is going on at Indian 

24 Point. T hey won't go and read it in the library. They won't 

5 Jbe -- they know that they are being more or less manipulated
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when they read the literature that is put out in order to I 
convince tem. They want to go and find it out on their own 

3 and this is thoroughly American and I hope it doesn't change.  

S 4 Now they know that things are going on at Indian 

S Point. They know that there have been unsets and shutdowns.  

3 I have heard many rumors of many kinds. I don't repeat rumors 

end30 7 because I like to prove things.  
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But the actual damage that was done at these times, 

nobody knows exactly when it happened, how it happened, and 

when you say that it will be done with all due regard, this 

is a cold-blooded remark.  

I wondered why the fish were brought up so often, 

and sometimes I wonder if maybe a cold-blooded animal is more 

natural and probably a warm-blooded animal wouldn't be under

stood so much.  

Who knows the amount of radio~nuclides that have 

been released during these unannounced plant incidents? it 

was possible once to tell when there was trouble from. dates 

given in State radiological reports but all such dates and 

most such figures wiere long ago removed froma New York State 

records.  

In other words, though some of the subsidy for the 

plant comes from our taxes, we know nothing at all of what is 

happening there, and this is the way the people feel here.  

How are we going to allow another such nuclear 

reactor if we are reasonable if we know or suspect that the 

other has been in pretty bad condition? 

We live in a time of confused thinking and incredibl( 

irony. The Consolidated Edison Company, against which I have 

nothing and I have nothing against anyone personally in any 

way; I'm just saying that these are signposts that you had 

better look at.
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The Consolidated Edison Company has convinced it

self on paper but I am sure that it knows that it grows 

steadily more unpopular with each so-called success.  

It would be hard to reckon up the enormous sums 

that have been spent, not only here but in many other sections 

of our country, to convince the citizens of areas where 

nuclear reactors are being proposed, that nuclear energy is 

clean energy because its wastes are invisible,"as clean as 

ivory soap,"according to the Chairman of the Atomic Industrial 

Forum.  

It takes no mastermind to know that such statements 

cannot be true, and let me tell you that the people of a 

smaller city or a smaller town have a lot of perception. It 

takes no mastermind to know that statements that it costs so 

much money and effort to convince people of are usually not 

true.  

What is "safe' and what is "clean?" When so many 

Government agencies, in American and throughout the world 

differ as widely as they do today on the "safe" and "permissi

ble" nuclear standards for water and milk and meat and vege

tables, with Strontium-90 limits in water set in one place 

at 100 picocuries per liter and 200 and 300 in others, and the 

300 calmly doubled at locations high in radiation such as 

nuclear fuel reprocessing plants, yet the U. S. Public Health 

Service in one of the AEC documents issued only about a year
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ago still stubbornly insisted for population groups such as 

in the towns hereabouts, drinking water standards should be 10 

picocuries per liter.  

Now you don't have to be educated to know that some

thing is wrong and someone is trying to fool somebody, and two 

hundred million Americans are a lot of people to fool.  

A few months ago in the City of Zurich, 

Switzerland, another ambitious nuclear nation, I saw a large 

sign prominently displayed in the public square, plainly 

stating in black on white the precise radiological content of 

local air and water. This is reasonable informing of the 

public. Why do we have in America no such information? 

I'll tell you why0  Because more and more people 

who run businesses, who are in a hurry and want to get things 

done, really don't respect the rest of the people. It is a 

form of contempt and when you don't give people information, 

when we say "Go to the library and you'll find it," you really 

mean that you don 't know how to explain it so that they will 

accept it.  

Show me a person in Peekskill or Montrose or 

Verplanck or Buchanan or the Town of Cortlandtv outside of 

Con Ed's technical personnel, who can give such daily figures 

on Indian Point emissions0 Yet these emissions may determine 

their own and their families' future existence.  

Brown-outs and black-outs have been used as a
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company complaint to stimulate the public to welcome atomic 

power. Actually, if we are really truthful about it, there 

is no lsperate need today to develop nuclear power as the 

so-,called only dependable fuel. This is simply not true and 

amounts to serious deception of the public, for gas and 

oil are still in abundant supply. There is a war on prices, 

but still there is a supply and it is not true to say that 

they are lacking, 

And the present development by responsible scientistE 

of almost complete desulphurization of coal will soon make this 

fuel0 as was described in a recent issue of Science, the 

cleanest and, with the corollary sale of the sulphur extracted, 

the cheapest fuel available.  

Now be truthful with the people, and talk it over 

with them, and share the knowledge and you will find that the 

things that you would ke to get done in a hurry will get done 

permanently and maybe take a little bit longer time.  

Now Americans, it is true, are easy-going, not given 

to worrying about their surroundings, and Westchester County, 

which I lived in once, takes pride in its safe, clean, and 

comfortable living. But is it in fact as safe or as clean as 

it thinks? And how long will it be comfortable to live in? 

To begin with, take the Indian Point Nuclear Plant.  

It stands picturesquely on a point of land sticking out into 

the broad Hudson just below a mountainous bend in the river.
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It looks like a spot in the heart of nature. But the truth is 

the Indian Point Plant could not possibly be worse sited.  

To begin with it stands by a river with heavy and 

frequent tides. By the nature of the local terrain sloping 

down into the Hudson0 its waste in a meltdown would flow down 

into the river and be washed near and far, as far away ,as the 

Indian Point second construction license once said, as 22 

miles upstream to the water intake of the Chelsea Pumping 

Station which takes the water to New York City.
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Take the matter of earthquakes, according to 

Con Ed's application, page 3, earthquakes around here are 

practically nonexistent. The Indian Point plant stands, 

it says, in one of the safest areas.  

Now what are the facts? There hwabeen by the recor 

assembled sonte years ago by a former state geologist, D.l. Newl 

in his study "Earthquakes in New York State" several earth

quakes in this section of the Hudson River Valley. Some 

are as recent as the 1930's, between Marlboro on the 

North and south as far as Eastchester and Scarsdale with 

two quakes at New Rochelle to the southeast and two directly 

involving the Peekskill area. You can look it up yourself 

when you go to the library. But they were not far from the 

area where the Indian Point plant now stands.  

Third, and most important, the Indian Point 

plant stands at the very edge of New York City's oldest 

water supply, the Croton watershed.  

These areas you can find on your map. And tomorrow 

I'm going to describe some of them. Some of the Croton 

systems, rivers, ponds and groundwaters stretch in a very 

wide oval as far north as Pawling and south to Valhalla and 

White Plains.

A pure and wholesome water supply is the most 

important possession of any country, any community. And 

New York is no exception. Peekskill I believe gets its water

Is 
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from its own reservoirs to the east. The Town of Cort

landt draws its water from the big aqueduct that carries 

the Ashocan Reservoir water supply down from the Catskills to 

New York City. Strangely enough, I was surprised to find, 

no state monitoring stations are assigned, according to a letter 

from the New York State Board of Health, to check on 

radioactive pollution in New York City's important upstate 

Catskill and Delaware watersheds.  

The 1969 Safety Evaluation ofr Indian Point 3 

states, "The deposition of a significant amount of long 

lived radioactive materials in the relatively permeable soil 

in this area, the outcrops of permeable limestone and other 

consolidated rocks which surround the site and the 

numerous water supply reservoirs located within a 15-mile 

radius of the plant, could result in the introduction of 

radioactive materials into the fresh water supplies of the 

area." This is a very important statement.  

Among such local radioactive deposits could be trace's 

of that very deadly substance, plutonium. For here in 

this area also stand two plants of the United Nuclear Corpora

tion which describes itself as the largest domestic mine pro

ducer of uranium and a leading fabricator of nuclear 

fuel cores. But it has been discreet indeed as to its 

production and testing of plutonium. Its big plutonium 

plant stands, as perhaps some of you know, four miles west of



3 
WPB/rms 3

V.  

2 

3: 

4 

5: 

7j 

81 

10 

14 

17

336

Pawling at the very top of the Croton watershed, with its 

central research and engineering laboratories on Grassland 

Road in Elmsford. To the east, United Nuclear has two other 

large plants in New Haven and Montville, Connecticut.  

The Croton Water which adjoins both Indian Point 

and the Pawvling plutonium plant --- and I Im telling you 

about these because they have a bearing together -- is 

shown on the map you would have and particularly on the 

i.ew York City water supply map as beginning just below Pawling 

in Dutchess County where a branch of the Upper Croton 

River rises in the low marshy area adjoining the higher ground 

where the United Nuclear plutonium plant stands, four miles 

west of Pawling.  

As I learned a few months ago in Europe, 

plutonium is not minor item today in the economy and 

planning of nations. Every country of nuclear development, 

both East and West, which includes West Germany and Russia, 

has contracted, I was told, with the owners of its growing 

number of nuclear power plants for all the plutonium their plar 

produce, as a potential fuel, as everyone knows, for nuclear 

bombs.  

Now, this is starting quite a lot of turest in 

Europe and is very much talked about. And it also affects us, 

because of course the plutonium in the bombs that we have 

has a way of decaying a bit. And you have to -- what shall I
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say -- refuel such things also, Is this deadly by-product 

of all types of nuclear power plants to determine the 

spread of these very dangerous installations all over the 

world? is the safety of our families to be sacrificed 

to the fuel for more and more atomic bombs? 

Its co-discovered, Chairman Seaborg of the AEC, 

calls plutonium a tricky and ornery element, so destructive 

in minute quantities if absorbed or injected that he 

described it once, very aptly, as being named for Pluto, 

king of the underworld, for it is certainly the element 

closest to hell. It is so lethal that a particle the size 

of a grain of dust can kill a man who inhales it or ingests 

it in water, milk or other food. An AEC 1966 report 

described it as so inflammable that small stacks of chips 

and shavings catch fire spontaneously producing destructive 

flash fires like that at Rocky Flats, Colorado, a large 

plant. The limits of its pollution are not yet known, 

The Pawling plutonium plant is very, very little 

known, It is not talked about itself, and we are beginning 

to be particularly -- if we begin to be a little comfortable 

to be slow about asking questions. And in Pawling it is 

seldom discussed. And yet in Pawiling cancer deaths have 

claimed some of the community's most distinguished citizens, 

such as Edward Morrow, Mrs. Thomas Dewey and others. And 

the plant has operated in Pawling since 1958, It is, to
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my knowledgthe first American pl.utonoim plant, deliberately 

set up on the edge of a leading city's major drinking 

water supply, but then so is the Indian Point power plant.  

it has never been the subject of a contested publi- heari-sh 

like this.
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33 1 Still more important, the radioactivity of its 

2 alpha waves, intensely dangerous when absorbed internally, have 

.3 never been recorded in Nlew York State radiation ratings. I 

4 would like to ask the question which grows more and more 

5 obvious of why alpha ratings are never reported in any records 

6 that we have available. It covers a very important group of 

7 Ielements and to say that you only get beta contamination is a 
w ay that I think that we try to satisfy the conmnunity0  But 

ij you are goiyng th have beta and you are going to have alpha too 

and the alpha internally can do much more damage and the 

' ! people who live around here and who drink the water and the 

people in N~ew York who also drink the water had better 

8 investigate the water system here because all they know about 
14 it is the beta.  

5 There are other nuclear plants in this area -- that 

16 is, their disaster areas which reach far into the state 

17 because in your Br-okhaven Report you have for 150 electric 

1,3 megawatt plants you have a radius of 45 miles in your disaster 

19 area. When you begin to have plants that are 700 and 800 and 

20 101)0, all you have to do is multiply, 

2.1 I have been extremely conservative. In fact it 

22 frightens me to really multiply, And it isn't always accurate 0 
23 anyway, simply to multiply0  But you certainly have a great 

24 deal more chance of pollution and a much larger pollution.  

275 So that -Yhen you have a plant as we do near
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! Harriman, 'JeN.7 York just above the New Jersey line, the big 

2 Union Carbide nuclear separation plant at Sterling Forest 

3 ~ that turns the flowers a different color not very far away 

4 and then you have the three more enormous nuclear projects 

5 planned near the City of New York at New Rochelle, on Welfare 

6 Island across from the United Nations and on Swinburne Island 

I in New York Harbor. You then have your radius circle often 

3 intersecting. You have, for instance, the Indian Point area 

9 well, you will find with your compass it will intersection the 

10 circle which comes -- the circle of disaster. That is where 

1; your ptential accidents could happen from the possible New 

York plant, the New Rochelle, and now you have, of course, the 

0 13 Pawling plant, you have a circle, you have a circle from the 

fl plant in -New Jersey.  

15 Well, now, the reason I tell you about that is 

because I have discovered quite a disturbing thing. When I 

17 looked at the area of Peekskill and the towns that are near 

18 it -- and believe me, it was just an accident. I mean I don't 

19 want to -- it is very easy to take the atomic idea and make 

20 it sort of science fiction. I mean this does nothing for any

e.1 body. But I was amazed to find the disaster circles inter

22 secting each other and Peekskill and the Croton watershed are 

2.3 .iithin four such circles within the Indian Point circle which 

.24 extends out of course at least if you have 45 miles for 150, 

just use your cormion sense and if you get a bigger plant than



341 
jon3 

that, it goes at least to 60, then you have it intersecting 

2 ~~with the Pawling plant. Peekskill is also in that. You then 

have the circle from the engineering experiment tests at 

0 4 Elmsford. There is another circle that Peekskill is in. And 

5 you have a circle from the United Carbide plant over just above 

the Nlew Jersey border.  

Now, this gives you four, This is hardly fair to 

a towen and I don~t think that most people have thought about 

Sil the cumulative effect when you begin to put several plants 

1 around the city. You have to take this into considerationp 

ii jthat it will not just affect a neat little place here and a 
12 neat little place here. They are going to get all mixed up 

13 when it happens that Peekskill is in the midle of four of these 

14 circles.  

'5 Now I want to tell you about something that happened 

16 in Ilay that was quite interesting, In the early part of 1970 

17 rather a significant series of events occurred. It began with 

is two massive fish kills in January and in February in the Hudson 

i.g just outside the Indian Point plant which the company denied 

20 to the press were the result of nuclear radiation.  

According to a New York Times story the plant was 

22 closed down on March 20 for a re-fueling, started up and closed 

23 down again the same day in May and closed thereafter until 

24 mid-September of 1970, out altogether for seven months of the 

-5 year which is quite a period.
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1., 
But another event was added to the record by the 

2 
State Environrental Radiation Bulletin. On May 18, according 

3 to a rare date given in the October 5, 1970 Bulletin, a water 

sample from Croton Reservoir at Yorktown registered a sudden 

rise from its usual four or five picocuries per liter to 80 

6 picocuries in gross beta activity -- not to mention the alpha 

7 and gamma which were not at least reported. They may have 

8 
been measured.  

Well, now, the State Bureau tactfully credited the 

rise from fallout from a Chinese weapons test, but it must 

have been a very selective fallout for it registered nowhere 

12 else in the State of New York but at Yorktown.  

13 The probable source is indicated by the fact that 

14 on Ilay 20 a so-called freak accident was reported at Indian 

5 Point and the plant was shut down. On ilay 22 a letter written 

J6 to the New York Times by Attorney GeneralLefkowitz explained 

that danger to the marine life of the Hudson had led him to 

urge the closing of the Indian Point plant.  

Now I would like to ask -- I think it is nice to 

have a feeling for marine life, but what about the human 

beings who livedaround the plant and had been told nothing 

22 whatever about what was happening there? 

23 'Jhat had really happened at the plant to produce 

24 the sudden beta rise to 80 nicocuries per liter at the Yorktowr 

25 station? What did it do to New York City and Westchester
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drinking water? 

These are questions to which we shall probably 

3 never have an accurate answer since such information is not 

d33 4 now given out to the publicb 
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Shall we remain silent when we have such a 

situation? Shall we double the problem by allowing the 

licensing now of a second nuclear reactor? Commonsense and 

conscience answer "No"to both questions.  

The time has come for the citizens to demand 

full and factual information on all types of emissions, 

alpha, beta, and gamma, from such nuclear projects, and to 

enjoin the operation of all kinds of nucleai plants that 

threaten the safety of our vital water supplies.  

These are faCt3 that a citizen must keep in 

mind when he asked to approve a nuclear project, or a 

community. Our government was not created to smooth the 

way for corporation ventures in technology at the expense 

of the health and peace of minds of its citizens, the people 

I have described who love the land they live on.  

I spoke with an older woman in M~ontrose before 

I knew anything at all about the plant, and she was looking 

out the window north to a long, sort of roving piece of woods 

and grass. And she said "1You know how long I've watched that 

piece? I've watched it exactly sixty-five years." 

Now, you know,. it was just grass. And there were 

just trees on it. But it gave me a sort of a feeling. And 

you would have to see to understand what that meant to her, 

It is not too late now to change the picture that 

we have. I don't think that Consolidated Edison is callous
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or hard-hearted. People that I have met at the different 

hearings are very nice people. It's just that all Americans 

3 have the feeling of being driven: you have to follow this 

4 step with another step and, if you don't, the stockholders 

5 might complain. And the stockholders just become the sort 

6 of thing that runs it.  

7 Now I suggest that, just as Consolidated Edison 

a was first in America to build a private atomic power plant, whic 

9 was really quite an achievement, let it now achieve the honor 

10 of being first to admit that its nuclear experience, though 

1 interesting, did not prove practical.  

12 (Laughter) 

13 Well, you can laugh. But, you know, most all the 

14 things that have been great in our country somebody has 

is laughed at at some period. And that is just because it's the 

16 way we're getting, the way we are.  

17 I think that Consolidated Edison might do it.  

~ I think that the chief thing that a company wants, just as 

19 a man wants: he wants to be able, and the company wants -

20 to go down the street and really know that you have the 

respect of people. And this is what Consolidated Edison would 

22 have, it would have the respect of the community. And not 

22 only this community but all New York City. Because more and 

24 more people in New York City are beginning -- I know the 

25 other day I went somewhere and somebody asked for a glass of
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WRB/wb3 0 water. And somebody said "Careful." Now,you know, this 

isn't living to feel about just ordinary water, 

And I think if Consolidated Edison was large 

enough -- and it is large enough, and I have never doubted 

its financial situation to make a gesture like that I think 

that it would come back in much more -- I hate to say "money", 

but it would come back in a feeling of permanency that business i 

used to have, really good business.  

Well, as a concerned citizen I would like to 

assure the conference that it will gain far more than it 

would lose by such a decision. Because, after all, New York 

City has 15 million people in the Greater New York, the tri

state area. And, you know, you cannot laugh at the opinion 

of 15 million people, because they really buy a lot of things.  

I have often thought why, why is such a stubborn 

stand to be made on atomic power? It's an awful nuisance to 

work with. It drivesyou crazy. I don't see how the compeny 

really has the nerve to think of all the things that could 

happen to it. And I'm sure the people that explain it get 

awfully tired of explaining about it. And they know far more 

about it, and they have heard far more about it. And I have 

finally come to the conclusion that somebody owns a lot of 

fuel that they would like to get rid of. And they like to 

feel there would be people who would use that fuel. This 

has happened before in our country with oil and with coal and
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with all the other things.  

I thi-gnk somebody sort of cornered quite a large 

in fact I don't just think so; I know that quite a large 

amount of uranium is lying around. And the price of it is 

going down in certain places.  

And I think if Consolidated Edison recognizes 

by its own will -- not by pressures, not by injunctions, not 

by lawsuits -- that there is no place on earth safe enough 

or remote enough to harbor installations as destructive to 

human survival a-d peace of mind as the complex that has been 

planned for the New York metropolitan area, of- which Indian 

Point i-s so important a part, it will have the lasting 

gratitude of 15 million citizens.  

I want to tell you that I had a nice experience.  

I went to a conference held by very unimportant people, poor 

people, one family with eight children, in Austria. I couldn't 

see how they got along. But the children were awfully attrac

tive. And everybody-- They all played something, like 

"The Sound of Music," sort of. And there were people there 

from all different countries. And they were all talking 

about a problem, the same problem, the problem of atomic 

power. And, do you know, I thought: this is the way that you 

get peace in the world; if you have people honestly discussing 

a problem that is important to all of them, you forget that 

there is any difference.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Is there a representative of 

the Hudson River Fishermens Association present? 

Do you desire to make an opening statement 

on behalf of the Association? 

Are you with the Association, or are you giving 

it lieu of a representative from the Association being 

here? 

MR. PIRONE: I am a consulting biologist to the 

Association. It's an unpaid position.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: That's all right. I just 

wondered whether you had some official connection or otherwiseo 

Proceed.  

Will you give your name again, please? 

MR. PIRONE: My name is Dominic Pirone, 480 

Tuckahoe Road, Yonkers, New York.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you.  

Proceed.

End34
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STAT1-EN ON BEHALF OF THE INTERVENORv 

HUDSON RIVER FISHER EN'S ASSOCIATION

by Mr. Pirone 

11R, PIRONE: r.o Jensch, I would like to mention 

this before I get into my statement, 

Public apathy I agree with Applicant's lawyer 

is abhorrent. But on Wednesday, December 9tho 1970, at 

approximately 1:30 pom., I went to what I thought was Con Ede 

Service Center which is the Information Building overlooking 

the river with the telescopes0 and I attempted to-- I was 

going to attempt to get into that area to look at these docu

ments so that we could prepare our statement in that light.  

I wonder if I who had some experience with the 

company and the river, made that error,- I went home empty

handed -- if others had not done the same.  

Perhaps in future advertisements you could make 

quite clear where these documents are located because there 

were big red signs up all over your property that the public 

will not be admitted to this area, so I didn't even bother 

to ask the guards, the reason being that I whipped out a 

camera to photograph the black smoke that was emanating 

from your clean nuclear power No. 1 and the looks that I got 

for taking the pictures made me hesitate to approach the 

guards any further.  

MRo UPTON: Mr0 Chairman, may I interrupt just to

S
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INRB/eb2 0 make one comment, please? 

I'm terribly sorry that Mr. Pirone didn't find his 

way to the Service Center. We had thought that the information 

we gave in the advertisement as to how to get to the Service 

Center was adequate.  

You did read that information? 

1R. PIRONE- Yes, I did.  

MR. UPTON: I'm sorry about that. I'm sure it 

never crossed our minds, after giving those directions, that 

there would be confusion between the old Information or 

Visitors' Center and the Buchanan Service Center, but apparent

ly there was.  

CHAIDUIN JENSCH: Proceed, Mr. Pirone.  

MR. PIRONE: Thank you very much.  

The Hudson River Fishermen's Association is in

terested in maintaining the purity of the waters of the Hudson, 

its tributaries, and the Atlantic coastal waters from pollu

tion by radioactive waste materials, excessive heating of 

water, and all of the substances which may endanger the lives 

of fish, other aquatic life, and the ecology of the Hudson 

Rivero 

The decision of the Commission in the present 

matter will affect the fish and aquatic life of the Hudson 

River, particularly in the Indian Point area and the AtIantic 

coastal waters by allowing the construction of the power
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generating plant drawing water from and discharging water into 

the Hudson at Indian Point which0 if not properly safeguardede 

aould allow radioactive waste to enter the waters of 

the Hudson and would allow excessive discharge of heat and 

perhaps other substances, 

The plant is so designed as to allow discharges of 

radioactive water0 heat or other substances that would ad

versely affect fish and aquatic life in the Hudson, its tribu

taries, and the Atlantic coastal waters and adversely affect 

the interests of the Hludson River Fishermen's Association, 

750 members.  

The Hudson River Fishermen's Association contends 

that the Commission is required to file a statement of 

environmental impact under Section 102 of the National Environ

mental Policy Act which shall include the comments and views 

of the appropriate State, Federal and local agencies which are 

authorized to develop and enforce relevant environmental 

standards.  

The Hudson River Fishermen's Association further 

believes that at a minimum the views and cormments of the 

following agencies would be relevant: 

One, the Secretary of the Interior who, under Public 

Law 89-669, is directed to take such steps as may be necessary 

to protect native species of fish and wildlife that are 

threatened with extinction, We wish you to note that there
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are two such species in the Hudson River in the vicinity of 

Indian Point, a short-nosed sturgeon which is officially 

c-lassified as endangered, and the sea sturgeon which is deemed 

4 rare.  

5Secondly 0 the U. S. Fish and Wildlife Service, and 

6 the State agency with authority over fish and wildlife re

7 sources which, under Public Law 85-624, are to be consulted 

0 by any department or agency of the U. S. Government which has 

9 been called upon to issue a permit to authorize the water of 

any stream or channel to be diverted, deepened, or impounded 

with a view to the conservation of the resources by preventing 

12 loss of and damage to such resources as well as providing for 

53 the development and improvement of such resources in connection 

1.4 with a water resource project.  

15 Paragraph 3. State agencies with authority over 

56 water quality standards who under Public Law 91-224 

17 must issue a certificate of reasonable assurance that water 

18 quality standards will be met.  

19 I submit again0 this time as a representative of 

20 the Hudson River Fishermen's Association, that the past record 

2.1 of this company in operation at Indian Point negates any 

22 possibility of issuing such a certificate of reasonable 

23 assurance in light of their past record.  

24 CIAIRM1AN JENSCH-: Hay I interrupt? 

25 Can you tell me what is the situation about the
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CHAIRI.M JENSCH: is that the same type of thing

New York submittal to the Secretary of Interior under the 

Water Quality Act? Have they done that? Has it been approved 

by the Secretary of the Interior? 

MR. PIRONE: 11r. Jensch, asyou know, just previous 

to the recent election we had a complete shift in New York 

State. As of July 1st we lost our Conservation Department and 

had put in its place the so-called Department of Environmental 

Conservation.  

In my calls to Albany, one of the main things I 

have been told is that W'le are still getting organized up 

here.' Now recently Walter Hickel was let go in Washington, 

so I cannot answer your question because of the confusion ,in 

organization at both State and Federal levels.  

CHAIMNA JENSCII: Very well.  

MR. UPTON: 14r' Chairman, might I be permitted to 

answer your question? 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, please.  

hR. UPTON: Con Edison received from the State 

Department of Environmental Conservation of New York a letter 

dated December 7th, 1970, which states that it provides 

reasonable assurance that the plant will be operated in ac

cordance with the Water Quality Improvement Act of 1970. A 

copy of that letter has been sent to the Atomic Energy Com

mission.
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that was involved when the State Department submits the data 

to the Secretary of the Interior? Has the Secretary of the 

Interior approved the standards of New York State? 

MR. UPTON: Sir, those are two different questions.  

Hight I explain -the difference between them? Perhaps I mis

understood the Chairman.  

Under the Federal Water Quality Act there is a pro

cedure by which the general State standards are submitted for 

approval to the Department of the Interior, what was formerly 

the Water Quality Improvement Administration and now is the 

Environmental Protection Agency.  

I believe the New York State standards on water 

quality were first submitted in about 1967, as I recall. I 

think they were approved undeniably at that time by the De

partm~cent of the Interior. And I think after that time there 

were some changes, not in the basic standards-

I perhaps should ask the State of New York to 

respond to this, but I'll do my best to say what I think t*_ e 

situation is.  

But in some of the technical criteria which under

lay the standards -- And it's not clear in my mind whether or 

not the Department of the Interior and the State of New York 

are in agreement as to whether or not those changes in the 

technical criteria constituted changes in the standards 

which required further approval.
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C1MIRI1AI JENSCH: I'm talking about the approval 

under Section 21-B of the Water Quality Act that was passed 

soie time after 1967.  

1,ROUPTON: Mr.o Chairman, that was what I was first 

talking about. Section 21-B has nothing to do with the 

Department of the Interior. Section 21-B is a requirement 

that in the case of this Applicant, no later than April, 1973, 

that it submit a certificate from the State that there is 

reasonable assurance that the applicable water quality standarC 

will be complied with or else any license issued by this 

agency, by the Atomic Energy Commissiong will become null and 

void.  

That certificate is to be given to the licensing 

agency, not to the Department of 'the Interior.
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;JRB/nnsl I CHAIRMN JENSCH: I think that to which you 

q 6  2 refer is the final alternative, if the situation has not 

0 -odeveloped respecting an approval by the Secretary of the 
S4 Inter-ior.o 

(Pause.) 

8 Please excuse te interruption, Mr Pirone.  

7 While we have had this digression for a moment -- Section 

8 20(b) says, "'any Applicant for a federal license,'" and so 

9 forth, "-hich may result in a discharge to a navigable 

Q waterway shall provide the licensing or permitting agency 

certificatin from the state in which the storage originates," 

and so forth.  

"The State shall establish procedures and public 

14 hearings to the extent they deem appropriate. In such 

II case the standards have been promulgated by the Secretary 

pursuant to 10(c) of the Act," and so forth.  

17 Now, as I understand it, if they don't get a 

certificate the licensed applicant shall agree to comply 

I with approval within the time that one may be issued or 

20 U a license shall become void at the end of three years. But 

my question is what has been submitted by the State of New 

22 1York to the Secretary of the Interior, and has the Secretary 

of the Interior approved the proposed state standards? 

24 And, as I understand you,, Mr. Pirone, the answer 

0 2' ,is no. Is that correct?
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MR. PIRONE: No, sir. I cannot give you infor@'/'rms2 I 
, mation'on that point.  

I CHAIRMAN JENSCH: But to your knowledge it has 

not been approved; is that correct? 

MR. PIRONE: I would not say that either.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I see.  

MR. PIRONE: I personally have no answers for these 

things, because I cannot get answers out of Albany on them.  

CHAIRMJAN JENSCH: Very well. Excuse the interruptio' 

I Gl will you proceed, please? 

H MR. PIRONE: The Hudson River Fisherme.'.'s 

12 Association contends that it has an interest in the filing 

O of a statement under Section 102 of the National Environ

B mental Policy Act, since it will allow full and fair deter

mination of the question of whether or not the fish and 

aquatic life of the Hudson, its tributaries and the Atlantic 

17 coastal waters are being prperly protected. On information 

II and belief -the Hudson River Fishermen's aAssociation contends 

that radioactive wastes will be discharged into the Hudson, 1 

20 which will adversely affect the fish and aquatic life of the 

river, its tri.utaries and the Atlantic coastal waters.  

; ii The Hudson River Fishermen's Association con

3 tends that the construction and operation of the electric 

generating plant to be built at Indian Point is a necessary 

and inevitable consequence of the Commission's granting of a
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license, that if the proposed design will not protect the 

fish and aquatic life of the Hudson, its tributaries and 

Atlantic coastal waters generally and the area around 

Indian Point in particular, the Commission should not grant 

the license.  

On the basis of experience and evidence collected 

from the operation of Indian Point Station, Unit No. 1, the 

Hudson River Fishermen's Association contends that the 

desiqn of Indian Point Station 2 is inadequate.  

The Hudson PRiver Fishermen's Association's interest 1 

in the plans for Indian Point Station, Unit No. 2, has 

been longstanding. In May of 1968 the President and five 

directors of the Hudson River Fishermen's Association met 

privately with officials of Con Edison to warn them of 

dangers inherent in Indian Point Station No. 2 and 

similar plants and at the same time the Hudson River Fisher

men's Association offered suggestions to overcome the 

dangerous deficiencies.  

In an act of corporate arroganc-e and in defiance I 

of the public welfare Con Edison officials rejected the 

proposals and proffered cooperation of Hundson River Fisher

men's Association on the biologically bankrupt and immoral 

grounds that the company could secure a reclassification of i 

the lower kg Ai-Vi from tidal salt water, which it 

really is, to fresh water stream and thus avoid meeting therma
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standards. They had planned to do this through the glorious 

State of New York, although it made no biological sense.  

The Hudson River Fishermen's Association is 

here petitioning to participate in examining witnesses and 

is prepared to submit expert testimony on the following 

points: 

1. Release of radioactive wastes from the plant 

into the water and the atmosphere would be dangerous. Fish 

are great concentrators of certain pollutants through the 

process known as biological magnification. And the Hundson 

River Fishermen's Association would be adversely affected 

if such magnification took place from radioactive wastes 

in the Hudson, its tributariesand the Atlantic coastal 

waters.  

2. Valuable aquatic organisms, including fishes, fis 

eggs and larvaeiould be entrained in condenser cooling 

water and killed as a result.  

3. Valuable aquatic organisms, including fishes, fis 

eggs and larvae,would be subjected to disease, injury or 

damage as a result of the discharge of large volumes of 

heated water into the Hudson by the plant.  

The Hudson Rier Fishermen's Association will cite 

the record of fish kills already caused by Con Edison in 

the operation of a much smaller adjacent plant, Indian Point 

Unit 1.
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5 in 1963 there was an enormous kill of fish shortly 

after this plant began operating. And this slaughter extended 

p over at least a six-month period. There were smaller kills 

4 
of fish from 1964 to 1969.  

Starting in the fall of 1969, probably September, 

and running into January, 1970, when they got caught, there 

i was another enormous kill of fish at Indian Point, which came 

to public notice after Richard J. Garuth, President of 

the Hudson River Fishermen's Association, complained to 

0 
Governor Rockefeller.  

Company officials admitted killing 150,000 fish.  

This appalling total actually represented only a count by 

133 Con Ed on 12 selected afternoons over a period of many 

months, so it was a very misleading figure. And since it 

'4 received headlines in our local papers this is the figure 

that people here believe. And we holp.e that this hearing will 

correct this very wrong impression that only 150,000 fish 

were killed.  

19 Aaain in March, 1970, there were dead fish all 

over 1±b east bank of the river near Indian Point. Two 

21 Fishermen members and a photographer penetrated deep inside 

z the plant during the height of the kill. They went up in 

1' !a small boat. They actually shot up the discharge canal.  

S They reported seeikig a pipe discharging boiling water and 

.! a discharge pipe voiniting thousands upon thousands of
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fingerling striped bass, white perch along with catfish, 

torn cod, yellow perch and an occasional sturgeon.  

4. Valuable aquatic organisms would be killed 

by biocides, used to remove fouling organisms from the plant 

condenser. The Hudson River Fishermns Association believes 

that chemical pollution of this character has played a role 

in past kills by Indian Point Unit No. 1.  

The Hudson River Fishermen's Association makes 

the following of good cause for its late filing of petition 

to intervene in the hearings, despite the late filing.  

I wnt to thank the Comamission for the leeway 

they have allowed us. our only notice was through the local 

papers. And by the time we got things together I think 

~By the recordbook you could have refused to allow us to 

appear, so I would like to close by extending my appreciation 

for our 750 members that we were allowed to be heard.  

Thank you.  

CHAIRMA~N JENSCH: Very1 well.  

The Board has given consideration to the fact 

that there are some pending matters as to what we shall do 

at the next stage of the evidentiary hearing. The reporter 

has been at it almost continuously since 10 o'clock, and 

I really do' think it is fair to the reporter to keep 

him any longer.  

At this time let us recess to reconvene in this

7
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room tomorrow at 9:30o 

(Whereupon, at 6:05 pomo, the hearing was recessed 

to reconvene at 9:30 aom. the following day.)




